
Zulus, zulu, zoos, zooplankton, zooms, zooming, zoomed, zoom, zoology, 
zoologists, zoologist, zoological, zookeepers, zoo, zoning, zones, zoned, 
zone, zonation, zonal, zombies, zombie, zombi, zithers, zither, zips, 
zippy, zipping, zippers, zipper, zipped, zip, zionists, zionist, zionism, 
zion, zinc, zimbabwe, zillions, zillion, zigzags, zigzagging, zigzagged, 
zigzag, zig, zeus, zeta, zesty, zestfully, zest, zeroing, zeroed, zero, 
zeppelin, zephyrs, zephyr, zeolites, zeolite, zeniths, zenith, zees, zebus, 
zebu, zebras, zebra, zeals, zealousness, zealously, zealous, zealots, 
zealotry, zealot, zeal, zaps, zappy, zapping, zap, zanzibar, zany, zaniest, 
zambians, zambian, zambia, zambezi, zaire, zag, yuppies, yuppie, yummy, 
yummiest, yuletide, yule, yukon, yuck, yttrium, yrs, yoyo, yowl, youths, 
youthfulness, youthful, youth, yourselves, yourself, yours, your, 
youngsters, youngster, youngish, youngest, younger, young, you, yorkers, 
yorker, york, yore, yonder, yon, yolks, yolk, yokes, yokels, yokel, yoked, 
yoke, yogi, yoga, yodels, yodelling, yodeller, yodelled, yodel, yippee, 
yip, yields, yielding, yielded, yield, yiddish, yews, yew, yetis, yeti, 
yet, yesteryear, yesterdays, yesterday, yes, yep, yeomen, yeomanry, yeoman, 
yens, yen, yemen, yelps, yelpings, yelping, yelped, yelp, yells, yellowy, 
yellows, yellowish, yellowing, yellower, yellowed, yellow, yellings, 
yelling, yelled, yell, yeasty, yeasts, yeast, yeas, years, yearns, 
yearnings, yearningly, yearning, yearned, yearn, yearly, yearlong, 
yearlings, yearling, yearbooks, yearbook, year, yeaned, yeah, yea, ye, 
yaws, yawns, yawningly, yawning, yawned, yawn, yawls, yawl, yawed, yaw, 
yarns, yarn, yardsticks, yardstick, yards, yardage, yard, yaps, yapping, 
yap, yanks, yankees, yankee, yank, yams, yam, yalelock, yale, yaks, yak, 
yachtsmen, yachtsman, yachts, yachting, yacht, xylophonist, xylophone, 
xrays, xraying, xrayed, xray, xmas, xhosas, xhosa, xerography, xenophobic, 
xenophobia, xenophobe, xenon, wunderkind, wryness, wryly, wry, wrung, 
wroughtiron, wrought, wrote, wrongs, wrongness, wrongly, wronging, 
wrongfully, wrongful, wrongest, wronger, wronged, wrongdoings, wrongdoing, 
wrongdoers, wrongdoer, wrong, written, writs, writings, writing, writhing, 
writhes, writhed, writhe, writes, writers, writer, write, writable, writ, 
wristwatch, wrists, wristbands, wristband, wrist, wrinkly, wrinkling, 
wrinkles, wrinkled, wrinkle, wrings, wringing, wringer, wring, wright, 
wriggly, wriggling, wriggles, wriggled, wriggle, wretches, wretchedness, 
wretchedly, wretched, wretch, wrestling, wrestles, wrestlers, wrestler, 
wrestled, wrestle, wresting, wrested, wrest, wrens, wrenching, wrenches, 
wrenched, wrench, wren, wrecks, wrecking, wreckers, wrecker, wrecked, 
wreckage, wreck, wreaths, wreathing, wreathes, wreathed, wreathe, wreath, 
wreaks, wreaking, wreaked, wreak, wraths, wrathfully, wrathful, wrath, 
wrasse, wraps, wrappings, wrapping, wrappers, wrapper, wrapped, wraparound, 
wrap, wrangling, wrangles, wrangler, wrangled, wrangle, wraiths, wraith, 
wracked, wrack, wows, wowed, wow, woven, wove, wounds, wounding, wounded, 
wound, would, worthy, worthwhile, worthlessness, worthless, worthiness, 
worthily, worthiest, worthies, worthier, worth, worsted, worst, worships, 
worshipping, worshippers, worshipper, worshipped, worshipful, worship, 
worser, worsens, worsening, worsened, worsen, worse, worryingly, worrying, 
worry, worrisome, worries, worriers, worrier, worriedly, worried, worn, 
wormy, worms, wormlike, worming, wormholes, wormhole, worm, worldwide, 
worldwar, worlds, worldly, worldliness, worldfamous, worldclass, world, 
workweek, worktops, worktop, workstations, workstation, workspace, workshy, 
workshops, workshop, worksheets, worksheet, works, workrooms, workroom, 
workplaces, workplace, workpieces, workpiece, workpeople, workouts, 
workout, workmen, workmates, workmate, workmanship, workmanlike, workman, 
workloads, workload, workless, workings, working, workhouses, workhouse, 
workhorses, workhorse, workforces, workforce, workfare, workers, worker, 
worked, workdays, workday, workbooks, workbook, workbench, workaday, 
workable, workability, work, wore, wordy, wordsmith, words, wordprocessing, 
wordplay, wordlessly, wordless, wordings, wording, wordiness, wordiest, 



wordier, wordgame, worded, wordage, word, woos, wooly, wools, woolly, 
woolliness, woollike, woollies, woollier, woollens, woollen, wool, wooing, 
woofers, woofer, woof, wooer, wooed, woody, woodworm, woodworking, 
woodworkers, woodworker, woodwork, woodwind, woodsmoke, woodsman, woodshed, 
woods, woodpile, woodpeckers, woodpecker, woodmen, woodman, woodlouse, 
woodlice, woodlands, woodland, woodenness, woodenly, wooden, wooded, 
woodcutters, woodcutter, woodcuts, woodcut, woodcocks, woodcock, woodbine, 
wood, woo, wont, wondrously, wondrous, wonders, wonderment, wonderland, 
wonderingly, wondering, wonderfulness, wonderfully, wonderful, wondered, 
wonder, won, womenfolk, women, wombs, wombats, wombat, womb, womans, 
womanly, womanliness, womankind, womanising, womanish, womaniser, womanise, 
womanhood, woman, wolves, wolfwhistles, wolfishly, wolfish, wolfhounds, 
wolfhound, wolfed, wolfcubs, wolf, wolds, wold, woks, woken, woke, wok, 
woes, woefully, woeful, woebegone, woe, wodge, wodan, wobbly, wobbling, 
wobbliest, wobblier, wobbles, wobbler, wobbled, wobble, woad, wizened, 
wizards, wizardry, wizard, wives, witty, wittingly, witting, wittiness, 
wittily, wittiest, wittier, witticisms, witticism, wittering, witter, wits, 
witnessing, witnesses, witnessed, witness, witless, withstood, withstands, 
withstanding, withstand, without, within, withholds, withholding, withhold, 
withheld, withers, witheringly, withering, withered, wither, withdrew, 
withdraws, withdrawn, withdrawing, withdrawals, withdrawal, withdraw, with, 
witchlike, witchhunts, witchhunt, witches, witchery, witchdoctors, 
witchdoctor, witchcraft, witch, wit, wistfulness, wistfully, wistful, 
wispy, wisps, wisp, wishywashy, wishing, wishfully, wishful, wishes, 
wished, wishbone, wish, wisest, wiser, wisely, wiseguys, wisecracks, wise, 
wisdoms, wisdom, wiry, wirings, wiring, wiriest, wirier, wires, wirer, 
wireless, wired, wire, wiping, wipes, wipers, wiper, wiped, wipe, wintry, 
wintriest, wintrier, wintery, wintertime, winters, wintering, wintered, 
winter, winsome, wins, winnowing, winnow, winnings, winningly, winning, 
winners, winner, winnable, winks, winkles, winkled, winkle, winking, 
winkers, winker, winked, wink, wining, wingspan, wings, wingless, winging, 
wingers, winger, winged, wing, wineskin, wines, winery, winemakers, 
wineglasses, wineglass, wined, wine, windy, windward, windswept, 
windsurfing, windsurfers, windsurfer, windsurf, windsor, windsock, 
windscreens, windscreen, winds, windpipe, windowshopping, windowshop, 
windows, windowless, windowing, windowed, window, windmills, windmill, 
windless, windlass, windings, winding, windily, windiest, windier, 
windfalls, windfall, winders, winder, winded, windcheaters, windcheater, 
windbreak, windbags, windbag, wind, wincing, winching, winches, winched, 
winch, winces, winced, wince, win, wimpy, wimple, wimp, wily, wilts, 
wilting, wilted, wilt, willynilly, wills, willpower, willowy, willows, 
willow, willingness, willingly, willing, willed, will, wiling, wiliest, 
wilier, wilfulness, wilfully, wilful, wiles, wile, wilds, wildoats, 
wildness, wildly, wildlife, wildfowl, wildfires, wildfire, wildeyed, 
wildest, wildernesses, wilderness, wilder, wildebeest, wildcats, wildcat, 
wild, wigwams, wigwam, wigs, wiggling, wiggles, wiggler, wiggled, wiggle, 
wigging, wigeons, wigeon, wig, wifely, wifeless, wife, wields, wielding, 
wielder, wielded, wield, widths, width, widows, widowhood, widowers, 
widower, widowed, widow, widget, widgeon, widest, widespread, widescreen, 
wides, wideranging, wider, wideopen, widens, widening, wideness, widened, 
widen, widely, wideeyed, wide, wicks, wickets, wicketkeeping, 
wicketkeepers, wicketkeeper, wicket, wickerwork, wicker, wickedness, 
wickedly, wickedest, wicked, wick, whys, why, whosoever, whose, whorls, 
whorled, whoring, whores, whorehouse, whore, whop, whoosh, whoops, 
whooping, whooped, whoop, whomsoever, whomever, whom, wholly, wholewheat, 
wholesomeness, wholesomely, wholesome, wholesaling, wholesalers, 
wholesaler, wholesale, wholes, wholeness, wholemeal, wholeheartedly, 
wholehearted, wholegrain, wholefood, whole, whoever, whodunnit, whodunit, 
whoa, who, whizzkid, whizz, whizkids, whittling, whittled, whittle, 



whitish, whiting, whither, whitewashing, whitewashed, whitewash, whitest, 
whites, whiter, whitens, whitening, whiteness, whitener, whitened, whiten, 
whitely, whitecollar, whiteboards, whitebait, white, whists, whistling, 
whistles, whistler, whistled, whistle, whist, whispers, whisperings, 
whispering, whisperers, whispered, whisper, whisky, whisks, whisking, 
whiskies, whiskeys, whiskey, whiskery, whiskers, whisker, whisked, whisk, 
whirring, whirred, whirr, whirlwinds, whirlwind, whirls, whirlpools, 
whirlpool, whirling, whirligig, whirled, whirl, whir, whips, whippy, 
whipping, whippets, whippet, whipper, whipped, whiplash, whipcord, whip, 
whinnying, whinny, whinnied, whining, whines, whined, whine, whimsy, 
whimsically, whimsical, whims, whimpers, whimpering, whimpered, whimper, 
whim, whilst, whiling, whiles, whiled, while, whiffs, whiff, whichever, 
which, whey, whetting, whetted, whetstones, whetstone, whether, whet, 
wherry, wherewithal, wherewith, wherever, whereupon, whereto, wheresoever, 
whereon, whereof, wherein, wherefores, wherefore, whereby, whereas, 
whereabouts, where, whenever, whence, when, whelp, whelks, whelked, whelk, 
wheezy, wheezing, wheezes, wheezed, wheeze, wheelwrights, wheelwright, 
wheels, wheeling, wheelie, wheelhouse, wheelers, wheeler, wheeled, 
wheelchairs, wheelchair, wheelbase, wheelbarrows, wheelbarrow, wheel, 
wheedling, wheedled, wheedle, whee, wheats, wheatgerm, wheaten, wheatears, 
wheat, wheals, whatsoever, whatnot, whatever, what, wharves, wharfs, wharf, 
whap, wham, whaling, whales, whalers, whaler, whalebone, whale, whacks, 
whacko, whacker, whacked, whack, wetting, wettest, wetter, wetted, 
wettable, wetsuits, wetsuit, wets, wetness, wetly, wetlands, wetland, 
wether, wet, westwards, westward, westerns, westernmost, westernised, 
westernisation, westerners, westerner, western, westerly, westbound, west, 
werewolves, werewolf, were, wept, went, wends, wending, wended, wend, 
wenches, wench, welts, welterweight, welters, weltering, welter, welt, 
welshman, welsh, welly, wellworn, wellwishers, wellwisher, wellused, 
welltried, welltodo, welltimed, wellthoughtout, welltaken, wellsupported, 
wellstructured, wellspoken, wells, wellrounded, wellreceived, wellread, 
wellpreserved, wellprepared, wellplaced, wellpaid, wellorganised, 
wellordered, welloff, wellmeant, wellmeaning, wellmatched, wellmarked, 
wellmannered, wellmade, wellloved, wellliked, wellknown, wellkept, 
wellintentioned, wellingtons, wellington, welling, wellinformed, wellhead, 
wellgrounded, wellfounded, wellformed, wellfed, wellestablished, 
wellequipped, wellendowed, welleducated, welled, wellearned, welldressed, 
welldisposed, welldeveloped, welldesigned, welldeserved, welldefined, 
wellconnected, wellchosen, wellbuilt, wellbred, wellborn, wellbeloved, 
wellbeing, wellbehaved, wellbalanced, welladjusted, well, welfare, welds, 
welding, welders, welder, welded, weld, welcoming, welcomes, welcomer, 
welcomed, welcome, weirs, weirdo, weirdness, weirdly, weirdest, weirder, 
weird, weir, weighty, weights, weightlifting, weightlifters, weightlifter, 
weightlessness, weightlessly, weightless, weightings, weighting, weightily, 
weightiest, weightier, weighted, weight, weighs, weighing, weighed, 
weighbridge, weigh, weevils, weevil, weepy, weeps, weepings, weeping, 
weeper, weep, weeny, ween, weeks, weekly, weeklies, weekends, weekenders, 
weekend, weekdays, weekday, week, weedy, weeds, weedkillers, weedkiller, 
weeding, weediest, weedier, weeded, weed, wee, weds, wedlock, wedging, 
wedges, wedged, wedge, weddings, wedding, wedded, wed, website, webs, 
webfoot, webby, webbing, webbed, web, weavings, weaving, weaves, weavers, 
weaver, weaved, weave, weatherworn, weathervane, weathers, weatherproof, 
weathermen, weatherman, weathering, weathered, weathercocks, weathercock, 
weatherbound, weatherbeaten, weather, weasels, weaselly, weaselling, 
weasel, wearyingly, wearying, weary, wears, wearisome, wearing, weariness, 
wearily, weariest, wearies, wearier, wearied, wearers, wearer, wearable, 
wear, weapons, weaponry, weapon, weans, weanling, weaning, weaned, wean, 
wealthy, wealthiest, wealthier, wealth, weal, weaknesses, weakness, 
weakminded, weakly, weaklings, weakling, weakkneed, weakish, weakest, 



weaker, weakens, weakening, weakened, weaken, weak, we, waywardness, 
waywardly, wayward, wayside, ways, wayout, way, waxy, waxworks, waxwork, 
waxpaper, waxing, waxes, waxen, waxed, wax, wavy, wavings, waving, wavily, 
waviest, wavier, waves, wavers, wavering, waverers, wavered, waver, 
wavelike, wavelets, wavelet, wavelengths, wavelength, waveguides, 
waveguide, wavefront, waveforms, waveform, waved, wavebands, waveband, 
wave, watts, wattle, wattage, watt, watery, waterworks, waterwheels, 
waterwheel, waterways, waterway, watertight, watertable, waterspouts, 
watersoluble, waterskiing, waterside, watersheds, watershed, waters, 
waterresistant, waterproofs, waterproofing, waterproofed, waterproof, 
watermills, watermill, watermen, watermelons, watermelon, watermarks, 
watermark, waterman, waterloo, waterlogged, waterline, waterless, watering, 
waterholes, waterhole, waterglass, waterfront, waterfowl, waterfalls, 
waterfall, watered, watercress, watercourses, watercourse, watercooled, 
watercolours, watercolourists, watercolour, waterbeds, waterbed, water, 
watchwords, watchword, watchtowers, watchtower, watchmen, watchman, 
watchmakers, watchmaker, watching, watchfulness, watchfully, watchful, 
watches, watchers, watcher, watched, watchdogs, watchdog, watchable, watch, 
wastrel, wastings, wasting, wastes, wasters, waster, wastepaper, 
wastelands, wasteland, wastefulness, wastefully, wasteful, wasted, waste, 
wastages, wastage, wast, waspwaisted, wasps, waspishly, waspish, wasp, 
washy, washstand, washout, washington, washings, washing, washes, 
washerwomen, washerwoman, washers, washer, washed, washday, washboard, 
washbasins, washbasin, washable, wash, was, wary, warty, warts, wartime, 
warthogs, warthog, wart, warships, warship, warsaw, wars, warriors, 
warrior, warring, warrens, warren, warred, warranty, warrants, warranting, 
warranties, warranted, warrant, warps, warplanes, warping, warped, warpath, 
warpaint, warp, warns, warnings, warningly, warning, warners, warned, warn, 
warmup, warmth, warms, warmonger, warmness, warmly, warmish, warming, 
warmheartedness, warmhearted, warmest, warmers, warmer, warmed, 
warmblooded, warm, warlords, warlord, warlocks, warlock, warlike, waring, 
wariness, warily, wariest, warhorses, warhorse, warheads, warhead, warfare, 
wares, warehousing, warehouses, warehousemen, warehouseman, warehoused, 
warehouse, ware, wardship, wards, wardrobes, wardrobe, warding, warders, 
warder, wardens, warden, warded, ward, warbling, warbles, warblers, 
warbler, warbled, warble, war, wapitis, wapiti, wants, wantonness, 
wantonly, wanton, wanting, wanted, want, wanly, waning, wanes, waned, wane, 
wands, wanders, wanderlust, wanderings, wandering, wanderers, wanderer, 
wandered, wander, wand, wan, waltzing, waltzes, waltzed, waltz, walruses, 
walrus, walnuts, walnut, walltowall, walls, wallpapers, wallpapering, 
wallpaper, wallows, wallowing, wallowed, wallow, wallop, walling, 
wallflowers, wallflower, wallets, wallet, walled, wallchart, wallaby, 
wallabies, wall, walkways, walkway, walks, walkover, walkout, walking, 
walkietalkies, walkietalkie, walkers, walker, walked, walkabouts, 
walkabout, walkable, walk, wales, waking, wakes, wakens, wakening, wakened, 
waken, wakefulness, wakeful, waked, wake, waiving, waives, waivers, waiver, 
waived, waive, waits, waitresses, waitress, waiting, waiters, waiter, 
waited, wait, waists, waistline, waistcoats, waistcoat, waistband, waist, 
wainscoting, wainscot, wails, wailing, wailer, wailed, wail, waifs, waif, 
wagtails, wagtail, wags, wagons, wagon, waging, waggons, waggoners, waggly, 
waggling, waggles, waggled, waggle, waggishly, waggish, wagging, waggery, 
wagged, wages, wagers, wagerer, wagered, wager, waged, wage, wag, wafture, 
wafts, wafting, wafted, waft, waffles, waffled, waffle, wafers, wafer, 
wads, wadis, wadings, wading, wadi, wades, waders, wader, waded, wade, 
waddling, waddles, waddled, waddle, wadding, wad, wacky, wackier, vying, 
vulva, vultures, vulture, vulpine, vulnerable, vulnerability, 
vulnerabilities, vulgate, vulgarly, vulgarity, vulgarities, vulgar, 
vulcanologist, vulcanism, vulcanised, vulcanise, vulcan, voyeurs, 
voyeuristic, voyeurism, voyeur, voyaging, voyages, voyagers, voyager, 



voyaged, voyage, vows, vowing, vowels, vowel, vowed, vow, vouchsafing, 
vouchsafed, vouchsafe, vouches, vouchers, voucher, vouched, vouch, votive, 
voting, votes, voters, voter, voteless, voted, vote, vorticity, vortices, 
vortexes, vortex, voracity, voraciously, voracious, voodoo, vomits, 
vomiting, vomited, vomit, volute, voluptuousness, voluptuously, voluptuous, 
volunteers, volunteering, volunteered, volunteer, voluntary, voluntarily, 
voluminous, volumetric, volumes, volume, volubly, voluble, volubility, 
volts, voltmeter, voltages, voltage, volt, volleys, volleying, volleyed, 
volleyball, volley, volition, volga, voles, vole, volcano, volcanism, 
volcanically, volcanic, volatility, volatiles, volatile, voile, voids, 
voiding, voided, voidable, void, voicings, voicing, voices, voiceless, 
voiced, voice, vogue, vodka, vociferously, vociferous, vocative, vocations, 
vocationally, vocational, vocation, vocals, vocally, vocalists, vocalist, 
vocalising, vocalised, vocalise, vocalisations, vocalisation, vocal, 
vocabulary, vocabularies, vizier, vixens, vixen, vivisectionists, 
vivisectionist, vivisection, vivisected, vivified, vividness, vividly, 
vivid, vivacity, vivaciously, vivacious, viva, vituperative, vituperation, 
vituperate, vitriolic, vitriol, vitrified, vitreous, vitiating, vitiates, 
vitiated, vitiate, vitamins, vitamin, vitals, vitally, vitality, vitalise, 
vital, visuals, visually, visualising, visualised, visualise, 
visualisation, visual, vistas, vista, visors, visor, visits, visitors, 
visitor, visiting, visited, visitations, visitation, visitant, visitable, 
visit, visions, visionary, visionaries, vision, visibly, visible, 
visibility, visibilities, vise, viscous, viscounts, viscount, viscosity, 
viscose, visas, visage, visa, viruses, virus, virulently, virulent, 
virulence, virtuously, virtuous, virtuoso, virtuosity, virtuosic, virtuosi, 
virtues, virtue, virtually, virtual, virology, virility, virile, virgins, 
virginity, virginia, virginal, virgin, virgil, viral, virago, vipers, 
viper, violist, violins, violinists, violinist, violin, violets, violet, 
violently, violent, violence, violators, violator, violations, violation, 
violating, violates, violated, violate, violas, viola, viol, vinyls, vinyl, 
vintner, vintages, vintage, vino, vineyards, vineyard, vines, vinegars, 
vinegar, vine, vindictiveness, vindictively, vindictive, vindication, 
vindicating, vindicates, vindicated, vindicate, vims, vim, villas, 
villainy, villains, villainous, villain, villages, villagers, villager, 
village, villa, vilifying, vilify, vilified, vilification, vilest, viler, 
vileness, vilely, vile, vikings, viking, vigour, vigorously, vigorous, 
vignettes, vignette, vigils, vigilantly, vigilantes, vigilante, vigilant, 
vigilance, vigil, views, viewpoints, viewpoint, viewings, viewing, 
viewfinders, viewfinder, viewers, viewer, viewed, viewable, view, vies, 
vier, vienna, vied, vie, videotaping, videotapes, videotaped, videotape, 
videos, videophone, videoing, videoed, videodisc, videoconferencing, video, 
victuals, victualling, victory, victors, victoriously, victorious, 
victories, victoria, victor, victims, victimless, victimising, victimises, 
victimised, victimise, victimisation, victim, vicissitudes, vicissitude, 
viciousness, viciously, vicious, vicinity, vicinities, vices, viceroys, 
viceroy, vicepresidents, vicepresidential, vicepresident, vicepresidency, 
vicechancellors, vicechancellor, vice, vicars, vicariously, vicarious, 
vicarages, vicarage, vicar, vibratory, vibrators, vibrator, vibrato, 
vibrations, vibrationally, vibrational, vibration, vibrating, vibrates, 
vibrated, vibrate, vibrantly, vibrant, vibrancy, vibes, vials, vial, 
viaducts, viaduct, viably, viable, viability, via, vexing, vexes, vexed, 
vexatious, vexations, vexation, vex, vetting, vetted, vets, vetoing, 
vetoed, veto, veterinary, veterans, veteran, vet, vesuvius, vests, vestry, 
vestments, vestment, vesting, vestigial, vestiges, vestige, vestibules, 
vestibule, vestibular, vested, vestal, vest, vessels, vessel, vespers, 
vesicular, vesicles, vesicle, very, verve, vertigo, vertiginous, vertices, 
verticals, vertically, verticality, vertical, vertex, vertebrates, 
vertebrate, vertebral, vertebrae, vertebra, versus, versions, version, 



versifier, versification, versicle, verses, versed, verse, versatility, 
versatile, verona, vernier, vernal, vernacular, verminous, vermin, 
vermilion, verity, verities, veritably, veritable, verisimilitude, verily, 
verifying, verify, verifies, verifiers, verifier, verified, verifications, 
verification, verifiable, verifiability, verging, verges, verger, verged, 
verge, verdure, verdigris, verdicts, verdict, verdant, verbs, verbosity, 
verboseness, verbosely, verbose, verbiage, verbatim, verbals, verbally, 
verbalise, verbal, verb, verandas, verandahs, verandah, veranda, veracity, 
venus, venues, venue, venturing, venturesome, ventures, venturer, ventured, 
venture, vents, ventriloquy, ventriloquists, ventriloquist, ventriloquism, 
ventricular, ventricles, ventricle, ventrally, ventral, ventings, venting, 
ventilators, ventilator, ventilation, ventilating, ventilated, ventilate, 
vented, vent, venous, venose, venoms, venomously, venomous, venom, venison, 
venice, venial, vengefully, vengeful, vengeance, venetian, venereal, 
veneration, venerating, venerates, venerated, venerate, venerable, veneers, 
veneered, veneer, vends, vendors, vendor, vending, vendettas, vendetta, 
venders, vend, venality, venal, velvety, velvets, velveteens, velveteen, 
velvet, velum, velour, velodrome, velocity, velocities, velocipede, vellum, 
veldt, veld, velar, veins, veined, vein, veils, veiling, veiled, veil, 
vehicular, vehicles, vehicle, vehemently, vehement, vehemence, veggies, 
vegetive, vegetative, vegetational, vegetation, vegetating, vegetated, 
vegetate, vegetarians, vegetarianism, vegetarian, vegetables, vegetable, 
vegans, vegan, veg, veers, veering, veered, veer, vectors, vectorised, 
vectorisation, vectoring, vectored, vector, veal, vaunting, vaunted, 
vaults, vaulting, vaulted, vault, vats, vatican, vat, vastness, vastly, 
vaster, vast, vassals, vassalage, vassal, vases, vaseline, vasectomy, 
vasectomies, vase, vascular, varying, vary, varsity, varnishing, varnishes, 
varnished, varnish, variously, various, variety, varieties, varietal, 
varies, variegated, varied, varicose, variations, variational, variation, 
variates, variate, variants, variant, variances, variance, variably, 
variables, variable, variability, vapours, vapour, vaporous, vaporising, 
vaporised, vaporise, vaporisation, vapid, vantage, vans, vanquishing, 
vanquished, vanquish, vanity, vanities, vanishingly, vanishing, vanishes, 
vanished, vanish, vanilla, vanguard, vangogh, vanes, vaned, vane, vandals, 
vandalism, vandalising, vandalised, vandalise, vandal, vanadium, van, 
vamps, vampires, vampire, vamping, vamper, vamped, vamp, valves, valve, 
valuta, valuing, values, valuers, valuer, valueless, valueformoney, valued, 
valueadded, value, valuations, valuation, valuables, valuable, valour, 
valleys, valley, valise, validly, validity, validation, validating, 
validates, validated, validate, valid, valiantly, valiant, valhalla, 
valets, valet, vales, valentine, valency, valencies, valence, valedictory, 
valediction, vale, valance, vainly, vainglory, vainglorious, vainest, 
vainer, vain, vaguest, vaguer, vagueness, vaguely, vague, vagrants, 
vagrant, vagrancy, vagabonds, vagabond, vaduz, vacuums, vacuum, vacuously, 
vacuous, vacuoles, vacuole, vacuity, vacua, vacillations, vacillation, 
vacillating, vacillate, vaccines, vaccine, vaccinations, vaccination, 
vaccinating, vaccinated, vaccinate, vacations, vacation, vacating, vacates, 
vacated, vacate, vacantly, vacant, vacancy, vacancies, uvular, uvula, 
uturns, utters, uttermost, utterly, uttering, utterer, uttered, utterances, 
utterance, utter, utopias, utopians, utopian, utopia, utmost, utility, 
utilities, utilitarians, utilitarianism, utilitarian, utilising, utilises, 
utilised, utilise, utilisation, uterus, uterine, uteri, utensils, utensil, 
utah, usury, usurping, usurper, usurped, usurpation, usurp, usurious, 
usurers, usurer, usually, usual, using, ushers, ushering, usherette, 
ushered, usher, uses, users, userfriendly, userfriendliness, user, 
uselessness, uselessly, useless, usefulness, usefully, useful, used, 
useable, use, usances, usages, usage, usable, usability, us, uruguay, 
urticaria, ursine, urologist, urns, urn, urine, urinary, urgings, urging, 
urges, urgently, urgent, urgency, urged, urge, urethritis, urethras, 



urethral, urethrae, urethra, urethane, ureters, ureter, urea, urchins, 
urchin, urbanity, urbanites, urbanising, urbanised, urbanise, urbanisation, 
urbanely, urbane, urban, uranus, uranium, upwind, upwards, upwardly, 
upward, upturned, upturn, uptown, uptotheminute, upthrust, uptake, upswing, 
upsurges, upsurge, upstream, upstarts, upstart, upstanding, upstairs, 
upstaging, upstages, upstaged, upstage, upsilon, upsidedown, upside, 
upshot, upsetting, upsets, upset, ups, uproots, uprooting, uprooted, 
uproot, uproo, uproars, uproariously, uproarious, uproar, upriver, 
uprisings, uprising, uprise, uprights, uprightness, uprightly, upright, 
uprating, uprated, uprate, upraised, uppers, uppermost, uppercut, 
upperclass, uppercase, upper, upped, upon, upmost, upmarket, uploads, 
uploaded, upload, uplinks, uplink, uplifts, uplifting, uplifted, uplift, 
uplands, upland, upkeep, upholstery, upholsterers, upholsterer, 
upholstered, upholster, upholds, upholding, upholders, upholder, uphold, 
uphill, upheld, upheavals, upheaval, upgradings, upgrading, upgrades, 
upgraded, upgradeable, upgrade, upgradable, upfront, upfield, upended, 
updating, updates, updater, updated, update, updatability, upcoming, 
upcast, upbringings, upbringing, upbraids, upbraiding, upbraided, upbraid, 
upbeat, up, unzips, unzipping, unzipped, unzip, unyielding, unwritten, 
unwraps, unwrapping, unwrapped, unwrap, unwounded, unwound, unworthy, 
unworthiness, unworthily, unworried, unworn, unworldly, unworkable, 
unworkability, unwontedly, unwittingly, unwitting, unwisest, unwisely, 
unwise, unwisdom, unwinds, unwinding, unwindable, unwind, unwillingness, 
unwillingly, unwilling, unwieldy, unwholesome, unwell, unwelcoming, 
unwelcome, unweighted, unwedge, unwedded, unwed, unweary, unwearied, 
unweaned, unwaveringly, unwavering, unwatched, unwatchable, unwashed, 
unwary, unwarranted, unwarrantably, unwarrantable, unwarned, unwarmed, 
unwarily, unwanted, unvoiced, unvisited, unvisitable, unversed, unverified, 
unverifiable, unventilated, unveils, unveiling, unveiled, unveil, 
unvaryingly, unvarying, unvarnished, unvanquished, unvalued, unvalidated, 
unutterably, unutterable, unusually, unusual, unused, unusably, unusable, 
untypically, untypical, untyped, untying, untwisted, untwist, untutored, 
unturned, untruths, untruthfully, untruthful, untruth, untrusty, 
untrustworthy, untrusted, untrue, untroubled, untrodden, untried, 
untreated, untreatable, untrappable, untransportable, untranslated, 
untranslatable, untransformed, untrammelled, untrained, untraced, 
untraceable, untoward, untouched, untouchables, untouchable, untold, unto, 
untitled, untiring, untimely, until, unties, untied, untie, untidy, 
untidiness, untidily, untidiest, untidier, unthoughtful, unthinkingly, 
unthinking, unthinkably, unthinkable, untextured, untethered, untested, 
untestable, unterminated, untended, untenable, untenability, untempered, 
untaxing, untaxed, untaught, untasted, untarnished, untapped, untangling, 
untangled, untangle, untamed, untalented, untainted, untagged, untactful, 
unsystematic, unsympathetically, unsympathetic, unswervingly, unswerving, 
unsweetened, unswappable, unsustainable, unsuspecting, unsuspected, 
unsurvivable, unsurprisingly, unsurprising, unsurprised, unsurpassed, 
unsurpassable, unsurfaced, unsureness, unsure, unsuppressed, unsupported, 
unsupportable, unsupervised, unsung, unsullied, unsuited, unsuitably, 
unsuitableness, unsuitable, unsuitability, unsuccessfully, unsuccessful, 
unsubtly, unsubtle, unsubstituted, unsubstantiated, unsubstantial, 
unsubsidised, unsubdued, unstuck, unstructured, unstretchable, unstressed, 
unstrapped, unstopped, unstoppably, unstoppable, unstirred, unstintingly, 
unstinting, unstimulated, unsticking, unsterilised, unsteady, unsteadiness, 
unsteadily, unstated, unstamped, unstained, unstacking, unstacked, unstack, 
unstable, unsporting, unspoken, unspoilt, unspoiled, unspent, 
unspectacular, unspecified, unspecific, unspecialised, unspeakably, 
unspeakable, unspanned, unsoundness, unsound, unsought, unsorted, 
unsophistication, unsophisticated, unsolved, unsolvable, unsolicited, 
unsolder, unsold, unsoiled, unsocial, unsociable, unsmooth, unsmilingly, 



unsmiling, unsliced, unskilled, unskilful, unsinkable, unsimplified, 
unsigned, unsightly, unsighted, unshrinking, unshorn, unshod, unshockable, 
unshielded, unsheathed, unshaven, unshaved, unshared, unsharable, unshapen, 
unshaped, unshaken, unshakeable, unshakable, unshaded, unshackled, 
unsettling, unsettled, unsettle, unset, unserviced, unserviceable, 
unsentimental, unsent, unsensational, unsellable, unselfishness, 
unselfishly, unselfish, unselfconsciously, unselfconscious, unselected, 
unseen, unseemly, unseeingly, unseeing, unseeded, unsecured, 
unseaworthiness, unseated, unseat, unseasonal, unseasonably, unseasonable, 
unsealing, unsealed, unsealable, unseal, unscrupulous, unscripted, 
unscrewing, unscrewed, unscrew, unscratched, unscrambling, unscrambles, 
unscrambled, unscramble, unscientific, unscheduled, unscathed, unscaled, 
unsavoury, unsavory, unsaved, unsaturated, unsatisfying, unsatisfied, 
unsatisfiable, unsatisfactory, unsatisfactoriness, unsatisfactorily, 
unsanitary, unsalted, unsaleable, unsaid, unsafeness, unsafely, unsafe, 
unsaddled, unruly, unruliness, unruffled, unromantic, unrolling, unrolled, 
unroll, unrivalled, unripe, unriddle, unrewarding, unrewarded, unrevised, 
unrevealing, unrevealed, unrests, unrestricted, unrestrained, unrest, 
unresponsiveness, unresponsive, unresolved, unresolvable, unresistingly, 
unresisting, unreservedly, unreserved, unrequited, unrequested, 
unreproducible, unrepresented, unrepresentative, unrepresentable, 
unreported, unrepentantly, unrepentant, unrepeated, unrepeatable, 
unrepeatability, unrepairable, unremittingly, unremitting, unremembered, 
unremarked, unremarkable, unrelieved, unreliably, unreliable, 
unreliability, unrelentingly, unrelenting, unreleased, unreleasable, 
unrelated, unrehearsed, unregulated, unregistered, unregenerate, 
unregarded, unrefrigerated, unrefreshed, unreformed, unreflected, 
unrefined, unreferencing, unreferenced, unrefereed, unreduced, unredeemed, 
unrecoverable, unrecorded, unreconstructed, unreconciled, unrecommended, 
unrecognised, unrecognisably, unrecognisable, unreceptive, unreceived, 
unreasoning, unreasoned, unreasonably, unreasonableness, unreasonable, 
unreality, unrealistically, unrealistic, unrealised, unrealisable, unreal, 
unready, unreadable, unreadability, unread, unreached, unreachable, 
unravels, unravelling, unravelled, unravel, unraisable, unquoted, unquote, 
unquiet, unquestioningly, unquestioning, unquestioned, unquestionably, 
unquestionable, unquenchable, unquantified, unquantifiable, unqualified, 
unpunished, unpunctuality, unpunctual, unpublished, unpublishable, 
unpublicised, unprovoked, unproven, unproved, unprovable, unprotected, 
unpronounced, unpronounceable, unprompted, unpromising, unprofitably, 
unprofitable, unprofessional, unproductive, unprocessed, unproblematic, 
unprivileged, unprinted, unprintable, unprincipled, unpretentious, 
unpretending, unpressurised, unprepossessing, unpreparedness, unprepared, 
unpremeditated, unprejudiced, unpredicted, unpredictably, unpredictable, 
unpredictability, unprecedentedly, unprecedented, unpractised, unpractical, 
unportable, unpopulated, unpopularity, unpopular, unpolluted, unpolished, 
unpoetical, unplugging, unplugged, unplug, unploughed, unpleasing, 
unpleasantness, unpleasantly, unpleasant, unplayable, unplayability, 
unplanned, unplaced, unpicking, unpicked, unpick, unphysical, unperturbed, 
unpersuasive, unpersuaded, unpersonalised, unperceived, unpeeled, unpaved, 
unpatriotic, unpasteurised, unpasted, unparodied, unpardonable, 
unparalleled, unpalatable, unpaired, unpainted, unpaid, unpacks, unpacking, 
unpackers, unpacked, unpack, unowned, unorthodoxy, unorthodox, 
unoriginality, unoriginal, unorganised, unordered, unoptimised, unopposed, 
unopened, unofficially, unofficial, unoccupied, unobtrusively, unobtrusive, 
unobtainable, unobstructed, unobserved, unobservant, unobservable, 
unobliging, unobjectionable, unnumbered, unnoticed, unnoticeable, unnoted, 
unnervingly, unnerving, unnerved, unnerve, unneeded, unnecessary, 
unnecessarily, unnavigable, unnaturally, unnatural, unnamed, unmuzzled, 
unmutilated, unmusically, unmusical, unmoving, unmoved, unmounted, 



unmotivated, unmonitored, unmolested, unmodified, unmodifiable, unmnemonic, 
unmixed, unmitigated, unmistakeably, unmistakeable, unmistakably, 
unmistakable, unmissable, unmet, unmerited, unmercifully, unmentioned, 
unmentionables, unmentionable, unmemorised, unmemorable, unmelodious, 
unmeetable, unmechanised, unmeasurable, unmatched, unmatchable, unmasks, 
unmasked, unmask, unmarried, unmarked, unmapped, unmannerly, unmanned, 
unmanly, unmanageably, unmanageable, unmaking, unmaintained, 
unmaintainable, unmagnified, unmade, unlucky, unluckily, unluckiest, 
unluckier, unloving, unlovely, unloved, unlovable, unloose, unlocks, 
unlocking, unlocked, unlock, unloads, unloading, unloaded, unload, unlit, 
unlisted, unlinked, unlink, unlined, unlimited, unlikely, unlikeliness, 
unlikelihood, unlikeliest, unlikeable, unlike, unlicensed, unless, 
unleavened, unleashing, unleashes, unleashed, unleash, unlearned, unlearn, 
unleaded, unlawfulness, unlawfully, unlawful, unlatching, unlamented, 
unladylike, unladen, unlacing, unlaced, unlace, unlabelled, unknowns, 
unknown, unknowingly, unknowing, unknowable, unknightly, unkindness, 
unkindly, unkindest, unkind, unkept, unkempt, unjustness, unjustly, 
unjustified, unjustifiably, unjustifiable, unjust, unjaundiced, unjamming, 
unjammed, unjam, university, universities, universes, universe, universals, 
universally, universality, universalist, universalism, universal, unity, 
units, uniting, unities, unites, united, unite, unitary, unit, unissued, 
unisons, unison, unisex, uniqueness, uniquely, unique, unipolar, unions, 
unionists, unionist, unionism, unionised, unionisation, union, uninvolved, 
uninviting, uninvited, uninvented, unintuitive, uninterruptedly, 
uninterrupted, uninterpreted, uninterpretable, uninteresting, 
uninterestedly, uninterested, unintentionally, unintentional, unintended, 
unintelligible, unintelligent, unintellectual, uninsured, uninsurable, 
uninsulated, uninspiring, uninspired, uninjured, uninitiated, 
uninitialised, uninhibitedly, uninhibited, uninhabited, uninhabitable, 
uninformed, uninformatively, uninformative, uninfluenced, uninfected, 
unincorporated, unimproved, unimpressive, unimpressed, unimportant, 
unimportance, unimplemented, unimplementable, unimpeded, unimpeachable, 
unimpaired, unimagined, unimaginatively, unimaginative, unimaginably, 
unimaginable, unillustrated, unilaterally, unilateralist, unilateralism, 
unilateral, unifying, unify, uniforms, uniformly, uniformity, uniformed, 
uniform, unifies, unifier, unified, unification, unifiable, unidirectional, 
unidentified, unidentifiable, unideal, unicyclists, unicyclist, unicycles, 
unicycle, unicorns, unicorn, unicellular, unicameral, unhyphenated, 
unhygienic, unhurt, unhurriedly, unhurried, unhuman, unhoped, unhooks, 
unhooked, unhook, unhonoured, unholy, unhinged, unhinge, unhindered, 
unhidden, unhesitatingly, unhesitating, unheroic, unheralded, unhelpfully, 
unhelpful, unheeded, unheated, unheard, unhealthy, unhealthily, 
unhealthiest, unhealthier, unharmed, unhappy, unhappiness, unhappily, 
unhappiest, unhappier, unhandy, unhand, unhampered, ungulates, unguided, 
unguessable, unguarded, ungrounded, ungratefully, ungrateful, 
ungrammatical, ungraciously, ungracious, ungraceful, ungoverned, 
ungovernable, ungodly, unglazed, unglamorous, ungerminated, ungentlemanly, 
ungenerously, ungenerous, ungainly, unfussy, unfurnished, unfurls, 
unfurling, unfurled, unfurl, unfunny, unfunded, unfulfilled, unfulfillable, 
unfruitful, unfrozen, unfriendly, unfriendliness, unfriendliest, 
unfriendlier, unfrequented, unfreezing, unfreeze, unfounded, unfortunates, 
unfortunately, unfortunate, unforthcoming, unformed, unforgiving, 
unforgiven, unforgivably, unforgivable, unforgettable, unforeseen, 
unforeseeable, unfordable, unforced, unfolds, unfolding, unfolded, unfold, 
unfocussed, unfocused, unflinchingly, unflinching, unfledged, unflawed, 
unflattering, unflagging, unfixed, unfix, unfitting, unfits, unfitness, 
unfit, unfirm, unfired, unfinished, unfilled, unfettered, unfetchable, 
unfertilised, unfenced, unfeminine, unfelt, unfeigned, unfeelingly, 
unfeeling, unfed, unfeasibly, unfeasible, unfavoured, unfavourably, 



unfavourable, unfatigued, unfathomed, unfathomable, unfastening, 
unfastened, unfasten, unfashionably, unfashionable, unfancied, 
unfamiliarity, unfamiliar, unfalsifiable, unfaithfulness, unfaithful, 
unfairness, unfairly, unfair, unfailingly, unfailing, unexpurgated, 
unexpressed, unexplored, unexploited, unexploded, unexplained, 
unexplainable, unexpired, unexpectedness, unexpectedly, unexpected, 
unexpanded, unexciting, unexcited, unexceptional, unexceptionable, 
unexamined, unexacting, uneventfully, uneventful, unevenness, unevenly, 
uneven, unevaluated, unethically, unethical, unestablished, unescorted, 
unerringly, unerring, unergonomic, unequivocally, unequivocal, unequally, 
unequalled, unequal, unenviable, unenthusiastically, unenthusiastic, 
unentered, unenlightening, unenlightened, unengaged, unenforceable, 
unendurable, unendingly, unending, unencumbered, unencrypted, unemployment, 
unemployed, unemployable, unemotionally, unemotional, unelected, 
unelectable, uneducated, unedited, unedifying, uneconomical, uneconomic, 
uneaten, uneatable, uneasy, uneasiness, uneasily, uneasiest, uneasier, 
unease, unearths, unearthly, unearthing, unearthed, unearth, unearned, 
undying, unduly, undulations, undulation, undulating, undulates, undulated, 
undulate, undue, undroppable, undrinkable, undrinkability, undressing, 
undressed, undress, undoubtedly, undoubted, undone, undomesticated, 
undoings, undoing, undocumented, undo, undivided, undisturbed, 
undistributed, undistorted, undistinguished, undissipated, undisputed, 
undisplayed, undismayed, undisguisedly, undisguised, undiscriminating, 
undiscriminated, undiscovered, undisclosed, undisciplined, undiscerning, 
undirected, undiplomatic, undiminished, undiluted, undignified, undigested, 
undifferentiated, undid, undiagnosed, undiagnosable, undeveloped, 
undetonated, undeterred, undetermined, undetected, undetectably, 
undetectable, undetectability, undesired, undesirably, undesirables, 
undesirable, undesirability, undeserving, undeservedly, undeserved, 
underwrote, underwritten, underwriting, underwrites, underwriters, 
underwriter, underwrite, underworld, underwood, underwent, underweight, 
underwear, underwater, undervaluing, undervalues, undervalued, 
underutilised, undertook, undertones, undertone, undertakings, undertaking, 
undertakes, undertakers, undertaker, undertaken, undertake, understudy, 
understorey, understood, understocked, understating, understates, 
understatement, understated, understate, understands, understandings, 
understandingly, understanding, understander, understandably, 
understandable, understandability, understand, understaffed, underskirt, 
undersized, undersigned, undersides, underside, undersea, underscored, 
underrated, underrate, underprivileged, underpricing, underpriced, 
underpowered, underpopulation, underpopulated, underplays, underplayed, 
underplay, underpins, underpinnings, underpinning, underpinned, underpin, 
underperformed, underperformance, underpaying, underpay, underpass, 
underparts, underpants, underpaid, undernourishment, undernourished, 
underneath, undermining, undermines, undermined, undermine, undermanned, 
underlying, underloaded, underlinings, underlining, underlings, underling, 
underlines, underlined, underline, underlies, underlie, underlay, 
underlain, underinvestment, underhand, undergrowth, undergrounds, 
underground, undergraduates, undergraduate, undergone, undergoing, 
undergoes, undergo, undergarments, undergarment, underfunding, underfunded, 
underfund, underframe, underfoot, underflow, underfloor, underfed, 
underexploited, underestimation, underestimating, underestimates, 
underestimated, underestimate, underemployment, underemphasis, 
undereducated, underdone, underdogs, underdog, underdevelopment, 
underdeveloped, undercutting, undercuts, undercut, undercurrents, 
undercurrent, undercroft, undercover, undercooked, undercoating, undercoat, 
underclothing, underclothes, underclass, undercarriage, underbody, 
underbelly, underarm, underachieving, underachievement, under, undeniably, 
undeniable, undemonstrative, undemocratically, undemocratic, undemanding, 



undelivered, undeliverable, undefined, undefinable, undefiled, undefended, 
undefeated, undecorated, undeclared, undecided, undecidable, 
undecidability, undeceived, undead, undaunted, undated, undamaged, uncut, 
uncurled, uncured, uncultured, uncultivated, unctuously, unctuous, unction, 
uncrushable, uncrowned, uncrowded, uncrossed, uncrossable, uncross, 
uncritically, uncritical, uncredited, uncreative, uncreated, uncreased, 
uncrackable, uncovers, uncovering, uncovered, uncover, uncouthness, 
uncouth, uncoupled, uncouple, uncounted, uncountably, uncountable, 
uncorrupted, uncorroborated, uncorrelated, uncorrected, uncorrectable, 
uncorked, uncoordinated, uncooperative, uncooked, unconvincingly, 
unconvincing, unconvinced, unconverted, unconventionally, unconventional, 
uncontroversially, uncontroversial, uncontrolled, uncontrollably, 
uncontrollable, uncontested, uncontentious, uncontaminated, uncontainable, 
unconsumed, unconstrained, unconstitutionally, unconstitutional, 
unconsoled, unconsidered, unconsecrated, unconsciousness, unconsciously, 
unconscious, unconscionably, unconscionable, unconquered, unconquerable, 
unconnected, uncongenial, unconfused, unconfirmed, unconfined, 
unconditioned, unconditionally, unconditional, unconcernedly, unconcerned, 
unconcern, uncompromisingly, uncompromising, uncompromisable, uncompressed, 
uncomprehendingly, uncomprehending, uncomplimentary, uncomplicated, 
uncompleted, uncomplainingly, uncomplaining, uncompilable, 
uncompetitiveness, uncompetitive, uncommunicative, uncommonly, uncommon, 
uncommitted, uncomfortably, uncomfortableness, uncomfortable, uncomely, 
uncombed, uncollimated, uncollected, uncollated, uncoils, uncoiling, 
uncoiled, uncoil, uncluttered, unclouded, unclothed, unclosed, unclog, 
unclimbed, unclimbable, unclesam, uncles, unclenching, unclenched, 
unclench, uncleared, unclear, uncleanly, uncleanliness, unclean, uncle, 
unclassified, unclassifiable, unclasping, unclasped, unclaimed, unclad, 
uncivilised, uncivil, uncircumcised, unchronicled, unchristian, 
unchristened, unchecked, uncheckable, unchartered, uncharted, uncharitably, 
uncharitable, uncharismatic, uncharged, uncharacteristically, 
uncharacteristic, unchaperoned, unchanging, unchanged, unchangeable, 
unchallenged, unchallengeable, unchaining, unchained, unchain, uncertainty, 
uncertainties, uncertainly, uncertain, unceremoniously, uncensored, 
uncelebrated, unceasingly, unceasing, uncaught, uncatalogued, uncased, 
uncaring, uncared, uncapped, uncanny, uncannily, uncancelled, uncalled, 
uncalibrated, unbuttoning, unbuttoned, unbutton, unburnt, unburned, 
unburied, unburdening, unburdened, unburden, unbundled, unbuckling, 
unbuckled, unbuckle, unbruised, unbroken, unbridled, unbridged, 
unbridgeable, unbreakable, unbreakability, unbranded, unbracketed, 
unbraced, unbowed, unbounded, unbound, unbothered, unbosom, unborn, 
unbooked, unbolted, unbolt, unboiled, unbloodied, unblocking, unblocked, 
unblock, unblinkingly, unblinking, unblemished, unbleached, unbind, 
unbidden, unbiassedly, unbiassed, unbiasedly, unbiased, unbent, unbending, 
unbend, unbelieving, unbelievers, unbeliever, unbelieved, unbelievably, 
unbelievable, unbelievability, unbeknownst, unbeknown, unbecoming, 
unbeaten, unbeatable, unbearably, unbearable, unbars, unbarred, unbar, 
unbaptised, unbanning, unbanned, unbalancing, unbalances, unbalanced, 
unbalance, unawed, unawares, unawareness, unaware, unawakened, unavoidably, 
unavoidable, unavenged, unavailingly, unavailing, unavailable, 
unavailability, unauthorised, unauthenticated, unaudited, unattributed, 
unattributable, unattractiveness, unattractive, unattenuated, unattended, 
unattained, unattainably, unattainable, unattached, unassuming, unassuaged, 
unassociated, unassisted, unassigned, unassertive, unassailed, 
unassailable, unasked, unashamedly, unashamed, unary, unarticulated, 
unaroused, unarms, unarmed, unarm, unarguably, unarguable, unarchived, 
unapt, unapproved, unapproachable, unappreciative, unappreciated, 
unappetising, unappeased, unappealing, unapologetic, unanticipated, 
unanswered, unanswerable, unannounced, unannotated, unanimously, unanimous, 



unanimity, unamused, unamended, unambitious, unambiguously, unambiguous, 
unambiguity, unaltered, unalterably, unalterable, unalloyed, unallocated, 
unalike, unaligned, unaided, unafraid, unaffordable, unaffiliated, 
unaffectedly, unaffected, unaesthetic, unadvertised, unadventurous, 
unadulterated, unadorned, unadjusted, unaddressed, unaddressable, 
unadaptive, unadapted, unactivated, unacquainted, unacknowledged, 
unachievable, unaccustomed, unaccounted, unaccountably, unaccountable, 
unaccountability, unaccompanied, unaccommodating, unaccepted, unacceptably, 
unacceptable, unacceptability, unabsorbed, unabridged, unable, unabated, 
unabashedly, unabashed, umpteenth, umpteen, umpiring, umpires, umpired, 
umpire, umlauts, umlaut, umbrellas, umbrella, umbras, umbrageous, umbrage, 
umbrae, umbra, umbilicus, umbilical, ultraviolet, ultrasound, ultrasonics, 
ultrasonic, ultramontane, ultramarine, ultra, ultimo, ultimatums, 
ultimatum, ultimately, ultimate, ultimacy, ulterior, ulsters, ulster, 
ulcers, ulcerous, ulcerations, ulceration, ulcerated, ulcerate, ulcer, 
ukuleles, ukulele, ukraine, uke, uhuh, ugly, ugliness, uglification, 
ugliest, uglier, ugandan, uganda, ufo, udders, udder, uboats, tyres, tyre, 
tyrants, tyrant, tyranny, tyrannous, tyrannised, tyrannise, tyrannies, 
tyrannicide, tyrannically, tyrannical, tyrannic, typology, typologies, 
typologically, typological, typography, typographically, typographical, 
typographic, typographers, typographer, typists, typist, typings, typing, 
typifying, typify, typifies, typified, typically, typicality, typical, 
typhus, typhoons, typhoon, typhoid, typewritten, typewriting, typewriters, 
typewriter, typesetting, typesetters, typesetter, typesets, typeset, 
typescripts, typescript, types, typeless, typefaces, typeface, typed, 
typecasting, typecast, type, tykes, tyke, tying, tycoons, tycoon, twosome, 
twofold, twofaced, twodimensional, two, twittering, twittered, twitter, 
twitchy, twitching, twitches, twitched, twitch, twit, twisty, twists, 
twisting, twisters, twister, twisted, twist, twirls, twirling, twirled, 
twirl, twins, twinning, twinned, twinkling, twinkles, twinkled, twinkle, 
twining, twinges, twinge, twines, twined, twine, twin, twill, twilit, 
twilight, twigs, twiggy, twigged, twig, twiddly, twiddling, twiddles, 
twiddler, twiddled, twiddle, twice, twenty, twentieth, twenties, twelves, 
twelve, twelfths, twelfth, tweezers, tweets, tweeters, tweeter, tweet, 
tweeness, tweedy, tweeds, tweed, twee, tweaks, tweaking, tweaked, tweak, 
twangs, twanging, twanged, twang, twain, tuxedo, tutu, tutors, tutoring, 
tutorials, tutorial, tutored, tutor, tutelary, tutelage, tussocky, 
tussocks, tussock, tussling, tussles, tussle, tusks, tusker, tusked, tusk, 
tuscany, turtles, turtleneck, turtle, turrets, turreted, turret, turquoise, 
turpitude, turpentine, turntables, turntable, turnstiles, turnstile, turns, 
turnround, turnpike, turnovers, turnover, turnouts, turnout, turnkey, 
turnips, turnip, turnings, turning, turners, turner, turned, turncoats, 
turncoat, turnaround, turnabout, turn, turmoils, turmoil, turmeric, turks, 
turkish, turkeys, turkey, turk, turin, turgidly, turgidity, turgid, turfy, 
turfs, turfed, turf, tureens, tureen, turbulent, turbulence, turbot, 
turboprop, turbocharger, turbocharged, turbo, turbines, turbine, turbidity, 
turbid, turbans, turban, tuppences, tuppence, tuns, tunny, tunnels, 
tunnelling, tunnellers, tunnelled, tunnel, tunisian, tunisia, tunings, 
tuning, tunics, tunic, tungsten, tunes, tuners, tuner, tunelessly, 
tuneless, tunefully, tuneful, tuned, tune, tundras, tundra, tunas, tunable, 
tuna, tun, tumulus, tumultuously, tumultuous, tumults, tumult, tumours, 
tumour, tummy, tummies, tumescent, tumbrils, tumbling, tumbles, tumblers, 
tumbler, tumbledown, tumbled, tumble, tulips, tulip, tuition, tugs, 
tugging, tugged, tugela, tug, tufts, tufting, tufted, tuft, tuesdays, 
tuesday, tues, tucks, tucking, tuckers, tucker, tucked, tuck, tubules, 
tubular, tubs, tubing, tubes, tubers, tuberculosis, tubercular, tuber, 
tubeless, tubed, tube, tubby, tubas, tuba, tub, tuatara, tuaregs, tuareg, 
tswanas, tswana, tsunami, tshirt, tsetse, trying, try, truths, 
truthfulness, truthfully, truthful, truth, trusty, trustworthy, 



trustworthiness, trusts, trustingly, trusting, trusties, trustfulness, 
trustfully, trustful, trusteeship, trustees, trustee, trusted, trust, 
trussing, trusses, trussed, truss, trunnions, trunnion, trunks, trunking, 
trunk, trundling, trundles, trundled, trundle, truncheons, truncheon, 
truncations, truncation, truncating, truncates, truncated, truncate, 
trumps, trumpets, trumpeting, trumpeters, trumpeter, trumpeted, trumpet, 
trumpery, trumped, trump, truly, truisms, truism, truffles, truffle, 
truest, truer, trueblue, true, trudging, trudges, trudged, trudge, 
truculently, truculent, truculence, trucks, truck, truces, truce, truants, 
truanting, truant, truancy, troy, trowels, trowel, trove, trouts, trout, 
trousers, trouser, troupes, troupers, trouper, troupe, trouncing, trounces, 
trounced, trounce, troughs, trough, troubling, troublesomeness, 
troublesome, troubleshooting, troubleshooters, troubleshooter, troubles, 
troublemakers, troublemaker, troubled, trouble, troubadours, troubadour, 
trotting, trotters, trotter, trotted, trots, trot, tropospheric, 
troposphere, tropopause, tropics, tropically, tropical, tropic, trophy, 
trophies, tropes, trope, troopship, troops, trooping, troopers, trooper, 
trooped, troop, trombonists, trombonist, trombones, trombone, trolls, 
trollish, trolling, trolleys, trolley, troll, troikas, troika, troglodytes, 
troglodyte, trodden, trod, trivially, triviality, trivialities, 
trivialising, trivialises, trivialised, trivialise, trivialisations, 
trivialisation, trivial, trivia, triumvirate, triumphs, triumphing, 
triumphed, triumphantly, triumphant, triumphalist, triumphalism, triumphal, 
triumph, tritium, triteness, trite, tristan, trisector, trisection, 
trisecting, trireme, tripwires, tripwire, triptych, trips, tripping, 
trippers, tripped, tripoli, tripods, tripod, triply, tripling, 
triplication, triplicate, triplex, triplets, triplet, triples, tripled, 
triple, triplane, tripe, tripartite, trip, trio, trinkets, trinket, 
trinity, trinidad, trims, trimodal, trimmings, trimming, trimmers, trimmer, 
trimmed, trimaran, trim, trilogy, trilogies, trilobites, trilobite, trills, 
trillions, trillion, trilling, trilled, trill, trilingual, trilby, 
trilateral, trikes, trigs, trigrams, trigram, trigonometry, 
trigonometrical, trigonometric, triglyceride, triggers, triggering, 
triggerhappy, triggered, trigger, trifling, trifles, trifler, trifled, 
trifle, triffids, triffid, tries, trier, triennial, tried, tridents, 
trident, tricycles, tricycle, tricolours, tricolour, tricky, tricksters, 
trickster, tricks, trickling, trickles, trickled, trickle, tricking, 
trickily, trickiest, trickier, trickery, tricked, trick, trice, tributes, 
tribute, tributary, tributaries, tribunes, tribune, tribunals, tribunal, 
tribulations, tribulation, tribespeople, tribesmen, tribesman, tribes, 
tribe, tribally, tribalism, tribal, triatomic, triathlon, triangulations, 
triangulation, triangulating, triangulated, triangulate, triangular, 
triangles, triangle, trials, trial, triage, triads, triadic, triad, trews, 
trestles, trestle, tresses, tress, trespassing, trespasses, trespassers, 
trespasser, trespassed, trespass, trepidations, trepidation, trepanned, 
trendy, trends, trendiness, trendiest, trendier, trend, trenching, 
trenches, trencher, trenched, trenchantly, trenchant, trench, 
tremulousness, tremulously, tremulous, tremors, tremor, tremolo, 
tremendously, tremendous, tremblings, tremblingly, trembling, trembles, 
trembler, trembled, tremble, trellises, trellised, trellis, treks, 
trekking, trekkers, trekker, trekked, trek, trefoils, trefoil, treetops, 
treetop, trees, treeless, tree, trebling, trebles, trebled, treble, treaty, 
treats, treatments, treatment, treatises, treatise, treating, treaties, 
treated, treatable, treat, treasury, treasuring, treasuries, treasures, 
treasurership, treasurers, treasurer, treasured, treasure, treasons, 
treasonous, treasonable, treason, treads, treadmills, treadmill, treadle, 
treading, treader, tread, treacle, treachery, treacherously, treacherous, 
trays, tray, trawls, trawlnet, trawling, trawlers, trawler, trawled, trawl, 
travesty, travesties, traversing, traverses, traversed, traverse, 



traversals, traversal, travels, travelogues, travelogue, travelling, 
travellers, traveller, travelled, travel, travails, travail, traumatised, 
traumatise, traumatic, traumata, traumas, trauma, trashy, trashed, trash, 
traps, trappings, trapping, trappers, trapper, trapped, trappable, trapeze, 
trapdoors, trapdoor, trap, transvestites, transvestite, transvestism, 
transversely, transverse, transpositions, transposition, transposing, 
transposes, transposed, transpose, transports, transporting, transporters, 
transporter, transported, transportation, transportable, transportability, 
transport, transponders, transponder, transplants, transplanting, 
transplanted, transplantation, transplant, transpires, transpired, 
transpire, transpiration, transparently, transparent, transparency, 
transparencies, transonic, transom, transnational, transmuting, transmuted, 
transmute, transmutation, transmogrify, transmogrifies, transmogrification, 
transmitting, transmitters, transmitter, transmitted, transmittance, 
transmittable, transmits, transmit, transmissive, transmissions, 
transmission, transmissible, transmigration, translucent, translucency, 
translucence, transliterations, transliteration, transliterating, 
transliterates, transliterated, transliterate, translators, translator, 
translations, translational, translation, translating, translates, 
translated, translate, translatable, transits, transitory, transitoriness, 
transitivity, transitively, transitive, transitions, transitional, 
transition, transit, transistors, transistorised, transistor, transients, 
transiently, transient, transience, transhipment, transgressors, 
transgressor, transgressive, transgressions, transgression, transgressing, 
transgresses, transgressed, transgress, transfusions, transfusion, 
transfusing, transfused, transforms, transforming, transformers, 
transformer, transformed, transformative, transformations, 
transformational, transformation, transform, transfixed, transfinitely, 
transfinite, transfigured, transfiguration, transfers, transferring, 
transferred, transferral, transference, transferees, transferee, 
transferable, transferability, transfer, transepts, transept, transection, 
transduction, transducers, transducer, transcripts, transcriptions, 
transcriptional, transcription, transcript, transcribing, transcribes, 
transcribers, transcriber, transcribed, transcribe, transcontinental, 
transcends, transcending, transcendentals, transcendentally, 
transcendental, transcendent, transcendence, transcended, transcend, 
transceivers, transceiver, transatlantic, transactor, transactions, 
transactional, transaction, transacting, transacted, transact, tranquilly, 
tranquillity, tranquillisers, tranquilliser, tranquillised, tranquillise, 
tranquil, tranny, tranches, tranche, trances, trance, tramways, tramway, 
trams, tramps, trampolinist, trampolining, trampolines, trampoline, 
trampling, tramples, trampled, trample, tramping, tramped, tramp, trammel, 
tramlines, tramcars, tramcar, tram, trajectory, trajectories, traits, 
traitors, traitorously, traitorous, traitor, trait, trains, trainload, 
trainings, training, trainers, trainer, trainees, trainee, trained, train, 
trails, trailing, trailers, trailer, trailed, trail, tragically, tragical, 
tragic, tragedy, tragedies, tragedians, tragedian, trafficking, 
traffickers, trafficker, trafficked, traffic, traducer, traduced, 
traditions, traditionally, traditionalists, traditionalist, traditionalism, 
traditional, tradition, tradings, trading, tradespeople, tradesmen, 
tradesman, trades, traders, trader, trademarks, trademarked, trademark, 
tradeins, tradein, traded, tradeable, trade, trad, tracts, tractors, 
tractor, traction, tractable, tractability, tract, trackways, trackway, 
tracksuits, tracksuit, tracks, trackless, tracking, trackers, tracker, 
tracked, trackbed, track, tracings, tracing, tracheotomy, tracheostomy, 
tracheal, trachea, traces, tracery, tracers, tracer, traceless, traced, 
traceable, traceability, trace, toyshop, toys, toymaker, toying, toyed, 
toy, toxins, toxin, toxicology, toxicological, toxicity, toxic, toxaemia, 
tows, towpaths, towpath, townspeople, townsmen, townsman, townships, 



township, townsfolk, townscapes, townscape, towns, town, towing, towers, 
towering, towered, tower, towels, towelling, towelled, towel, towed, 
towards, toward, tow, touts, touting, touted, tout, tousles, tousled, 
tours, tourniquet, tourney, tournaments, tournament, touristy, tourists, 
touristic, tourist, tourism, touring, tourers, tourer, toured, tour, 
toupee, toughs, toughness, toughly, toughies, toughie, toughest, tougher, 
toughens, toughened, toughen, tough, touchy, touchingly, touching, 
touchiness, touchiest, touchier, touches, toucher, touched, touche, 
touchdowns, touchdown, touchandgo, touch, toucans, totting, totters, 
tottering, tottered, totter, totted, tots, totems, totemic, totem, totals, 
totally, totalling, totalled, totality, totalitarianism, totalitarian, 
totalising, total, tot, tossups, tossup, tossing, tosses, tossers, tossed, 
toss, tory, torus, torturous, torturing, tortures, torturers, torturer, 
tortured, torture, tortuously, tortuous, torts, tortoiseshell, tortoises, 
tortoise, torso, torsions, torsional, torsion, torrid, torrents, 
torrential, torrent, torques, torque, torpor, torpid, torpedoed, torpedo, 
toronto, tornado, torn, torments, tormentors, tormentor, tormenting, 
tormented, torment, tories, tori, tore, torchlit, torchlight, torches, 
torched, torchbearers, torchbearer, torch, torah, topsyturvy, topspin, 
topsoil, tops, toppling, topples, toppled, topple, toppings, topping, 
topper, topped, topology, topologists, topologist, topologies, 
topologically, topological, topography, topographically, topographical, 
topographic, topnotch, topmost, toplevel, topless, topics, topically, 
topicality, topical, topic, topiary, topheavy, topcoat, topazes, topaz, 
top, tootle, tooting, toothy, toothsome, toothpicks, toothpick, toothpaste, 
toothmarks, toothless, toothiest, toothier, toothed, toothbrushes, 
toothbrush, toothache, tooth, tooted, toot, tools, toolmaking, toolmaker, 
tooling, tooled, toolboxes, toolbox, tool, took, too, tony, tonsure, 
tonsils, tonsillitis, tonsillectomy, tonsil, tons, tonnes, tonne, tonnages, 
tonnage, toning, tonight, tonics, tonic, tonguetwisters, tonguetwister, 
tonguetied, tongues, tongueincheek, tongue, tongs, tonga, tones, toners, 
toner, tonelessly, toneless, tonedeaf, toned, tone, tonally, tonality, 
tonalities, tonal, ton, tomtom, tomorrows, tomorrow, tomography, 
tomfoolery, tomes, tome, tomcat, tombstones, tombstone, tombs, tomboys, 
tomboy, tombola, tomb, tomato, tomahawks, tomahawk, toluene, tolls, 
tolling, tollgate, tolled, toll, toleration, tolerating, tolerates, 
tolerated, tolerate, tolerantly, tolerant, tolerances, tolerance, 
tolerably, tolerable, toledo, told, tolbooth, tokyo, tokens, tokenistic, 
tokenism, token, tokamak, toitoi, toils, toiling, toilette, toilets, 
toiletry, toiletries, toileting, toilet, toiler, toiled, toil, togs, togo, 
toggling, toggles, toggled, toggle, togetherness, together, togas, toga, 
tog, tofu, toffy, toffees, toffee, toes, toenails, toenail, toeless, 
toeing, toehold, toed, toe, todies, toddy, toddling, toddlers, toddler, 
toddled, toddle, today, tocsin, toccata, toby, tobogganing, toboggan, 
tobago, tobacconists, tobacconist, tobacco, toasty, toasts, toasting, 
toasters, toaster, toasted, toast, toady, toadstools, toadstool, toads, 
toadies, toad, to, titular, titters, tittering, tittered, titter, tits, 
titres, titre, titration, titrated, titling, titles, titled, title, 
titillation, titillating, titillated, titillate, tithing, tithes, tithe, 
titfortat, titbits, titbit, titans, titanium, titanically, titanic, titan, 
tit, tissues, tissue, tiro, tiring, tiresomely, tiresome, tires, 
tirelessly, tireless, tiredness, tiredly, tired, tire, tirades, tirade, 
tiptop, tiptoes, tiptoeing, tiptoed, tiptoe, tipsy, tipsters, tipster, 
tips, tippling, tipple, tipping, tipper, tipped, tipoffs, tipoff, tip, 
tiny, tinware, tints, tintings, tinting, tinted, tint, tinsels, tinsel, 
tins, tinpot, tinopener, tinny, tinnitus, tinnily, tinniest, tinnier, 
tinner, tinned, tinkly, tinkling, tinkled, tinkle, tinkers, tinkering, 
tinkered, tinker, tiniest, tinier, tingly, tingling, tingliest, tinglier, 
tingles, tingled, tingle, tinges, tinged, tinge, tinfoil, tinderbox, 



tinder, tinctured, tincture, tincan, tin, timings, timing, timidly, 
timidity, timid, timetabling, timetables, timetabled, timetable, timeshare, 
timescales, timescale, times, timers, timer, timepiece, timeout, timely, 
timeliness, timelessness, timeless, timelapse, timekeeping, timekeepers, 
timekeeper, timehonoured, timeframe, timed, timeconsuming, timebase, time, 
timbre, timbered, timber, tilts, tilting, tilted, tilt, tills, tilling, 
tillers, tiller, tilled, tillage, till, tilings, tiling, tiles, tiler, 
tiled, tile, tildes, tilde, tikka, tigris, tigress, tightwad, tights, 
tightrope, tightness, tightly, tightlipped, tightfisted, tightest, tighter, 
tightens, tightening, tightened, tighten, tight, tigers, tigerish, tiger, 
ties, tiers, tiered, tier, tied, tiebreak, tie, tidying, tidy, tidings, 
tiding, tidiness, tidily, tidiest, tidies, tidier, tidied, tideway, tides, 
tideless, tide, tiddlywinks, tiddlers, tidbits, tidbit, tidal, tics, ticks, 
ticklish, tickling, tickles, tickler, tickled, tickle, ticking, tickets, 
ticketed, ticket, tickers, ticker, ticked, tick, tic, tibiae, tibia, 
tiaras, tiara, thyself, thyroids, thyroid, thyristors, thyristor, thymus, 
thyme, thy, thwarts, thwarting, thwarted, thwart, thwack, thus, thursday, 
thundery, thunderstruck, thunderstorms, thunderstorm, thunders, 
thunderously, thunderous, thundering, thunderflashes, thundered, 
thundercloud, thunderclaps, thunderclap, thunderbolts, thunderbolt, 
thunder, thumps, thumping, thumped, thump, thumbscrews, thumbscrew, thumbs, 
thumbprint, thumbnail, thumbing, thumbed, thumb, thugs, thuggish, thuggery, 
thug, thuds, thudding, thudded, thud, thrusts, thrusting, thrusters, 
thruster, thrust, thrushes, thrush, thrum, throws, thrown, throwing, 
throwers, thrower, throwback, throwaway, throw, throughput, throughout, 
through, throttling, throttles, throttled, throttle, throroughly, throngs, 
thronging, thronged, throng, thrones, throned, throne, thrombus, 
thrombosis, thromboses, throbs, throbbing, throbbed, throb, throaty, 
throats, throatily, throatiest, throatier, throat, thriving, thrives, 
thrived, thrive, thrills, thrillingly, thrilling, thrillers, thriller, 
thrilled, thrill, thrifty, thrifts, thriftless, thriftiest, thriftier, 
thrift, thrice, threw, thresholds, threshold, threshing, threshers, 
thresher, threshed, thresh, threesomes, threesome, threes, threequarters, 
threefold, threedimensional, three, threats, threatens, threateningly, 
threatening, threatened, threaten, threat, threads, threading, threaded, 
threadbare, thread, thrashings, thrashing, thrashes, thrasher, thrashed, 
thrash, thrall, thousandths, thousandth, thousands, thousandfold, thousand, 
thoughts, thoughtprovoking, thoughtlessness, thoughtlessly, thoughtless, 
thoughtfulness, thoughtfully, thoughtful, thought, though, thou, those, 
thoroughness, thoroughly, thoroughgoing, thoroughfares, thoroughfare, 
thoroughbreds, thoroughbred, thorough, thorny, thorns, thorniest, thornier, 
thorn, thorium, thorax, thoracic, thor, thongs, thong, thomas, thither, 
thistles, thistle, this, thirty, thirtieth, thirties, thirteenth, thirteen, 
thirsty, thirsts, thirsting, thirstily, thirstiest, thirstier, thirsted, 
thirst, thirds, thirdly, third, thins, thinnish, thinning, thinnest, 
thinness, thinners, thinner, thinned, thinly, thinktank, thinks, thinking, 
thinkers, thinker, thinkable, think, things, thing, thine, thin, thimbles, 
thimblefuls, thimbleful, thimble, thighs, thigh, thievishness, thievish, 
thieving, thieves, thievery, thieved, thieve, thief, thickskinned, 
thickset, thicknesses, thickness, thickly, thickish, thickets, thicket, 
thickest, thicker, thickens, thickening, thickened, thicken, thick, they, 
theta, thespians, thespian, thesis, these, thesaurus, thesauri, therms, 
thermostats, thermostatically, thermostatic, thermostat, thermoplastic, 
thermometers, thermometer, thermoelectric, thermodynamics, 
thermodynamically, thermodynamical, thermodynamic, thermochemical, 
thermals, thermally, thermal, therewith, thereupon, thereunder, thereto, 
thereon, thereof, therein, therefrom, therefore, therefor, thereby, 
thereafter, thereabouts, there, therapy, therapists, therapist, therapies, 
therapeutically, therapeutic, theosophy, theory, theorists, theorist, 



theorising, theorises, theorised, theorise, theorisation, theories, 
theoreticians, theoretician, theoretically, theoretical, theoretic, 
theorems, theorem, theology, theologists, theologies, theologically, 
theological, theologians, theologian, theodolites, theodolite, theocracy, 
theocracies, thenceforward, thenceforth, thence, then, themselves, themes, 
themed, theme, thematically, thematic, themas, them, theists, theistic, 
theist, theism, theirs, their, thefts, theft, thee, thebes, theatricals, 
theatrically, theatricality, theatrical, theatres, theatre, the, thaws, 
thawing, thawed, thaw, thaumaturge, thatching, thatchers, thatcher, 
thatched, thatch, that, thanksgiving, thanks, thanklessly, thankless, 
thanking, thankfulness, thankfully, thankful, thanked, thank, thane, than, 
thames, thallium, thalidomide, thalamus, thai, textures, textured, texture, 
texturally, textural, textually, textuality, textual, texts, textiles, 
textile, textbooks, textbook, text, texas, texans, texan, tetroxide, 
tetrameters, tetrahedrons, tetrahedron, tetrahedral, tetrahedra, 
tetrachloride, tetra, tethers, tethering, tethered, tether, tetchy, 
tetchily, tetanus, testy, testtube, tests, testosterone, testis, testings, 
testing, testiness, testimony, testimonies, testimonials, testimonial, 
testily, testifying, testify, testifies, testified, testiest, testier, 
testicular, testicles, testicle, testes, testers, tester, tested, 
testdriving, testdrive, testaments, testamentary, testament, testable, 
testability, test, tesseral, tessellations, tessellation, tessellated, 
tertiary, tertiaries, terser, terseness, tersely, terse, terry, 
terrorstricken, terrors, terrorists, terrorist, terrorism, terrorising, 
terrorised, terrorise, terror, territory, territories, territorially, 
territoriality, territorial, terrine, terrifyingly, terrifying, terrify, 
terrifies, terrified, terrifically, terrific, terriers, terrier, terribly, 
terrible, terrestrial, terrazzo, terrapins, terrapin, terrains, terrain, 
terraformed, terraform, terracotta, terracing, terraces, terraced, terrace, 
terns, ternary, tern, terms, termly, termites, termite, terminus, 
terminology, terminologies, terminological, termini, terming, terminators, 
terminator, terminations, termination, terminating, terminates, terminated, 
terminate, terminals, terminally, terminal, termed, term, tercentenary, 
tequila, tepid, tepee, tenurial, tenures, tenured, tenure, tenuously, 
tenuous, tents, tenths, tenth, tenterhooks, tented, tentatively, tentative, 
tentacles, tentacled, tentacle, tent, tensors, tensor, tensity, tensions, 
tensioned, tensional, tension, tensing, tensile, tensest, tenses, tenser, 
tenseness, tensely, tensed, tense, tens, tenors, tenor, tenon, tennis, 
tenners, tenfold, tenets, tenet, tenements, tenement, tends, tendrils, 
tendril, tendons, tendon, tending, tenders, tenderness, tenderly, 
tendering, tenderest, tenderer, tendered, tender, tendentiously, 
tendentious, tendency, tendencies, tended, tend, tench, tenants, tenantry, 
tenanted, tenant, tenancy, tenancies, tenacity, tenaciously, tenacious, 
tenable, tenability, ten, tempts, temptress, temptingly, tempting, 
tempters, tempter, tempted, temptations, temptation, tempt, temporary, 
temporarily, temporaries, temporally, temporality, temporal, tempo, 
temples, temple, templates, template, tempi, tempestuous, tempests, 
tempest, tempers, tempering, tempered, temperatures, temperature, 
temperately, temperate, temperance, temperaments, temperamentally, 
temperamental, temperament, tempera, temper, temerity, telly, telltale, 
tells, tellingly, telling, tellers, teller, tell, telexes, telex, 
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stickers, sticker, stick, stews, stewing, stewed, stewardship, stewards, 
stewardesses, stewardess, steward, stew, stevedore, stethoscope, stet, 
steroids, steroid, sternum, sterns, sternness, sternly, sternest, sterner, 
stern, sterling, sterility, sterilising, steriliser, sterilised, sterilise, 
sterilisations, sterilisation, sterile, stereotyping, stereotypically, 
stereotypical, stereotypes, stereotyped, stereotype, stereoscopy, 
stereoscopically, stereoscopic, stereos, stereophonic, stereographic, 
stereo, steradians, stepwise, stepsons, stepson, stepsister, steps, 
stepping, steppes, stepped, steppe, stepparents, stepmother, stepladder, 
stepfather, stepdaughter, stepchildren, stepbrother, step, stentorian, 
stentor, stenosis, stenography, stenographic, stenographers, stenographer, 
stencils, stencilled, stencil, stenches, stench, stems, stemming, stemmed, 
stem, stellated, stellar, stegosaurus, steers, steering, steered, steerage, 
steerable, steer, steeps, steepness, steeply, steeples, steeplejack, 
steepled, steeplechasing, steeplechasers, steeplechaser, steeplechase, 
steeple, steeping, steepest, steeper, steepens, steepening, steepened, 



steepen, steeped, steep, steely, steelworks, steelworkers, steelworker, 
steelwork, steels, steeling, steeled, steelclad, steel, steeds, steed, 
steamy, steamships, steamship, steams, steamrollers, steamroller, steaming, 
steamiest, steamier, steamers, steamer, steamed, steamboats, steamboat, 
steam, stealthy, stealthily, stealthiest, stealthier, stealth, steals, 
stealing, stealers, stealer, steal, steaks, steak, steadying, steadygoing, 
steady, steadiness, steadily, steadiest, steadier, steadied, steadfastness, 
steadfastly, steadfast, stead, stays, staying, stayers, stayed, stay, 
staving, staves, staved, stave, staunchness, staunchly, staunching, 
staunchest, staunch, statutory, statutorily, statutes, statute, statuses, 
status, statures, stature, statuettes, statuette, statuesque, statues, 
statue, statuary, stators, stator, statistics, statisticians, statistician, 
statistically, statistical, statistic, stations, stationmaster, stationing, 
stationery, stationers, stationer, stationed, stationary, station, stating, 
statics, statically, statical, static, statesmen, statesmanship, 
statesmanlike, statesman, states, staterooms, stateoftheart, statements, 
statement, stately, stateliness, stateliest, stateless, statehood, stated, 
statecraft, state, stasis, stashing, stashes, stashed, starving, starves, 
starved, starve, starvation, startups, startup, starts, startlingly, 
startling, startles, startled, startle, starting, starters, starter, 
started, start, starstudded, starstruck, starspangled, starship, stars, 
starryeyed, starry, starring, starriest, starrier, starred, starlit, 
starlings, starling, starlike, starlight, starlets, starlet, starless, 
starkness, starkly, starkest, starker, stark, staring, stargazing, 
stargazers, stargazer, stargaze, starfish, stares, starer, stared, stare, 
stardust, stardom, starchy, starchiest, starchier, starches, starched, 
starch, starboard, star, stapling, staples, staplers, stapler, stapled, 
staple, staphylococcus, stapes, stanzas, stanza, stank, standstill, stands, 
standpoints, standpoint, standings, standing, standby, standards, 
standardising, standardises, standardised, standardise, standardisations, 
standardisation, standard, stand, stanchions, stanchion, stances, stance, 
stamps, stampings, stamping, stampers, stamper, stampeding, stampeded, 
stampede, stamped, stamp, stammers, stammering, stammered, stammer, 
stamina, stamens, stamen, stalwarts, stalwart, stalls, stallions, stallion, 
stalling, stallholders, stalled, stall, stalks, stalking, stalkers, 
stalker, stalked, stalk, stalin, staleness, stalemates, stalemated, 
stalemate, stale, stalagmites, stalagmite, stalactites, stalactite, 
staking, stakes, stakeholders, stakeholder, staked, stake, stairwells, 
stairwell, stairways, stairway, stairs, stairhead, staircases, staircase, 
stair, stains, stainless, staining, stainer, stained, stain, staidness, 
staid, stags, stagnation, stagnating, stagnates, stagnated, stagnate, 
stagnant, stagnancy, stagings, staging, staggers, staggeringly, staggering, 
staggered, stagger, stagflation, stagey, stages, stager, stagehands, 
staged, stagecoaches, stagecoach, stage, stag, staffs, staffroom, staffing, 
staffed, staff, stadiums, stadium, stadia, stacks, stacking, stacker, 
stacked, stack, staccato, stabs, stably, stabling, stables, stabler, 
stablemate, stabled, stable, stability, stabilising, stabilises, 
stabilisers, stabiliser, stabilised, stabilise, stabilisation, stabbings, 
stabbing, stabber, stabbed, stab, srilanka, squirts, squirting, squirted, 
squirt, squirrels, squirrelled, squirrel, squirms, squirming, squirmed, 
squirm, squires, squirearchy, squire, squints, squinting, squinted, squint, 
squiggles, squiggle, squids, squid, squibs, squib, squelchy, squelching, 
squelched, squelch, squeezy, squeezing, squeezes, squeezer, squeezed, 
squeeze, squeegee, squeamishness, squeamishly, squeamish, squeals, 
squealing, squealer, squealed, squeal, squeaky, squeaks, squeaking, 
squeakiest, squeakier, squeaker, squeaked, squeak, squawks, squawking, 
squawked, squawk, squaw, squatting, squatters, squatter, squatted, squats, 
squat, squashy, squashing, squashiest, squashier, squashes, squashed, 
squash, squarish, squaring, squares, squarer, squareness, squarely, 



squared, square, squanders, squandering, squandered, squander, squalor, 
squally, squalls, squalling, squall, squalid, squads, squadrons, squadron, 
squad, squabbling, squabbles, squabbled, squabble, spyings, spying, 
spyhole, spyglass, spy, sputum, sputtering, sputtered, sputter, sputniks, 
sputnik, spurts, spurting, spurted, spurt, spurs, spurring, spurred, 
spurns, spurning, spurned, spurn, spuriously, spurious, spurges, spurge, 
spur, spunky, spun, spume, spud, spry, sprung, sprucing, spruced, spruce, 
sprouts, sprouting, sprouted, sprout, sprockets, sprocket, sprites, sprite, 
sprints, sprinting, sprinters, sprinter, sprinted, sprint, sprinkling, 
sprinkles, sprinklers, sprinkler, sprinkled, sprinkle, springy, springtime, 
springs, springing, springiest, springier, springer, springcleaned, 
springclean, springboks, springbok, springboards, springboard, spring, 
sprigs, sprightly, sprightliness, sprightliest, sprightlier, sprig, 
spreeing, spree, spreadsheets, spreadsheet, spreads, spreading, spreaders, 
spreadeagled, spread, sprays, spraying, sprayers, sprayer, sprayed, spray, 
sprawls, sprawling, sprawled, sprawl, sprats, sprat, sprang, sprains, 
spraining, sprained, sprain, spouts, spouting, spouted, spout, spouses, 
spouse, spotty, spotting, spottiest, spottier, spotters, spotter, spotted, 
spots, spoton, spotlit, spotlights, spotlighting, spotlight, spotlessness, 
spotlessly, spotless, spot, sporty, sportswear, sportsmen, sportsmanship, 
sportsman, sports, sportive, sportingly, sporting, sported, sport, 
sporrans, sporran, spores, spore, sporadically, sporadic, spoor, spoons, 
spooning, spoonfuls, spoonful, spooned, spoon, spools, spooling, spooled, 
spool, spooky, spooks, spooking, spooked, spook, spoofs, spoof, 
spontaneously, spontaneous, spontaneity, sponsorships, sponsorship, 
sponsors, sponsoring, sponsored, sponsor, spongy, sponging, sponginess, 
spongiest, spongier, sponges, sponger, sponged, sponge, spokeswomen, 
spokeswoman, spokespersons, spokesperson, spokespeople, spokesmen, 
spokesman, spokeshaves, spokeshave, spokes, spoken, spoke, spoilt, 
spoilsport, spoils, spoiling, spoilers, spoiler, spoiled, spoilage, spoil, 
splutters, spluttering, spluttered, splutter, splurge, splotches, splodges, 
splodge, splittings, splitting, splitters, splitter, splittable, splits, 
split, splints, splinters, splintering, splintered, splinter, splinted, 
splint, splines, spline, splicing, splices, splicers, splicer, spliced, 
splice, splenetic, splendours, splendour, splendidly, splendid, spleens, 
spleen, splaying, splayed, splattering, splattered, splatter, splat, 
splashy, splashing, splashes, splashed, splashdown, splash, spittoons, 
spittoon, spittle, spitting, spits, spitfires, spitfire, spitefully, 
spiteful, spite, spit, spirituals, spiritually, spirituality, 
spiritualists, spiritualist, spiritualism, spiritualised, spiritual, 
spirits, spiritless, spiritedly, spiritedl, spirited, spirit, spires, 
spire, spirants, spirant, spirals, spirally, spiralling, spiralled, spiral, 
spiny, spinsters, spinsterhood, spinster, spins, spinoffs, spinoff, 
spinning, spinney, spinners, spinner, spinnaker, spinet, spines, spineless, 
spinechilling, spine, spindry, spindrift, spindriers, spindrier, spindly, 
spindles, spindle, spinal, spinach, spin, spilt, spills, spilling, spiller, 
spilled, spillages, spillage, spill, spiky, spiking, spikiest, spikier, 
spikes, spiked, spike, spigot, spies, spied, spidery, spiders, spider, 
spicy, spicing, spicily, spicier, spices, spicery, spicer, spiced, spice, 
sphygmomanometer, sphinx, sphincters, sphincter, spheroidal, spheroid, 
spherically, spherical, spheric, spheres, sphere, sphagnum, spews, spewing, 
spewed, spew, spermatozoa, spent, spendthrift, spends, spending, spenders, 
spender, spend, spencer, spelt, spells, spellings, spelling, spellers, 
speller, spelled, spellbound, spellbinding, spellbinder, spellable, spell, 
speedy, speedwell, speedway, speedup, speeds, speedometers, speedometer, 
speeding, speedily, speediest, speedier, speeded, speedcop, speedboats, 
speedboat, speed, speechlessly, speechless, speechifying, speeches, speech, 
sped, speculum, speculators, speculator, speculatively, speculative, 
speculations, speculation, speculating, speculates, speculated, speculate, 



specular, spectrum, spectroscopy, spectroscopically, spectroscopic, 
spectroscopes, spectroscope, spectrophotometry, spectrophotometers, 
spectrophotometer, spectrometry, spectrometric, spectrometers, 
spectrometer, spectrograph, spectrogram, spectres, spectre, spectral, 
spectra, spectators, spectator, spectaculars, spectacularly, spectacular, 
spectacles, spectacle, specs, specks, speckles, speckled, speckle, speck, 
specious, specimens, specimen, specifying, specify, specifies, specifiers, 
specifier, specified, specifics, specificness, specificity, specificities, 
specifications, specification, specifically, specific, specifiably, 
specifiable, species, speciation, specialty, specials, specialness, 
specially, speciality, specialities, specialists, specialist, specialisms, 
specialism, specialising, specialises, specialised, specialise, 
specialisations, specialisation, special, spec, spears, spearing, 
spearheads, spearheading, spearheaded, spearhead, speared, spear, speaks, 
speaking, speakers, speaker, speakable, speak, spays, spaying, spayed, 
spay, spawns, spawning, spawned, spawn, spatulas, spatula, spatters, 
spattering, spattered, spatter, spats, spatially, spatial, spate, spat, 
spastics, spastic, spasms, spasmodically, spasmodic, spasm, spas, spartans, 
spartan, sparta, sparsity, sparsest, sparser, sparseness, sparsely, sparse, 
spars, sparrows, sparrowhawk, sparrow, sparring, sparred, sparks, sparkly, 
sparklingly, sparkling, sparkles, sparklers, sparkler, sparkled, sparkle, 
sparking, sparked, spark, sparingly, sparing, sparetime, spares, sparely, 
spared, spare, spar, spans, spanning, spanners, spanner, spanned, spanks, 
spankings, spanking, spanker, spanked, spank, spanish, spaniels, spaniel, 
spangles, spangled, spangle, spandrels, span, spam, spain, spaghetti, 
spadework, spades, spaded, spade, spaciousness, spaciously, spacious, 
spacings, spacing, spacial, spacey, spacesuits, spacesuit, spaceships, 
spaceship, spaces, spacers, spacer, spacemen, spaceman, spaceflight, 
spaced, spacecraft, spaceage, space, spa, soybeans, soybean, soya, soy, 
sows, sown, sowing, soweto, sowers, sower, sowed, sow, soviet, sovereignty, 
sovereigns, sovereign, souvenirs, souvenir, southwards, southward, 
southernmost, southerners, southerner, southern, southerly, southbound, 
south, soused, sours, sourness, sourly, souring, sourest, soured, sourcing, 
sources, sourceless, sourced, source, sour, soupy, soups, soup, 
soundtracks, soundtrack, sounds, soundproofing, soundproofed, soundproof, 
soundness, soundly, soundlessly, soundless, soundings, sounding, soundest, 
sounder, sounded, soundcheck, sound, soulsearching, souls, soulless, 
soulfully, soulful, souled, souldestroying, soul, souks, souk, soughtafter, 
sought, souffle, soudan, soubriquet, sotho, sot, soso, sos, sorts, sorting, 
sorties, sortie, sorters, sorter, sorted, sortable, sort, sorry, sorrows, 
sorrowing, sorrowfully, sorrowful, sorrowed, sorrow, sorriest, sorrier, 
sorrel, sorority, sorghum, sores, soreness, sorely, sore, sordidness, 
sordidly, sordid, sorcery, sorceress, sorcerers, sorcerer, sorbets, sorbet, 
soprano, soppy, sopping, soporific, sophists, sophistry, sophistication, 
sophisticates, sophisticated, sophisticate, sophist, sop, sooty, soots, 
sootier, soothsaying, soothsayers, soothsayer, soothingly, soothing, 
soothes, soothers, soothed, soothe, soot, soonish, soonest, sooner, soon, 
sonsinlaw, sons, sonorousness, sonorously, sonorous, sonority, sonorities, 
sonora, sonny, sonnets, sonnet, soninlaw, sonically, sonic, songwriting, 
songwriters, songwriter, songsters, songs, songbook, songbirds, songbird, 
song, sones, sonatas, sonata, sonars, sonar, son, somnolent, somnolence, 
somnambulist, somewhere, somewhat, someways, someway, sometimes, sometime, 
something, somersaults, somersaulting, somersaulted, somersault, someone, 
somehow, someday, somebody, some, sombrero, sombreness, sombrely, sombre, 
somatic, somas, somalia, somali, soma, solving, solves, solvers, solver, 
solvents, solvent, solvency, solved, solve, solvable, solutions, solution, 
solutes, solute, soluble, solubility, solstices, solstice, soloists, 
soloist, soloing, solo, solitudes, solitude, solitary, solitaire, solids, 
solidness, solidly, solidity, solidifying, solidify, solidifies, 



solidified, solidification, solidarity, solid, solicitude, solicits, 
solicitously, solicitous, solicitors, solicitor, soliciting, solicited, 
solicitations, solicitation, solicit, solfa, soles, soler, solenoids, 
solenoidal, solenoid, solemnly, solemnity, solemnities, solemn, solely, 
solecisms, solecism, sole, soldiery, soldiers, soldierly, soldiering, 
soldiered, soldier, solders, soldering, soldered, solder, sold, solarium, 
solaria, solar, solanum, solaces, solace, sojourns, sojourning, sojourners, 
sojourner, sojourned, sojourn, soiree, soils, soilings, soiling, soiled, 
soil, soh, soggy, soggiest, soggier, softy, softwood, software, softspoken, 
softness, softly, softish, softie, softhearted, softest, softer, softens, 
softening, softeners, softener, softened, soften, softboiled, softball, 
soft, soffit, sofas, sofa, sods, sodomy, sodomites, sodomite, sodomising, 
sodomised, sodomise, sodom, sodium, soddy, sodden, sodded, sodas, soda, 
sod, socrates, socks, socking, sockets, socket, socked, sock, 
sociopolitical, sociology, sociologists, sociologist, sociologically, 
sociological, sociolinguists, sociolinguistics, sociolinguistic, 
socioeconomic, sociocultural, sociobiology, society, societies, societal, 
socials, socially, socialite, socialists, socialistic, socialist, 
socialism, socialising, socialised, socialise, socialisation, social, 
sociably, sociable, sociability, soccer, socalled, sobs, sobriquet, 
sobriety, sobers, soberly, sobering, soberer, sobered, sober, sobbings, 
sobbing, sobbed, sob, soars, soaringly, soaring, soared, soar, soapy, 
soaps, soaping, soapiest, soapier, soaped, soapbox, soap, soandso, soaks, 
soakings, soaking, soakers, soaker, soaked, soak, so, snugness, snugly, 
snuggling, snuggles, snuggled, snuggle, snugger, snug, snuffs, snuffling, 
snuffles, snuffled, snuffle, snuffing, snuffed, snuffbox, snuff, snubs, 
snubnosed, snubbing, snubbed, snub, snowy, snowwhite, snowstorms, 
snowstorm, snows, snowploughs, snowplough, snowmen, snowman, snowline, 
snowing, snowiest, snowier, snowflakes, snowflake, snowfields, snowfalls, 
snowfall, snowed, snowdrops, snowdrop, snowdrifts, snowdrift, snowcapped, 
snowbound, snowballs, snowballing, snowballed, snowball, snow, snouts, 
snout, snotty, snorts, snorting, snorted, snort, snorkels, snorkelling, 
snorkel, snoring, snores, snorers, snorer, snored, snore, snoozing, 
snoozes, snoozed, snooze, snoopy, snoops, snooping, snoopers, snooper, 
snooped, snoop, snooker, snoek, snobs, snobbishness, snobbishly, snobbish, 
snobbery, snob, snivelling, snivel, snits, snips, snipping, snippets, 
snippet, snipped, sniping, snipes, snipers, sniper, snipe, snip, sniggers, 
sniggering, sniggered, snigger, snifter, sniffs, sniffly, sniffling, 
sniffles, sniffle, sniffing, sniffers, sniffer, sniffed, sniff, snide, 
snick, sneezing, sneezes, sneezed, sneeze, sneers, sneeringly, sneering, 
sneered, sneer, sneaky, sneaks, sneaking, sneakily, sneakiest, sneakier, 
sneakers, sneaked, sneak, snatching, snatches, snatchers, snatcher, 
snatched, snatch, snarls, snarling, snarled, snarl, snaring, snares, 
snared, snare, snapshots, snapshot, snaps, snappy, snapping, snappily, 
snappier, snapper, snapped, snap, snaky, snaking, snakeskin, snakes, 
snakepit, snaked, snake, snails, snail, snags, snagging, snagged, snag, 
snaffle, snacks, snack, smutty, smuts, smut, smugness, smugly, smuggling, 
smuggles, smugglers, smuggler, smuggled, smuggle, smug, smudgy, smudging, 
smudgiest, smudgier, smudges, smudged, smudge, smoulders, smouldering, 
smouldered, smoulder, smothers, smothering, smothered, smother, smote, 
smoothtongued, smooths, smoothness, smoothly, smoothing, smoothest, 
smoother, smoothed, smooth, smooch, smolder, smoky, smoking, smokiness, 
smokiest, smokier, smokestacks, smokestack, smokescreen, smokes, smokers, 
smoker, smokeless, smoked, smoke, smogs, smoggy, smog, smocks, smock, 
smitten, smiting, smithy, smiths, smithereens, smith, smite, smirks, 
smirking, smirked, smirk, smilingly, smiling, smiles, smilers, smiler, 
smiled, smile, smidgeon, smelting, smelters, smelter, smelted, smelt, 
smelly, smells, smelling, smelliest, smellier, smelled, smellable, smell, 
smegma, smears, smearing, smeared, smear, smatterings, smattering, 



smashing, smashes, smasher, smashed, smash, smarts, smartness, smartly, 
smarting, smartest, smarter, smartening, smartened, smarten, smarted, 
smart, smalltown, smalltime, smalltalk, smallscale, smalls, smallpox, 
smallness, smallmindedness, smallminded, smallish, smallholdings, 
smallholding, smallholders, smallholder, smallest, smaller, small, smacks, 
smacking, smacker, smacked, smack, slyness, slyly, slyer, sly, sluts, slut, 
slushy, slushiest, slushier, slushes, slushed, slush, slurs, slurry, 
slurring, slurred, slurps, slurping, slurped, slurp, slur, slunk, slung, 
slums, slumps, slumping, slumped, slump, slumming, slumbers, slumbering, 
slumbered, slumber, slum, sluicing, sluices, sluiced, sluice, slugs, 
sluggishness, sluggishly, sluggish, slugging, slugged, sluggards, sluggard, 
slug, sludgy, sludge, slows, slowpoke, slowness, slowly, slowish, slowing, 
slowest, slower, slowed, slowdown, slowcoaches, slow, slovenly, 
slovenliness, slovenia, slovak, sloughing, sloughed, slough, slouching, 
slouches, slouched, slouch, slotting, slotted, slots, sloths, slothful, 
sloth, slot, sloshing, sloshed, slosh, slops, sloppy, slopping, sloppiness, 
sloppily, sloppiest, sloppier, slopped, sloping, slopes, sloped, slope, 
slop, sloop, slogs, slogging, slogged, slogans, slogan, slog, slobs, 
slobbery, slobbers, slobbering, slobber, slob, slivers, sliver, slitting, 
slits, slithery, slithers, slithering, slithered, slither, slit, slipway, 
slipup, slipstream, slipshod, slips, slipping, slippery, slippers, 
slipperiness, slipper, slipped, slippage, slip, slinky, slinking, slink, 
slingshot, slings, slinging, sling, slimy, slims, slimness, slimming, 
slimmest, slimmers, slimmer, slimmed, slimly, slimline, slimiest, slimier, 
slimes, slime, slim, slily, slights, slightly, slightingly, slighting, 
slightest, slighter, slighted, slight, sliding, slides, sliders, slider, 
slided, slide, slid, slicks, slickness, slickly, slickest, slicker, 
slicked, slick, slicings, slicing, slices, slicers, slicer, sliced, slice, 
slewing, slewed, slew, sleuths, sleuth, slept, slenderness, slenderly, 
slenderest, slender, sleights, sleight, sleighs, sleigh, sleeves, 
sleeveless, sleeved, sleeve, sleets, sleet, sleepy, sleepwalks, 
sleepwalking, sleepwalker, sleepwalk, sleeps, sleeplessness, sleepless, 
sleeping, sleepiness, sleepily, sleepiest, sleepier, sleepers, sleeper, 
sleep, sleeks, sleekness, sleekly, sleeker, sleek, sleds, sledging, 
sledges, sledgehammers, sledgehammer, sledge, sledding, sled, sleazy, 
sleaziest, sleazier, sleaze, slays, slaying, slayers, slayer, slayed, slay, 
slavs, slavishly, slavish, slaving, slavic, slaves, slavery, slavers, 
slavering, slavered, slaver, slavedrivers, slavedriver, slaved, slave, 
slav, slaughters, slaughterings, slaughtering, slaughterhouses, 
slaughterhouse, slaughterer, slaughtered, slaughter, slatted, slats, 
slating, slates, slaters, slater, slated, slate, slat, slashing, slashes, 
slasher, slashed, slash, slapstick, slaps, slapping, slapper, slapped, 
slapdash, slap, slantwise, slants, slanting, slanted, slant, slanging, 
slang, slanders, slanderous, slandering, slanderers, slanderer, slandered, 
slander, slams, slamming, slammed, slam, slaloms, slalom, slaked, slake, 
slain, slags, slag, slacks, slackness, slackly, slacking, slackest, 
slackers, slacker, slackens, slackening, slackened, slacken, slacked, 
slack, slabs, slab, skywards, skyward, skyscrapers, skyscraper, skyscape, 
skylines, skyline, skylights, skylight, skylarks, skylark, skyhigh, 
skydiving, skydives, skydivers, skydiver, skydived, skydive, sky, skunks, 
skunk, skulls, skullduggery, skullcap, skull, skulks, skulking, skulked, 
skulk, skulduggery, skuas, skua, skittles, skittle, skittishness, 
skittishly, skittish, skits, skit, skis, skirts, skirting, skirted, skirt, 
skirmishing, skirmishes, skirmish, skirl, skips, skipping, skippers, 
skippering, skippered, skipper, skipped, skip, skintight, skins, skinny, 
skinning, skinniest, skinnier, skinners, skinner, skinned, skinless, 
skinheads, skinhead, skinflint, skindeep, skincare, skin, skims, skimpy, 
skimping, skimped, skimp, skimming, skimmer, skimmed, skim, skills, 
skillful, skillet, skilled, skill, skilfully, skilful, skiing, skies, 



skiers, skier, skied, skids, skidding, skidded, skid, ski, skews, skewness, 
skewers, skewered, skewer, skewed, skew, sketchy, sketchpad, sketching, 
sketchily, sketchiest, sketchier, sketches, sketcher, sketched, 
sketchbooks, sketchbook, sketch, skerries, skeptic, skeletons, skeleton, 
skeletal, skein, skating, skates, skaters, skater, skated, skateboards, 
skateboard, skate, sjambok, sizzling, sizzles, sizzled, sizzle, sizing, 
sizes, sized, sizeable, size, sixty, sixtieth, sixties, sixths, sixth, 
sixteenth, sixteen, sixpence, sixfold, sixes, six, situations, 
situationist, situationally, situational, situation, situating, situated, 
situate, sittings, sitting, sitters, sitter, sits, sitings, siting, sites, 
sited, site, sitcoms, sitcom, sitar, sit, sistersinlaw, sisters, sisterly, 
sisterinlaw, sisterhood, sister, sissy, sissies, sisal, sis, sirs, 
sirloins, sirloin, sirius, sires, sirens, siren, sired, sire, sir, sips, 
sipping, sippers, sipper, sipped, siphons, siphoning, siphoned, siphon, 
sip, sinusoidally, sinusoidal, sinusoid, sinusitis, sinuses, sinus, 
sinuously, sinuous, sinters, sinter, sins, sinning, sinners, sinner, 
sinned, sinless, sinks, sinking, sinkers, sinker, sinkable, sink, 
sinistral, sinisterly, sinister, singulars, singularly, singularity, 
singularities, singularisation, singular, singsong, sings, singly, singles, 
singleness, singlemindedness, singlemindedly, singleminded, singlehandedly, 
singlehanded, single, singing, singes, singers, singer, singeing, singed, 
singe, singalong, singable, sing, sinfulness, sinfully, sinful, sinewy, 
sinews, sinew, sines, sinecurist, sinecures, sinecure, sine, sincerity, 
sincerest, sincerely, sincere, since, sinai, sin, simultaneously, 
simultaneous, simultaneity, simulcasts, simulators, simulator, simulations, 
simulation, simulating, simulates, simulated, simulate, simulacrum, simply, 
simplistically, simplistic, simplism, simplifying, simplify, simplifies, 
simplifier, simplified, simplifications, simplification, simplicity, 
simplicities, simplexes, simplex, simpletons, simpleton, simplest, simpler, 
simpleminded, simple, simpers, simpering, simpered, simper, simmers, 
simmering, simmered, simmer, similitude, similes, simile, similarly, 
similarity, similarities, similar, simeon, silvery, silverware, 
silversmiths, silversmith, silvers, silvering, silvered, silver, silty, 
siltstone, silts, silting, silted, silt, silo, silly, silliness, silliest, 
sillier, silky, silkworms, silkworm, silks, silklike, silkiness, silkily, 
silkiest, silkier, silken, silk, silicosis, silicone, silicon, silicates, 
silicate, silica, silhouettes, silhouetted, silhouette, silently, silent, 
silencing, silences, silencers, silencer, silenced, silence, silage, 
signwriter, signs, signposts, signposting, signposted, signpost, signors, 
signora, signor, signings, signing, signifying, signify, signifies, 
signifier, signified, significations, signification, significantly, 
significant, significances, significance, signet, signers, signer, signed, 
signboards, signatures, signature, signatory, signatories, signals, 
signalmen, signalman, signally, signalling, signallers, signaller, 
signalled, signal, sign, sigmoid, sigma, sightseers, sightseeing, sightsee, 
sights, sightly, sightlessly, sightless, sightings, sighting, sightedness, 
sighted, sight, sighs, sighing, sighed, sigh, sifts, siftings, sifting, 
sifters, sifter, sifted, sift, sieving, sieves, sieved, sieve, siestas, 
siesta, sierra, sienna, sieges, siege, sidling, sidled, sidle, sidings, 
siding, sidewinders, sideways, sidewards, sidewalk, sidetracking, 
sidetracked, sidetrack, sideswipes, sidesteps, sidestepping, sidestepped, 
sidestep, sideshows, sideshow, sides, sidereal, sider, sidelong, sidelines, 
sideline, sidelights, sidelight, sidekick, sided, sidecar, sideburns, 
sideboards, sideboard, sidebands, sideband, side, sickroom, sicknesses, 
sickness, sickly, sickliest, sickles, sickle, sickest, sicker, sickens, 
sickeningly, sickening, sickened, sicken, sickbed, sickbay, sick, sicily, 
sicilian, sic, sibyl, siblings, sibling, sibilant, sibilancy, sibilance, 
siberian, siberia, siamese, siam, shyness, shyly, shying, shyest, shyer, 
shy, shutup, shuttling, shuttles, shuttled, shuttlecocks, shuttlecock, 



shuttle, shutting, shutters, shuttering, shuttered, shutter, shuts, 
shutdowns, shutdown, shut, shushed, shunts, shunting, shunters, shunter, 
shunted, shunt, shuns, shunning, shunned, shun, shuffling, shuffles, 
shufflers, shuffler, shuffled, shuffle, shudders, shuddering, shuddered, 
shudder, shrunken, shrunk, shrugs, shrugging, shrugged, shrug, shrubs, 
shrubby, shrubbery, shrubberies, shrub, shrouds, shrouding, shrouded, 
shroud, shrivels, shrivelling, shrivelled, shrivel, shrinks, shrinkingly, 
shrinking, shrinkage, shrinkable, shrink, shrines, shrine, shrimps, shrimp, 
shrilly, shrills, shrillness, shrillest, shrilled, shrill, shrift, shrieks, 
shrieking, shriekers, shrieker, shrieked, shriek, shrews, shrewdness, 
shrewdly, shrewdest, shrewder, shrewd, shrew, shreds, shredding, shredders, 
shredder, shredded, shred, shrapnel, shrank, showy, shows, showrooms, 
showroom, showplace, showpieces, showpiece, showoff, shown, showmen, 
showmanship, showman, showjumpers, showings, showing, showiest, showier, 
showground, showgirl, showery, showers, showering, showered, shower, 
showed, showdown, showcasing, showcases, showcase, show, shoving, shoves, 
shovels, shovelling, shoveller, shovelled, shovelful, shovel, shoved, 
shove, shouts, shouting, shouters, shouter, shouted, shout, shoulders, 
shouldering, shouldered, shoulder, should, shots, shotguns, shotgun, shot, 
shorty, shortwinded, shortterm, shorttempered, shortstaffed, 
shortsightedness, shortsightedly, shortsighted, shorts, shortness, shortly, 
shortlived, shortlisting, shortlisted, shortlist, shortish, shorting, 
shorthand, shortfalls, shortfall, shortest, shorter, shortens, shortening, 
shortened, shorten, shorted, shortcuts, shortcut, shortcrust, shortcomings, 
shortcoming, shortcircuiting, shortcircuited, shortcircuit, shortbread, 
shortages, shortage, short, shorn, shoring, shorewards, shoreward, shores, 
shorelines, shoreline, shored, shore, shops, shopping, shoppers, shopper, 
shopped, shoplifting, shoplifters, shoplifter, shoplifted, shoplift, 
shopkeeping, shopkeepers, shopkeeper, shopfronts, shopfront, shop, shoots, 
shootings, shooting, shooters, shooter, shoot, shook, shooing, shooed, 
shoo, shone, shoguns, shogun, shoestrings, shoestring, shoes, shoemakers, 
shoemaker, shoeless, shoelaces, shoelace, shoeing, shoehorn, shoed, 
shoebox, shoe, shoddy, shoddiness, shoddily, shoddiest, shoddier, shod, 
shocks, shockingly, shocking, shockers, shocker, shocked, shock, shoals, 
shoal, shivery, shivers, shiveringly, shivering, shivered, shiver, 
shirtsleeves, shirts, shirtless, shirt, shirking, shirked, shirk, shires, 
shire, shipyards, shipyard, shipwrights, shipwright, shipwrecks, 
shipwrecked, shipwreck, shipshape, ships, shipping, shipped, shippable, 
shipowners, shipowner, shipments, shipment, shipmates, shipmate, shiploads, 
shipload, shipbuilding, shipbuilders, shipbuilder, shipborne, shipboard, 
ship, shiny, shins, shinning, shinned, shining, shiniest, shinier, 
shingles, shingle, shines, shiner, shined, shine, shindig, shinbone, shin, 
shimmers, shimmering, shimmered, shimmer, shilling, shifty, shifts, 
shiftless, shifting, shiftiness, shiftily, shiftier, shifters, shifter, 
shifted, shift, shies, shielings, shields, shielding, shielded, shield, 
shied, shibboleths, shibboleth, shetland, sherry, sherries, sherlock, 
sheriffs, sheriff, sherds, sherbet, shepherds, shepherding, shepherdess, 
shepherded, shepherd, shelving, shelves, shelved, shelve, shelters, 
sheltering, sheltered, shelter, shells, shelling, shellfish, shellfire, 
shelled, shellac, shell, shelf, shekels, shekel, sheiks, sheikhs, sheikh, 
sheik, sheets, sheeting, sheeted, sheet, sheerness, sheerest, sheered, 
sheer, sheepskins, sheepskin, sheepishness, sheepishly, sheepish, 
sheepdogs, sheepdog, sheep, sheen, sheds, shedding, shed, sheaves, sheaths, 
sheathing, sheathed, sheathe, sheath, shearwaters, shearwater, shears, 
shearing, shearers, shearer, sheared, shear, sheaf, she, shawls, shawl, 
shaw, shavings, shaving, shaves, shavers, shaver, shaven, shaved, shave, 
shatters, shatterproof, shatteringly, shattering, shattered, shatter, 
sharps, sharpness, sharply, sharpest, sharper, sharpens, sharpening, 
sharpeners, sharpener, sharpened, sharpen, sharp, sharks, shark, sharing, 



shareware, shares, sharer, shareholdings, shareholding, shareholders, 
shareholder, shared, shareable, share, shards, shard, sharable, shaping, 
shapes, shapers, shaper, shapely, shapeliest, shapelier, shapeless, shaped, 
shape, shanty, shanties, shanks, shank, shandy, shams, shamrock, shampoos, 
shampooing, shampooed, shampoo, shamming, shammed, shaming, shames, 
shamelessness, shamelessly, shameless, shamefully, shameful, shamefacedly, 
shamefaced, shamed, shame, shambling, shambles, shambled, shamble, shamans, 
shamanistic, shamanism, shamanic, shaman, sham, shallows, shallowness, 
shallowly, shallowest, shallower, shallow, shallots, shallot, shall, shale, 
shaky, shaking, shakily, shakiest, shakier, shakeups, shakeup, shakes, 
shakers, shaker, shaken, shakedown, shakeable, shake, shakable, shahs, 
shah, shags, shaggy, shaggiest, shagged, shag, shafts, shafting, shafted, 
shaft, shady, shadowy, shadows, shadowless, shadowing, shadowed, shadow, 
shadings, shading, shadily, shadiest, shadier, shades, shadeless, shaded, 
shade, shacks, shackles, shackled, shackle, shack, shabby, shabbiness, 
shabbily, shabbiest, shabbier, sexy, sexually, sexuality, sexualities, 
sexual, sextuplets, sextuplet, sextons, sexton, sextets, sextet, sextants, 
sextant, sexology, sexologists, sexless, sexists, sexist, sexism, sexing, 
sexiness, sexily, sexiest, sexier, sexes, sexed, sex, sews, sewn, sewings, 
sewing, sewers, sewerrat, sewerage, sewer, sewed, sewage, sew, severs, 
severity, severing, severest, severer, severely, severed, severe, 
severance, severally, several, severable, sever, seventy, seventieth, 
seventies, seventh, seventeenth, seventeen, sevens, sevenpence, sevenfold, 
seven, setup, setts, settling, settles, settlers, settler, settlements, 
settlement, settled, settle, settings, setting, setters, setter, settees, 
settee, setswana, sets, seth, setbacks, setback, set, sessions, session, 
sessile, sesotho, sesame, servitude, servings, serving, servility, 
servilely, servile, serviette, servicing, services, servicemen, serviceman, 
serviced, serviceable, serviceability, service, serves, servers, server, 
served, serve, servants, servant, serums, serum, serried, serrated, 
serrate, serpents, serpentine, serpent, serotonin, seronegative, serology, 
serological, sermons, sermon, seriousness, seriously, serious, serifs, 
serifed, serif, series, serials, serially, serialising, serialised, 
serialise, serialisations, serialisation, serial, sergeants, sergeant, 
serge, serfs, serfhood, serfdom, serf, serenity, serenest, serener, 
serenely, serene, serendipity, serendipitously, serendipitous, serenata, 
serenading, serenades, serenader, serenade, seraphs, seraphim, 
seraphically, seraphic, serai, seraglio, sequoia, sequins, sequinned, 
sequin, sequestration, sequestrated, sequestered, sequentially, sequential, 
sequent, sequencing, sequences, sequencers, sequencer, sequenced, sequence, 
sequels, sequel, sepulchres, sepulchre, sepulchral, septicaemia, septic, 
septets, septet, september, sepia, separators, separator, separatists, 
separatist, separatism, separations, separation, separating, separates, 
separateness, separately, separated, separate, separable, separability, 
seoul, sentry, sentries, sentinels, sentinel, sentiments, sentimentally, 
sentimentality, sentimentalist, sentimentalism, sentimentalised, 
sentimental, sentiment, sentient, sentience, sententiously, sententious, 
sentential, sentencing, sentences, sentenced, sentence, sent, sensuousness, 
sensuously, sensuous, sensually, sensuality, sensual, sensory, sensors, 
sensor, sensitivity, sensitivities, sensitiveness, sensitively, sensitive, 
sensitisers, sensitised, sensitisation, sensings, sensing, sensibly, 
sensibleness, sensible, sensibility, sensibilities, senses, senselessness, 
senselessly, senseless, sensed, sense, sensations, sensationally, 
sensationalistic, sensationalist, sensationalism, sensationalised, 
sensational, sensation, senoritas, senora, seniors, seniority, senior, 
senility, senile, senhors, senhor, senegal, sends, sending, senders, 
sender, send, senators, senatorial, senator, senates, senate, sen, 
semitics, semitic, semites, semite, seminary, seminars, seminaries, 
seminar, semifinals, semifinalists, semifinalist, semifinal, semidetached, 



semiconscious, semiconductors, semiconductor, semiconducting, semicolons, 
semicolon, semicircular, semicircle, semi, semesters, semester, semen, 
semblances, semblance, semaphoring, semaphores, semaphore, semantics, 
semantically, semantic, selves, sells, selling, sellers, seller, sellable, 
sell, selftaught, selfsupporting, selfsame, selfsacrificing, selfsacrifice, 
selfrighteousness, selfrighteously, selfrighteous, selfrestraint, 
selfrespecting, selfrespect, selfportraits, selfportrait, selfpity, 
selfmade, selflessly, selfless, selfishness, selfishly, selfish, 
selfinterest, selfinflicted, selfgovernment, selfgoverning, selfevident, 
selfesteem, selfemployed, selfdiscipline, selfdestructs, selfdestructive, 
selfdestruction, selfdestructing, selfdestructed, selfdestruct, 
selfdefence, selfcontrolled, selfcontrol, selfconsciousness, 
selfconsciously, selfconscious, selfconfident, selfconfidence, 
selfcentredness, selfcentred, self, selenology, selenium, selects, 
selectors, selector, selectivity, selectively, selective, selections, 
selection, selecting, selectee, selected, selectable, select, seldom, 
seizures, seizure, seizing, seizes, seizer, seized, seize, seismometers, 
seismometer, seismology, seismologists, seismologist, seismological, 
seismograph, seismogram, seismic, seisin, seine, segregation, segregating, 
segregates, segregated, segregate, segments, segmenting, segmented, 
segmentation, segmental, segment, seethrough, seething, seethes, seethed, 
seethe, seesaws, seesaw, sees, seers, seer, seeps, seeping, seeped, 
seepage, seep, seen, seems, seemly, seemliest, seemlier, seemingly, 
seeming, seemed, seem, seeks, seeking, seekers, seeker, seek, seeings, 
seeing, seedy, seeds, seedlings, seedling, seedless, seeding, seediness, 
seediest, seedier, seeder, seeded, seedbed, seed, seeable, see, sedulously, 
seductiveness, seductively, seductive, seductions, seduction, seducing, 
seduces, seducers, seducer, seduced, seduce, seditious, sedition, 
sediments, sedimentation, sedimentary, sediment, sedges, sedge, sedentary, 
sedatives, sedative, sedation, sedating, sedates, sedater, sedateness, 
sedately, sedated, sedate, sedan, security, securities, securing, securest, 
secures, securer, securely, secured, secure, secularists, secularist, 
secularism, secularised, secularisation, secular, sects, sectors, sectored, 
sectoral, sector, sections, sectioning, sectioned, sectional, section, 
sectarianism, sectarian, sect, secrets, secretory, secretly, secretiveness, 
secretively, secretive, secretions, secretion, secreting, secretes, 
secreted, secrete, secretaryship, secretary, secretaries, secretariats, 
secretariat, secretarial, secret, secrecy, seconds, secondrate, 
secondments, secondment, secondly, seconding, secondhand, seconders, 
seconder, seconded, secondclass, secondbest, secondary, secondarily, 
secondaries, second, seclusion, secluded, seclude, secessions, 
secessionists, secessionist, secession, seceding, secedes, seceded, secede, 
secateurs, secant, sec, sebaceous, seaworthy, seaweeds, seaweed, seawater, 
seawards, seaward, seattle, seats, seatings, seating, seated, seat, 
seasons, seasoning, seasoner, seasoned, seasonally, seasonality, seasonal, 
seasonably, seasonable, season, seaside, seasickness, seasick, seashores, 
seashore, seashells, seascapes, seascape, seas, sears, searing, seared, 
searchlights, searchlight, searchingly, searching, searches, searchers, 
searcher, searched, search, sear, seaports, seaport, seaplanes, seaplane, 
seances, seance, seamy, seamstresses, seamstress, seams, seamlessly, 
seamless, seamier, seamen, seamed, seamanship, seaman, seamail, seam, 
seals, sealion, sealing, sealers, sealer, sealed, sealants, sealant, seal, 
seagulls, seagull, seagreen, seagoing, seagod, seafront, seafood, 
seafaring, seafarers, seafarer, seacows, seacow, seaborne, seaboard, 
seabirds, seabird, seabed, sea, scything, scythes, scythed, scythe, 
scuttling, scuttles, scuttled, scuttle, scurvy, scurryings, scurrying, 
scurry, scurrilous, scurries, scurried, scuppered, scupper, scum, 
sculptures, sculptured, sculpture, sculptural, sculptress, sculptors, 
sculptor, sculpting, sculpted, sculpt, sculls, sculling, scullery, 



sculleries, sculler, sculled, scull, scuffling, scuffles, scuffled, 
scuffle, scuffing, scuffed, scuff, scuds, scudding, scudded, scud, scubas, 
scuba, scrutiny, scrutinising, scrutinises, scrutinised, scrutinise, 
scrutinies, scrutineers, scrupulousness, scrupulously, scrupulous, 
scruples, scruple, scrunched, scrums, scrummaging, scrummage, scrumhalf, 
scrum, scruffy, scruffier, scruff, scrubs, scrubland, scrubby, scrubbing, 
scrubbers, scrubber, scrubbed, scrub, scrotum, scrooges, scrooge, scrolls, 
scrolling, scrolled, scrollable, scroll, scriptwriting, scriptwriters, 
scriptwriter, scriptures, scripture, scriptural, scripts, scriptorium, 
scripting, scripted, script, scrimped, scribing, scribes, scribed, scribe, 
scribblings, scribbling, scribbles, scribblers, scribbler, scribbled, 
scribble, scribal, screwy, screws, screwing, screwed, screwdrivers, 
screwdriver, screw, screenwriter, screens, screenplays, screenplay, 
screenings, screening, screened, screen, screeds, screed, screechy, 
screeching, screechiest, screechier, screeches, screeched, screech, scree, 
screams, screamingly, screaming, screamers, screamer, screamed, scream, 
scrawny, scrawniest, scrawnier, scrawls, scrawling, scrawled, scrawl, 
scratchy, scratchings, scratching, scratchiness, scratchiest, scratchier, 
scratches, scratched, scratch, scrapyards, scrapyard, scraps, scrappy, 
scrapping, scrappiest, scrappier, scrapped, scrapings, scraping, scrapie, 
scrapes, scrapers, scraper, scraped, scrape, scrapbooks, scrapbook, scrap, 
scrams, scrambling, scrambles, scramblers, scrambler, scrambled, scramble, 
scram, scrabbling, scrabbled, scrabble, scowls, scowling, scowled, scowl, 
scouts, scoutmasters, scoutmaster, scouting, scouted, scout, scours, 
scouring, scourging, scourges, scourged, scourge, scoured, scour, 
scoundrels, scoundrel, scottish, scotsman, scots, scotland, scotfree, 
scotches, scotched, scotch, scot, scorpions, scorpion, scorns, scorning, 
scornfully, scornful, scorned, scorn, scoring, scores, scorers, scorer, 
scoreline, scoreless, scored, scorecards, scorecard, scoreboards, 
scoreboard, score, scorching, scorches, scorcher, scorched, scorch, scopes, 
scope, scoots, scooting, scooters, scooter, scoot, scoops, scooping, 
scoopful, scooper, scooped, scoop, scones, scone, scolds, scolding, 
scolder, scolded, scold, scoffing, scoffed, scoff, sclerosis, scissors, 
scissored, scissor, scintillators, scintillator, scintillations, 
scintillation, scintillating, scintillated, scintillate, scintigraphy, 
scimitars, scimitar, scifi, scientists, scientist, scientifically, 
scientific, sciences, science, sciatica, schwas, schwa, schooners, 
schooner, schoolteachers, schoolteacher, schools, schoolroom, 
schoolmistress, schoolmates, schoolmasters, schoolmaster, schooling, 
schoolhouse, schoolgirls, schoolgirl, schooled, schooldays, schoolchildren, 
schoolchild, schoolboys, schoolboy, school, scholasticism, scholastic, 
scholarships, scholarship, scholars, scholarly, scholar, schnapps, schmalz, 
schizophrenics, schizophrenically, schizophrenic, schizophrenia, schizoid, 
schists, schistosomiasis, schist, schisms, schismatics, schismatic, schism, 
scherzo, scherzi, scheming, schemes, schemer, schemed, scheme, schematics, 
schematically, schematic, schemata, schemas, schema, scheduling, schedules, 
schedulers, scheduler, scheduled, schedule, sceptres, sceptred, sceptre, 
sceptics, scepticism, sceptically, sceptical, sceptic, scents, scentless, 
scenting, scented, scent, scenically, scenic, scenes, scenery, scene, 
scenario, scavenging, scavengers, scavenger, scavenged, scavenge, scatters, 
scatterings, scattering, scatterers, scatterer, scattered, scatter, 
scatological, scathingly, scathing, scathed, scathe, scat, scary, scarves, 
scars, scarring, scarred, scarp, scarlets, scarlet, scaring, scarily, 
scarifying, scarify, scarified, scariest, scarier, scarfs, scarf, scares, 
scaremongering, scaremonger, scared, scarecrows, scarecrow, scare, 
scarcity, scarcities, scarcest, scarcer, scarceness, scarcely, scarce, 
scarab, scar, scapula, scapegoats, scapegoat, scape, scanty, scantiness, 
scantily, scantiest, scantier, scant, scansion, scans, scanning, scanners, 
scanner, scanned, scandals, scandalously, scandalous, scandalised, 



scandalise, scandal, scan, scams, scampi, scampering, scampered, scamper, 
scamped, scamp, scam, scaly, scalps, scalping, scalpels, scalpel, scalped, 
scalp, scallops, scalloped, scallop, scaling, scales, scalene, scaled, 
scale, scalds, scalding, scalded, scald, scalars, scalar, scalable, 
scalability, scaffolds, scaffolding, scaffold, scabs, scabies, scabby, 
scabbed, scabbards, scabbard, scab, says, sayings, saying, say, 
saxophonist, saxophones, saxophone, saxony, saxons, saxon, sawyers, sawyer, 
sawtooth, saws, sawn, sawmills, sawmill, sawing, sawed, sawdust, saw, 
savvy, savoury, savours, savouring, savoured, savour, saviours, saviour, 
savings, saving, saves, savers, saver, saveloy, saved, save, savants, 
savant, savannah, savanna, savaging, savages, savagery, savagely, savaged, 
savage, saute, sausages, sausage, saunters, sauntering, sauntered, saunter, 
saunas, sauna, sauerkraut, saudis, saudi, saucy, sauciness, saucily, 
sauciest, saucier, sauces, saucers, saucer, saucepans, saucepan, sauce, 
satyrs, satyric, satyr, saturnine, saturnalia, saturn, saturday, 
saturation, saturating, saturates, saturated, saturate, satsumas, satraps, 
satrap, satisfyingly, satisfying, satisfy, satisfies, satisfied, 
satisfiable, satisfactory, satisfactorily, satisfactions, satisfaction, 
satirists, satirist, satirising, satirises, satirised, satirise, 
satirically, satirical, satiric, satires, satire, satiny, satinwood, 
satins, sating, satin, satiation, satiated, satiate, satellites, satellite, 
sated, satchels, satchel, satanism, satanically, satanic, satan, sat, 
sashes, sash, sartorially, sartorial, sarong, saris, sari, sarge, 
sardonically, sardonic, sardinia, sardines, sardine, sarcophagus, 
sarcophagi, sarcoma, sarcastically, sarcastic, sarcasms, sarcasm, saps, 
sapping, sapphires, sapphire, sappers, sapper, sapped, saplings, sapling, 
sapient, sap, santiago, sanskrit, sanserif, sank, sanity, sanitisers, 
sanitiser, sanitised, sanitise, sanitation, sanitary, sanguine, sang, 
sanest, saner, sanely, sane, sandy, sandwiching, sandwiches, sandwiched, 
sandwich, sandstones, sandstone, sands, sandpit, sandpipers, sandpiper, 
sandpapering, sandpaper, sandman, sanding, sandiest, sandier, sander, 
sanded, sanddune, sandcastles, sandcastle, sandbanks, sandbank, sandbags, 
sandbagged, sandbag, sandalwood, sandals, sandalled, sandal, sand, sanctum, 
sanctuary, sanctuaries, sanctity, sanctions, sanctioning, sanctioned, 
sanction, sanctimonious, sanctifying, sanctify, sanctifies, sanctified, 
sanctification, sanatorium, san, samurai, samplings, sampling, samples, 
samplers, sampler, sampled, sample, sampan, samovar, samosas, samoa, 
samizdat, sameness, same, sambas, samba, sam, salvo, salving, salvers, 
salver, salved, salve, salvation, salvaging, salvages, salvager, salvaged, 
salvageable, salvage, saluting, salutes, saluted, salute, salutations, 
salutation, salutary, salubrity, salubrious, salty, saltwater, salts, 
saltpetre, saltiness, saltiest, saltier, salted, salt, salsa, saloons, 
saloon, salons, salon, salome, salmons, salmonella, salmon, sallying, 
sally, sallow, sallies, sallied, salivations, salivation, salivating, 
salivate, salivas, salivary, saliva, salinity, saline, salient, salience, 
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proposals, proposal, proportions, proportioned, proportionately, 
proportionate, proportionally, proportionality, proportional, proportion, 
proponents, proponent, propitious, propitiatory, propitiation, 
propitiating, propitiated, propitiate, propionate, propinquity, 
prophylaxis, prophylactics, prophylactic, prophets, prophetically, 
prophetic, prophetess, prophet, prophesying, prophesy, prophesies, 
prophesied, prophecy, prophecies, property, properties, propertied, 
properly, proper, propensity, propensities, propels, propelling, 
propellers, propeller, propelled, propellants, propellant, propel, propane, 
propagators, propagator, propagation, propagating, propagates, propagated, 
propagate, propagandists, propagandist, propaganda, prop, proofs, 
proofreads, proofreading, proofreaders, proofreader, proofread, proofing, 
proofed, proof, pronunciations, pronunciation, pronto, pronouns, 
pronouncing, pronounces, pronouncements, pronouncement, pronouncedly, 
pronounced, pronounceable, pronounce, pronoun, pronominal, prongs, prong, 
proneness, prone, promulgations, promulgation, promulgating, promulgated, 
promulgate, prompts, promptness, promptly, promptitude, promptings, 
prompting, prompters, prompter, prompted, prompt, promotions, promotional, 
promotion, promoting, promotes, promoters, promoter, promoted, promote, 
promotable, promontory, promontories, promissory, promisingly, promising, 
promises, promised, promise, promiscuously, promiscuous, promiscuity, 
prominently, prominent, prominences, prominence, promenades, promenaders, 
promenader, promenaded, promenade, prolongs, prolonging, prolonged, 
prolongation, prolong, prologues, prologue, prolix, prolifically, prolific, 



proliferative, proliferation, proliferating, proliferates, proliferated, 
proliferate, proletariat, proletarians, proletarianisation, proletarian, 
prolapsed, prolapse, prolactin, prokaryotes, projects, projectors, 
projector, projectively, projective, projections, projectionist, 
projection, projecting, projectiles, projectile, projected, project, 
prohibits, prohibitively, prohibitive, prohibitions, prohibitionists, 
prohibitionist, prohibition, prohibiting, prohibited, prohibit, 
progressives, progressiveness, progressively, progressive, progressions, 
progression, progressing, progresses, progressed, progress, programs, 
programming, programmes, programmers, programmer, programmed, programme, 
programmatic, programmable, program, prognostications, prognostication, 
prognosticate, prognosis, prognoses, progesterone, progeny, progenitors, 
progenitor, profusion, profuseness, profusely, profuse, profundity, 
profoundly, profoundest, profounder, profound, proformas, proforma, 
profligately, profligate, profligacy, profittaking, profits, profitless, 
profiting, profiteroles, profiteers, profiteering, profited, profitably, 
profitable, profitability, profit, profiling, profiles, profiled, profile, 
proficiently, proficient, proficiency, proficiencies, proffers, proffering, 
proffered, proffer, professorships, professorship, professors, 
professorial, professor, professions, professionals, professionally, 
professionalism, professionalised, professionalisation, professional, 
profession, professing, professes, professedly, professed, profess, 
profanity, profanities, profaneness, profanely, profaned, profane, 
profanation, products, productivity, productively, productive, productions, 
production, product, producing, producible, produces, producers, producer, 
produced, produce, prods, prodigy, prodigiously, prodigious, prodigies, 
prodigally, prodigality, prodigal, prodeo, prodding, prodded, prod, 
procuring, procures, procurements, procurement, procured, procure, 
procurable, proctors, proctorial, proctor, procreatory, procreative, 
procreational, procreation, procreating, procreated, procreate, 
procrastinators, procrastinator, procrastinations, procrastination, 
procrastinating, procrastinate, proclivity, proclivities, proclamations, 
proclamation, proclaims, proclaiming, proclaimers, proclaimed, proclaim, 
processors, processor, processions, processional, procession, processing, 
processes, processed, processable, process, proceeds, proceedings, 
proceeding, proceeded, proceed, procedures, procedure, procedurally, 
procedural, proboscis, problems, problematically, problematical, 
problematic, problem, probity, probing, probes, prober, probed, probe, 
probative, probationary, probation, probate, probably, probable, 
probability, probabilities, probabilistically, probabilistic, probabilist, 
proactive, pro, prizing, prizewinner, prizes, prizer, prized, prize, privy, 
privileging, privileges, privileged, privilege, privet, privatising, 
privatises, privatised, privatise, privatisations, privatisation, 
privations, privation, privates, privately, privateers, privateer, private, 
privacy, pristine, prissy, prisons, prisoners, prisoner, prison, prisms, 
prismatic, prism, prising, prises, prised, prise, priory, priors, priority, 
prioritising, prioritises, prioritised, prioritise, prioritisation, 
priorities, priories, prior, prions, prints, printouts, printout, 
printmaking, printmakers, printings, printing, printers, printer, printed, 
printable, print, principles, principled, principle, principals, 
principally, principality, principalities, principal, princesses, princess, 
princes, princely, princelings, prince, primus, primroses, primrose, 
primordial, primogeniture, primness, primly, primitives, primitiveness, 
primitively, primitive, priming, primeval, primetime, primes, primers, 
primer, primeness, primed, prime, primates, primate, primary, primarily, 
primaries, primal, primaeval, primacy, prim, priggishness, priggishly, 
priggish, prig, priests, priestly, priesthood, priestesses, priestess, 
priest, pries, pried, prides, prided, pride, pricy, pricks, prickly, 
prickling, prickliness, prickliest, pricklier, prickles, prickled, prickle, 



pricking, pricked, prick, pricing, pricier, pricey, pricewar, prices, 
priceless, priced, price, priapic, preys, preying, preyed, prey, prevues, 
prevue, previously, previous, previews, previewing, previewers, previewer, 
previewed, preview, prevents, preventive, preventions, prevention, 
preventing, prevented, preventable, prevent, prevarication, prevaricating, 
prevaricated, prevaricate, prevalently, prevalent, prevalence, prevails, 
prevailing, prevailed, prevail, pretty, prettiness, prettily, prettify, 
prettiest, prettier, pretreatments, pretreatment, pretreated, pretoria, 
pretor, pretexts, pretext, preternaturally, preternatural, preterite, 
pretentiousness, pretentiously, pretentious, pretensions, pretension, 
pretends, pretending, pretenders, pretender, pretended, pretend, pretences, 
pretence, presuppositions, presupposition, presupposing, presupposes, 
presupposed, presuppose, presumptuousness, presumptuously, presumptuous, 
presumptively, presumptive, presumptions, presumption, presuming, presumes, 
presumed, presume, presumably, presumable, presto, prestigious, prestige, 
prestidigitatorial, prestidigitator, prestidigitation, pressurising, 
pressurises, pressurised, pressurise, pressuring, pressures, pressured, 
pressurecooking, pressure, pressups, pressup, pressmen, pressman, 
pressings, pressingly, pressing, presses, pressed, press, presidium, 
presiding, presides, presidents, presidential, president, presidency, 
presidencies, presided, preside, presetting, presets, preset, preserving, 
preserves, preserver, preserved, preserve, preservatives, preservative, 
preservationists, preservation, presents, presently, presenting, 
presentiments, presentiment, presenters, presenter, presented, 
presentations, presentational, presentation, presentable, present, 
presences, presence, preselects, preselected, preselect, prescriptivist, 
prescriptivism, prescriptively, prescriptive, prescriptions, prescription, 
prescribing, prescribes, prescribed, prescribe, preschool, presbytery, 
prerogatives, prerogative, preps, preposterously, preposterous, 
prepositions, prepositional, preposition, preponderantly, preponderant, 
preponderance, preplanned, prepays, prepayment, preparing, prepares, 
preparers, preparer, preparedness, prepared, prepare, preparatory, 
preparative, preparations, preparation, prepaid, prep, preordained, 
preoccupying, preoccupy, preoccupied, preoccupations, preoccupation, 
prenatal, premonitions, premonition, premolars, premolar, premiums, 
premium, premisses, premiss, premising, premises, premised, premise, 
premiership, premiers, premieres, premiered, premiere, premier, 
premenstrual, premeditation, premeditated, premeditate, prematurity, 
prematureness, prematurely, premature, preludes, prelude, preliminary, 
preliminarily, preliminaries, prelates, prelate, prejudicing, prejudicial, 
prejudices, prejudiced, prejudice, prejudging, prejudged, prejudge, 
prehistory, prehistoric, prehensile, preheating, preheat, pregnant, 
pregnancy, pregnancies, prefixing, prefixes, prefixed, prefix, prefigured, 
prefers, preferring, preferred, preferment, preferentially, preferential, 
preferences, preference, preferably, preferable, prefer, prefecture, 
prefects, prefect, prefatory, prefacing, prefaces, prefaced, preface, 
prefabs, prefabrication, prefabricated, prefab, preens, preening, preened, 
preen, predominating, predominates, predominated, predominate, 
predominantly, predominant, predominance, predispositions, predisposition, 
predisposing, predisposes, predisposed, predispose, predilections, 
predilection, predicts, predictors, predictor, predictive, predictions, 
prediction, predicting, predicted, predictably, predictable, 
predictability, predict, predicative, predicating, predicates, predicated, 
predicate, predicaments, predicament, predetermines, predetermined, 
predetermine, predetermination, predestined, predestination, predefining, 
predefined, predefine, predeclared, predecessors, predecessor, predeceased, 
predatory, predators, predator, predations, predation, predating, predates, 
predated, predate, precursors, precursor, precooked, preconditions, 
precondition, preconceptions, preconception, preconceived, precomputed, 



precognitions, precognition, precocity, precociousness, precociously, 
precocious, precluding, precludes, precluded, preclude, preclinical, 
precisions, precision, preciseness, precisely, precise, precis, 
precipitously, precipitous, precipitation, precipitating, precipitates, 
precipitately, precipitated, precipitate, precipices, precipice, 
preciousness, preciously, precious, precincts, precinct, precession, 
precessing, precessed, precess, precepts, precept, preceding, precedes, 
precedents, precedent, precedences, precedence, preceded, precede, 
precautions, precautionary, precaution, precariousness, precariously, 
precarious, prebendary, prebend, preauthorise, prearranged, preamplifier, 
preamp, preambles, preamble, preallocate, preadolescent, preachings, 
preaching, preaches, preachers, preacher, preached, preach, pre, prays, 
praying, prayers, prayerfully, prayerful, prayerbook, prayer, prayed, pray, 
prawns, prawn, prattling, prattler, prattled, prattle, prat, pranksters, 
prankster, pranks, prank, prang, prancing, prancer, pranced, prance, prams, 
pram, praline, praising, praiseworthy, praises, praised, praise, prairies, 
prairie, prague, pragmatists, pragmatist, pragmatism, pragmatics, 
pragmatically, pragmatic, practitioners, practitioner, practising, 
practises, practised, practise, practices, practice, practicals, 
practically, practicality, practicalities, practical, practicable, 
practicability, practicabilities, pox, powersharing, powers, powerlessness, 
powerless, powering, powerhouses, powerhouse, powerfulness, powerfully, 
powerful, powered, powerboats, powerboat, power, powdery, powders, 
powdering, powdered, powder, povertystricken, poverty, pouts, pouting, 
pouter, pouted, pout, pours, pouring, poured, pourable, pour, pounds, 
pounding, pounded, poundage, pound, pouncing, pounces, pounced, pounce, 
poultry, poultice, poulterer, poult, pouffes, pouffe, pouches, pouch, 
potty, potting, potties, pottery, potters, pottering, potteries, pottered, 
potter, potted, pottage, potshots, potshot, potsherds, pots, potpourri, 
potions, potion, potholes, pothole, potently, potentiometers, 
potentiometer, potentials, potentially, potentiality, potentialities, 
potential, potentates, potentate, potent, potency, potencies, potch, 
potbellied, potato, potassium, potash, potable, pot, posy, posturings, 
posturing, postures, postured, posture, postural, postulation, postulating, 
postulates, postulated, postulate, postscripts, postscript, posts, 
postponing, postpones, postponements, postponement, postponed, postpone, 
postoperatively, postoperative, postnatal, postmortems, postmortem, 
postmodernist, postmodernism, postmodern, postmistress, postmen, 
postmasters, postmaster, postmarks, postmarked, postmark, postman, 
postlude, postings, posting, postillion, postilions, postilion, 
posthumously, posthumous, postgraduates, postgraduate, postfixes, posters, 
posterity, posteriors, posterior, poster, posted, postdated, postcodes, 
postcode, postcards, postcard, postboxes, postbox, postbag, postal, 
postage, post, possums, possum, possibly, possibles, possible, possibility, 
possibilities, possessors, possessor, possessives, possessiveness, 
possessively, possessive, possessions, possession, possessing, possesses, 
possessed, possess, posse, posits, positrons, positron, positivity, 
positivists, positivist, positivism, positives, positiveness, positively, 
positive, positions, positioning, positioned, positionally, positional, 
positionable, position, positing, posited, posit, posing, posies, posh, 
poseurs, poseur, poses, posers, poser, poseidon, posed, pose, portugal, 
ports, portrays, portraying, portrayed, portrayals, portrayal, portray, 
portraiture, portraits, portraitist, portrait, portmanteaus, portmanteau, 
portly, portions, portion, porting, portico, portholes, porthole, 
portfolio, porters, porterage, porter, portents, portentously, portentous, 
portent, portends, portending, portended, portend, ported, portcullises, 
portcullis, portals, portal, portage, portables, portable, portability, 
port, porridge, porpoises, porpoise, porphyry, porphyritic, porous, 
porosity, porns, pornography, pornographic, pornographers, pornographer, 



porno, porn, porky, porker, porkchop, pork, poring, pores, pored, pore, 
porcupines, porcupine, porcine, porches, porch, porcelain, popup, populous, 
populists, populist, populism, populations, population, populating, 
populated, populate, popularly, popularity, popularising, popularised, 
popularise, popularisations, popularisation, popular, populace, pops, 
poppycock, poppy, popping, poppies, poppet, popper, popped, popmusic, 
poplars, poplar, popeyed, popes, pope, popcorn, pop, poorspirited, 
poorness, poorly, poorest, poorer, poor, poop, poolside, pools, pooling, 
pooled, pool, pooh, poof, poodles, poodle, pooches, pooch, ponytail, pony, 
pontoons, pontoon, pontifications, pontification, pontificating, 
pontificated, pontificate, pontifical, pontiffs, pontiff, ponies, ponds, 
ponders, ponderously, ponderous, pondering, pondered, ponder, pond, poncho, 
ponce, pompousness, pompously, pompous, pomposity, pompey, pompeii, 
pompadour, pomp, pomelo, pomegranates, pomegranate, pomades, pomade, 
polyurethane, polyunsaturates, polyunsaturated, polytopes, polythene, 
polytheists, polytheistic, polytheist, polytheism, polytechnics, 
polytechnic, polysyllables, polysyllable, polysyllabic, polystyrene, 
polysaccharides, polysaccharide, polyps, polypropylene, polyphony, 
polyphonic, polypeptides, polypeptide, polyp, polynomials, polynomially, 
polynomial, polymorphous, polymorphisms, polymorphism, polymorphic, 
polymers, polymerised, polymerisation, polymeric, polymerases, polymerase, 
polymer, polymath, polyhedron, polyhedral, polyhedra, polygyny, polygynous, 
polygraph, polygons, polygonal, polygon, polyglots, polyglot, polygamy, 
polygamous, polyethylene, polyesters, polyester, polycyclic, 
polycrystalline, polycotton, polychrome, polychromatic, polycarbonate, 
polyatomic, polyandry, poltroon, poltergeists, poltergeist, polony, 
polonium, polonies, poloneck, polonaises, polonaise, polo, pollutions, 
pollution, polluting, pollutes, polluters, polluter, polluted, pollute, 
pollutants, pollutant, pollsters, pollster, polls, polling, pollinators, 
pollinator, pollination, pollinating, pollinated, pollinate, pollens, 
pollen, polled, pollarded, poll, polkas, polka, polity, politics, 
politicking, politicising, politicised, politicise, politicisation, 
politicians, politician, politically, political, politic, politest, 
politesse, politer, politeness, politely, polite, politburo, polishings, 
polishing, polishes, polishers, polisher, polished, polish, poliomyelitis, 
polio, policyholders, policyholder, policy, policing, policies, 
policewomen, policewoman, polices, policemen, policeman, policed, police, 
polewards, poleward, polevaulting, polestar, poles, polemics, polemicist, 
polemical, polemic, poled, polecats, polecat, pole, polder, polarity, 
polarities, polarising, polarised, polarise, polarisations, polarisation, 
polar, poland, poky, poking, pokes, pokers, pokerfaced, poker, poked, poke, 
poisons, poisonous, poisonings, poisoning, poisoner, poisoned, poison, 
poising, poises, poised, poise, pointy, points, pointlessness, pointlessly, 
pointless, pointing, pointillist, pointillism, pointers, pointer, 
pointedness, pointedly, pointed, pointblank, point, poinsettias, 
poikilothermic, poignantly, poignant, poignancy, pogroms, pogrom, pogo, 
poets, poetry, poetise, poetics, poetically, poetical, poetic, poetess, 
poet, poems, poem, pods, podiums, podium, podia, podgy, podded, pod, pocks, 
pockmarked, pockets, pocketing, pocketful, pocketed, pocketbook, pocket, 
pocked, pock, poaching, poaches, poachers, poacher, poached, poach, 
pneumonia, pneumatics, pneumatic, plywood, plying, ply, plutonium, 
plutonic, plutocrats, plutocracy, pluto, plushy, plush, pluses, plus, 
plurals, plurality, pluralists, pluralistic, pluralist, pluralism, 
pluralising, pluralised, pluralise, pluralisation, plural, pluperfect, 
plunging, plunges, plungers, plunger, plunged, plunge, plunders, 
plundering, plunderers, plundered, plunder, plumy, plumtree, plums, 
plumpness, plumping, plumper, plumped, plump, plummy, plummets, plummeting, 
plummeted, plummet, pluming, plumes, plumed, plume, plumbs, plumbing, 
plumbers, plumber, plumbed, plumbago, plumb, plumages, plumage, plum, 



plugs, plughole, plugging, plugged, plug, plucky, plucks, plucking, 
pluckiest, pluckier, plucker, plucked, pluck, ploys, ploy, plovers, plover, 
ploughshares, ploughshare, ploughs, ploughmen, ploughman, ploughing, 
ploughers, ploughed, plough, plotting, plotters, plotter, plotted, plots, 
plot, plosive, plops, plopping, plopped, plop, plods, plodding, plodder, 
plodded, plod, plinths, plinth, plimsolls, plights, plight, plies, pliers, 
plied, pliant, pliable, plexus, pleurisy, pleural, pleura, plethora, 
plenum, plenty, plentifully, plentiful, plenteously, plenteous, plenitude, 
plenipotentiary, plenary, pledging, pledges, pledged, pledge, plectrums, 
plectrum, plebs, plebiscite, plebeian, pleb, pleats, pleated, pleat, 
pleasures, pleasure, pleasurably, pleasurable, pleasingly, pleasing, 
pleases, pleased, please, pleasantry, pleasantries, pleasantness, 
pleasantly, pleasantest, pleasanter, pleasant, pleas, pleads, pleadings, 
pleadingly, pleading, pleaded, plead, plea, plazas, plaza, playwrights, 
playwright, playtime, playthings, plaything, plays, playroom, playmates, 
playmate, playings, playing, playhouse, playgroups, playgroup, playgrounds, 
playground, playfulness, playfully, playful, playfellows, playfellow, 
players, player, played, playboys, playboy, playback, playable, play, 
plausibly, plausible, plausibility, plaudits, platypuses, platypus, 
platters, platter, platoons, platoon, platonic, plato, platitudinous, 
platitudes, platitude, platinum, plating, platforms, platform, plates, 
platens, platen, platelets, platelet, platefuls, plateful, plated, 
plateaux, plateaus, plateau, plate, plastics, plasticity, plasticisers, 
plasticised, plastic, plasterwork, plasters, plastering, plasterers, 
plasterer, plastered, plasterboard, plaster, plasmids, plasmid, plasmas, 
plasma, plasm, plaques, plaque, plants, plantings, planting, planters, 
planter, planted, plantations, plantation, plantain, plant, plans, 
planning, planners, planner, planned, planktonic, plankton, planks, 
planking, plank, planing, plangent, planets, planetoids, planetesimals, 
planetary, planetarium, planet, planes, planed, plane, planar, plan, 
plaits, plaiting, plaited, plait, plaintively, plaintive, plaintiffs, 
plaintiff, plaint, plains, plainness, plainly, plainest, plain, plaids, 
plaid, plaice, plaguing, plagues, plagued, plague, plagiarists, plagiarist, 
plagiarism, plagiarising, plagiarised, plagiarise, placings, placing, 
placidly, placidity, placid, places, placers, placer, placentas, placental, 
placentae, placenta, placements, placement, placemen, placeholder, placed, 
placebo, place, placatory, placatingly, placating, placates, placated, 
placate, placards, placard, pizzicato, pizzerias, pizzeria, pizzas, pizza, 
pizazz, pixies, pixie, pixels, pixel, pivots, pivoting, pivoted, pivotal, 
pivot, pityingly, pitying, pity, pituitary, pitting, pitted, pittance, 
pits, pitons, piton, pitilessly, pitiless, pitifully, pitiful, pities, 
pitied, pitiably, pitiable, pithy, piths, pithily, pithiest, pithier, 
pithead, pith, pitfalls, pitfall, piteously, piteous, pitching, pitchforks, 
pitchfork, pitches, pitchers, pitcher, pitched, pitchdark, pitch, pitbull, 
pit, pistons, piston, pistols, pistol, pisa, pirouetting, pirouettes, 
pirouetted, pirouette, pirating, piratical, pirates, pirated, pirate, 
piranhas, piranha, piracy, piracies, piqued, pique, piquant, piquancy, 
pips, pipping, pippin, pipped, pipits, pipit, pipings, piping, pipework, 
pipettes, pipette, pipes, pipers, piper, pipelines, pipeline, piped, pipe, 
pip, piously, pious, pions, pioneers, pioneering, pioneered, pioneer, pion, 
piny, pinups, pinup, pintsized, pints, pint, pinstripes, pinstriped, 
pinstripe, pins, pinpricks, pinprick, pinpoints, pinpointing, pinpointed, 
pinpoint, pinning, pinned, pinnacles, pinnacled, pinnacle, pinky, pinks, 
pinkness, pinkish, pinking, pinkies, pinkie, pinker, pinked, pink, pinions, 
pinioned, pinion, pining, pinholes, pinhole, pinheads, pinhead, pings, 
pingpong, ping, pines, pined, pineapples, pineapple, pineal, pine, 
pincushions, pincushion, pinching, pinches, pincher, pinched, pinch, 
pincers, pincered, pincer, pinball, pinafores, pinafore, pin, pimps, 
pimply, pimples, pimpled, pimple, pimping, pimpernel, pimp, pilots, 



piloting, piloted, pilot, pills, pillows, pillowed, pillowcases, 
pillowcase, pillow, pillory, pillories, pilloried, pillion, pillbox, 
pillars, pillared, pillar, pillaging, pillages, pillaged, pillage, pill, 
piling, pilgrims, pilgrimages, pilgrimage, pilgrim, pilfering, pilfered, 
pilfer, pileup, piles, piled, pile, pilchards, pilchard, pilasters, 
pilaster, pikestaff, pikes, pikemen, pike, pigtails, pigtailed, pigtail, 
pigsty, pigsties, pigs, pigments, pigmented, pigmentation, pigment, 
piglets, piglet, piggyback, piggy, piggish, piggery, pigeons, pigeon, pig, 
piffle, piezoelectric, piety, pieta, pies, piers, piercingly, piercing, 
pierces, piercers, piercer, pierced, pierce, pier, pied, piecing, 
piecework, piecewise, pieces, piecemeal, pieced, piece, piebald, pie, 
pidgin, picturing, picturesqueness, picturesquely, picturesque, pictures, 
pictured, picture, pictural, pictorially, pictorial, pictographic, 
pictograms, pictogram, picoseconds, picnics, picnicking, picnickers, 
picnicked, picnic, pickups, pickup, picks, pickpockets, pickpocketing, 
pickpocket, pickling, pickles, pickled, pickle, pickings, picking, pickets, 
picketing, picketed, picket, pickers, pickerels, pickerel, picker, picked, 
pickaxes, pickaxe, pick, piccolo, picasso, picaresque, pica, piazzas, 
piazza, pianola, pianoforte, piano, pianists, pianistic, pianist, 
pianissimo, pi, phytoplankton, physique, physiotherapy, physiotherapists, 
physiotherapist, physiology, physiologists, physiologist, physiologically, 
physiological, physiognomy, physiognomies, physio, physics, physicists, 
physicist, physicians, physician, physically, physicality, physical, 
physic, phylum, phylogeny, phylogenetic, phylactery, phyla, phrenology, 
phrenologists, phrenologically, phrenological, phrasing, phrases, 
phraseology, phrased, phrasebook, phrase, phrasal, photovoltaic, 
phototypesetting, phototypesetter, photosynthetically, photosynthetic, 
photosynthesising, photosynthesis, photostat, photosphere, photosensitive, 
photos, photoreceptor, photons, photon, photomultiplier, photometry, 
photometrically, photometric, photolytic, photolysis, photography, 
photographs, photographing, photographically, photographic, photographers, 
photographer, photographed, photograph, photogenic, photoelectrically, 
photoelectric, photocopying, photocopy, photocopies, photocopiers, 
photocopier, photocopied, photochemistry, photochemically, photochemical, 
photocells, photo, phosphorus, phosphors, phosphorous, phosphoric, 
phosphorescent, phosphorescence, phosphor, phospholipids, phosphatic, 
phosphates, phosphate, phosphatase, phooey, phony, phonon, phonology, 
phonologically, phonological, phonographic, phonograph, phoning, phoneys, 
phoney, phonetics, phoneticist, phoneticians, phonetically, phonetic, 
phones, phoner, phonemically, phonemic, phonemes, phoneme, phoned, phone, 
phoenixes, phoenix, phobic, phobias, phobia, phlox, phlogiston, 
phlegmatically, phlegmatic, phlegm, phlebotomy, philosophy, philosophising, 
philosophise, philosophies, philosophically, philosophical, philosophic, 
philosophers, philosopher, philology, philologists, philologist, 
philological, philistine, philharmonic, philately, philatelists, 
philatelic, philanthropy, philanthropists, philanthropist, philanthropic, 
phew, pheromones, pheromone, phenylalanine, phenotypes, phenotype, 
phenomenon, phenomenology, phenomenologists, phenomenologically, 
phenomenological, phenomenally, phenomenal, phenomena, phenols, phenol, 
pheasants, pheasant, phasing, phases, phased, phase, pharynx, pharmacy, 
pharmacology, pharmacologists, pharmacologist, pharmacological, 
pharmacists, pharmacist, pharmacies, pharmaceuticals, pharmaceutical, 
pharaoh, phantoms, phantom, phantasy, phalanx, pewter, pews, pew, petunias, 
petunia, petulantly, petulant, petulance, petty, pettishness, pettishly, 
pettish, petting, pettiness, pettifogging, pettifoggers, pettiest, pettier, 
petticoats, petticoat, petted, pets, petrology, petrological, petroleum, 
petrol, petrographical, petrographic, petrochemicals, petrochemical, 
petrifying, petrify, petrifies, petrified, petrification, petrels, petrel, 
petitions, petitioning, petitioners, petitioner, petitioned, petition, 



petite, petit, pethidine, peters, petering, petered, peter, petard, petals, 
petal, pet, pests, pestle, pestilential, pestilent, pestilence, pesticides, 
pesticide, pestering, pestered, pester, pest, pessimists, pessimistically, 
pessimistic, pessimist, pessimism, pesky, pesetas, peseta, perverts, 
perverting, perverted, pervert, perversity, perversions, perversion, 
perverseness, perversely, perverse, pervasiveness, pervasive, pervading, 
pervades, pervaded, pervade, peruvian, perusing, peruses, perused, peruse, 
perusal, peru, perturbing, perturbed, perturbations, perturbation, perturb, 
pertness, pertly, pertinently, pertinent, pertinence, pertinacity, 
pertinaciously, pertinacious, perth, pertains, pertaining, pertained, 
pertain, pert, persuasiveness, persuasively, persuasive, persuasions, 
persuasion, persuading, persuades, persuaders, persuaded, persuade, 
perspiring, perspire, perspiration, perspicuously, perspicuous, 
perspicuity, perspicacity, perspicacious, perspex, perspectives, 
perspective, persons, personnel, personifying, personify, personifies, 
personified, personifications, personification, personally, personality, 
personalities, personalising, personalised, personalise, personalisation, 
personal, personages, personage, personae, personable, persona, person, 
persists, persisting, persistently, persistent, persistence, persisted, 
persist, persian, persia, perseveringly, persevering, perseveres, 
persevered, persevere, perseverance, persecutors, persecutor, persecutions, 
persecution, persecuting, persecuted, persecute, perry, perron, 
perquisites, perquisite, perplexity, perplexities, perplexing, perplexedly, 
perplexed, perplex, perpetuity, perpetuation, perpetuating, perpetuates, 
perpetuated, perpetuate, perpetually, perpetual, perpetrators, perpetrator, 
perpetration, perpetrating, perpetrates, perpetrated, perpetrate, 
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peroxidase, peroration, perniciousness, pernicious, permuting, permutes, 
permuted, permute, permutations, permutation, perms, permittivity, 
permitting, permitted, permits, permit, permissiveness, permissive, 
permissions, permission, permissible, permissibility, perming, permed, 
permeation, permeating, permeates, permeated, permeate, permeable, 
permeability, permanganate, permanently, permanent, permanency, permanence, 
permafrost, perm, perky, perks, perking, perkily, perkiest, perkier, 
perked, perk, perjury, perjurer, perjured, perjure, peritoneum, perishing, 
perishes, perished, perishables, perishable, perish, periscopes, periscope, 
periphrastic, periphrasis, periphery, peripheries, peripherals, 
peripherally, peripheral, peripatetic, perioperative, periods, periodicity, 
periodicals, periodically, periodical, periodic, period, perineum, 
perineal, perinatal, perimeters, perimeter, perils, perilously, perilous, 
peril, perihelion, periglacial, perigee, periastron, peri, perhaps, 
pergolas, pergola, perfusion, perfused, perfunctory, perfunctorily, 
perfuming, perfumes, perfumery, perfumed, perfume, performs, performing, 
performers, performer, performed, performances, performance, performable, 
perform, perforce, perforations, perforation, perforated, perforate, 
perfidy, perfidiously, perfidious, perfects, perfectly, perfections, 
perfectionists, perfectionist, perfectionism, perfection, perfecting, 
perfectibility, perfected, perfect, perestroika, perennials, perennially, 
perennial, peremptory, peremptoriness, peremptorily, peregrines, peregrine, 
peregrinations, perdition, percutaneous, percussively, percussive, 
percussionists, percussionist, percussion, percussing, percusses, 
percussed, percuss, percolators, percolator, percolation, percolating, 
percolates, percolated, percolate, percipient, perchlorate, perching, 
perches, percher, perched, perchance, perch, perceptually, perceptual, 
percepts, perceptiveness, perceptively, perceptive, perceptions, 
perception, perceptibly, perceptible, perceptibility, percept, percentiles, 
percentile, percentages, percentage, percent, perceiving, perceives, 
perceived, perceive, perceivable, percales, perannum, perambulator, 
perambulations, perambulating, perambulated, perambulate, per, peptides, 



peptide, peptic, peps, peppery, peppers, peppermints, peppermint, 
peppering, peppered, peppercorns, peppercorn, pepper, peperoni, pep, 
peoples, peopled, people, peonies, penury, penurious, penumbra, 
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pension, pens, penology, pennypinching, penny, penning, penniless, pennies, 
penned, pennants, pennant, pennames, penname, penknife, penitents, 
penitently, penitentiary, penitential, penitent, penitence, peninsulas, 
peninsular, peninsula, penile, penicillin, penguins, penguin, penetrative, 
penetrations, penetration, penetratingly, penetrating, penetrates, 
penetrated, penetrate, penetrable, pendulums, pendulum, pendulous, pending, 
pendants, pendant, pencils, pencilling, pencilled, pencil, penchant, pence, 
penances, penance, penalty, penalties, penalising, penalises, penalised, 
penalise, penalisation, penal, pen, pelvises, pelvis, pelvic, pelts, 
pelting, pelted, pelt, pelmets, pelmet, pellets, pellet, pelicans, pelican, 
pele, peking, pekan, pejoratives, pejoratively, pejorative, pegs, pegging, 
pegged, pegasus, peg, peevishness, peevishly, peevish, peers, peerless, 
peering, peered, peerages, peerage, peer, peeps, peeping, peephole, 
peepers, peeper, peeped, peep, peels, peelings, peeling, peelers, peeler, 
peeled, peel, peeks, peeking, peeked, peek, pedology, pedlars, pedlar, 
pediments, pedimented, pediment, pedigrees, pedigree, pedestrians, 
pedestrianised, pedestrianisation, pedestrian, pedestals, pedestal, 
pederasts, peddling, peddles, peddlers, peddler, peddled, peddle, pedants, 
pedantry, pedantically, pedantic, pedant, pedals, pedalling, pedalled, 
pedal, pedagogy, pedagogue, pedagogically, pedagogical, pedagogic, 
pecuniary, peculiarly, peculiarity, peculiarities, peculiar, pectorals, 
pectoral, pectin, pecks, peckish, pecking, peckers, pecker, pecked, peck, 
peccary, pecan, pebbly, pebbles, pebbled, pebble, peaty, peatlands, 
peatland, peat, peasants, peasantry, peasant, peas, peartrees, pears, 
pearly, pearls, pearl, pear, peanuts, peanut, peals, pealing, pealed, peal, 
peaky, peaks, peaking, peakiness, peaked, peak, peahens, peafowl, peacocks, 
peacock, peachy, peachiest, peachier, peaches, peach, peacetime, 
peacemaking, peacemakers, peacemaker, peacekeeping, peacekeepers, 
peacefulness, peacefully, peaceful, peaceably, peaceable, peace, pea, 
payslips, pays, payrolls, payroll, payphones, payphone, payments, payment, 
paymasters, paymaster, payloads, payload, paying, payers, payer, payees, 
payee, payed, paydays, payday, payback, payable, pay, paws, pawpaws, 
pawpaw, pawnshops, pawnshop, pawns, pawning, pawned, pawnbrokers, 
pawnbroker, pawn, pawing, pawed, paw, pavlov, pavings, paving, pavilions, 
pavilion, paves, pavements, pavement, paved, pave, pausing, pauses, paused, 
pause, paupers, pauper, paunchy, paunch, paul, paucity, patting, patties, 
patters, patterns, patternless, patterning, patterned, pattern, pattering, 
pattered, patter, pattens, patten, patted, pats, patrons, patronisingly, 
patronising, patronises, patronised, patronise, patronisation, patronesses, 
patroness, patronage, patron, patrols, patrolling, patrolled, patrol, 
patriots, patriotism, patriotic, patriot, patrimony, patrilineal, 
patricians, patrician, patriarchy, patriarchs, patriarchies, patriarchal, 
patriarch, patois, patisserie, patio, patination, patina, patients, 
patiently, patient, patience, pathways, pathway, paths, pathos, pathology, 
pathologists, pathologist, pathologies, pathologically, pathological, 
pathogens, pathogenic, pathogenesis, pathogen, pathless, pathfinders, 
pathfinder, pathetically, pathetic, path, pates, paternity, paternally, 
paternalistic, paternalist, paternalism, paternal, pater, patents, 
patently, patenting, patentee, patented, patentable, patent, paten, 
patella, pate, patchy, patchwork, patchup, patching, patchiness, patchily, 
patchiest, patchier, patches, patched, patchable, patch, pat, pasty, 
pasturing, pastures, pastureland, pastured, pasture, pasts, pastry, 



pastries, pastrami, pastors, pastoralism, pastoral, pastor, pastis, 
pasting, pastimes, pastime, pastille, pasties, pastiches, pastiche, 
pasteurised, pasteurisation, pasteur, pastes, pastels, pastel, pasted, 
pasteboard, paste, pastas, pasta, past, passwords, password, passports, 
passport, passover, passmark, passivity, passives, passively, passive, 
passivated, passions, passionless, passionateness, passionately, 
passionate, passion, passing, passim, passes, passersby, passers, passer, 
passengers, passenger, passed, passe, passant, passageways, passageway, 
passages, passage, passably, passable, pass, paschal, pascals, pascal, 
parvenu, party, parttime, parts, partridges, partridge, partook, 
partnerships, partnership, partners, partnering, partnered, partner, 
partly, partitions, partitioning, partitioned, partition, partisanship, 
partisans, partisan, partings, parting, parties, particulates, particulate, 
particulars, particularly, particularity, particularities, particularism, 
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participles, participle, participatory, participators, participative, 
participation, participating, participates, participated, participate, 
participants, participant, partially, partiality, partial, parthenogenesis, 
parted, partaking, partakes, partakers, partaker, partaken, partake, part, 
parsons, parsonage, parson, parsnips, parsnip, parsley, parsings, parsing, 
parsimony, parsimonious, parses, parsers, parser, parsed, parsecs, parsec, 
parse, parrying, parry, parrots, parroting, parrot, parries, parried, 
parquet, paroxysms, paroxysm, parole, parodying, parody, parodist, 
parodies, parodied, parochiality, parochialism, parochial, parlous, 
parlours, parlourmaid, parlour, parliaments, parliamentary, 
parliamentarians, parliamentarian, parliament, parleying, parley, parlance, 
parks, parkland, parking, parked, parkas, parka, park, parity, parities, 
parisian, parishioners, parishioner, parishes, parish, paris, paring, 
parietal, pariahs, pariah, parfaits, parfait, pares, parentsinlaw, parents, 
parentinlaw, parenting, parenthood, parenthetically, parenthetical, 
parenthetic, parenthesised, parenthesise, parenthesis, parentheses, 
parenteral, parented, parental, parentage, parent, pared, pare, pardons, 
pardoning, pardoned, pardonable, pardon, parchments, parchment, parches, 
parched, parch, parcels, parcelling, parcelled, parcel, parboil, 
paratroops, paratroopers, paratrooper, paratroop, parasols, parasol, 
parasitology, parasitologist, parasitism, parasitised, parasitical, 
parasitic, parasites, parasite, paraquat, parapsychology, parapsychologist, 
paraplegic, paraphrasing, paraphrases, paraphrased, paraphrase, 
paraphernalia, parapets, parapet, paranormal, paranoid, paranoiacs, 
paranoiac, paranoia, paramour, paramountcy, paramount, paramilitary, 
paramilitaries, parametrises, parametrised, parametrise, parametrisation, 
parametrically, parametric, parameters, parameter, paramedics, paramedical, 
paramedic, paramagnetism, paramagnetic, paralytically, paralytic, 
paralysis, paralysing, paralyses, paralysed, paralyse, parallels, 
parallelograms, parallelogram, parallelism, paralleling, parallelepiped, 
paralleled, parallel, parallaxes, parallax, paralinguistic, parakeets, 
parakeet, paraguay, paragraphs, paragraphing, paragraph, paragons, paragon, 
paragliding, paraffin, paradoxically, paradoxical, paradoxes, paradox, 
paradises, paradise, parading, paradigms, paradigmatic, paradigm, parades, 
parader, paraded, parade, parachutists, parachutist, parachuting, 
parachutes, parachuted, parachute, paracetamol, paraboloids, paraboloid, 
parabolic, parabolas, parabola, parables, parable, par, papyrus, papyri, 
papule, papua, paprika, pappy, papist, papilla, papery, paperwork, 
paperweights, paperweight, paperthin, papers, paperless, papering, papered, 
paperbacks, paperback, paper, papaya, papaws, papaw, papas, paparazzi, 
papal, papacy, papa, pap, panzer, pants, pantry, pantries, pantomimes, 
pantomime, pantographs, pantograph, panting, pantiles, pantiled, pantile, 
panties, panthers, panther, pantheon, pantheistic, pantheist, pantheism, 
panted, pantechnicon, pantaloons, pant, pansy, pansies, pans, panoramic, 



panoramas, panorama, panoply, panning, panniers, pannier, panned, 
panjandrum, panicstricken, panics, panicky, panicking, panicked, panic, 
pangs, pangolin, pangas, panga, pang, panes, panels, panellists, panellist, 
panelling, panelled, panel, paned, pane, pandora, panders, pandering, 
pander, pandemonium, pandemics, pandemic, pandas, panda, pancreatic, 
pancreas, pancakes, pancaked, pancake, panama, panache, panaceas, panacea, 
pan, pamphlets, pamphleteers, pamphleteer, pamphlet, pampers, pampering, 
pampered, pamper, pampas, paludal, paltry, paltriness, paltriest, paltrier, 
palsy, palsied, pals, palpitations, palpitation, palpitating, palpitated, 
palpitate, palpates, palpated, palpate, palpably, palpable, palp, palmy, 
palmtops, palmtop, palms, palmistry, palmist, palming, palmed, palm, palls, 
pallor, pallmall, pallid, palliatives, palliative, pallets, pallet, palled, 
pallbearers, palladium, pall, palisades, palisade, paling, palindromic, 
palindromes, palindrome, palimpsest, palettes, palette, palest, pales, 
paler, paleness, palely, paleface, paled, pale, palaver, palatine, 
palatinate, palatial, palates, palate, palatal, palatable, palatability, 
palaeontology, palaeontologists, palaeontologist, palaeontological, 
palaeolithic, palaeographic, palaces, palace, pal, pakistan, pajamas, 
pajama, pairwise, pairs, pairings, pairing, paired, pair, paintwork, 
paints, paintings, painting, painters, painter, painted, paintbrush, 
paintbox, paint, painstakingly, painstaking, pains, painlessly, painless, 
painkillers, painkiller, paining, painfulness, painfully, painful, pained, 
pain, pails, pail, paidup, paid, pagodas, pagoda, paging, pagination, 
paginating, paginated, paginate, paginal, pages, pagers, pager, pageful, 
paged, pageboy, pageants, pageantry, pageant, page, pagans, paganism, 
pagan, paeony, paella, paedophilia, paedophiles, paedophile, paediatrics, 
paediatricians, paediatrician, paediatric, paeans, paean, pads, padres, 
padre, padlocks, padlocking, padlocked, padlock, paddy, paddocks, paddock, 
paddling, paddles, paddlers, paddler, paddled, paddle, paddings, padding, 
padded, pad, pacts, pact, packs, packings, packing, packhorse, packets, 
packet, packers, packer, packed, packaging, packages, packaged, package, 
packable, pack, pacing, pacifying, pacify, pacifists, pacifist, pacifism, 
pacifies, pacifier, pacified, pacification, pacific, pachyderm, pacey, 
paces, pacers, pacer, pacemen, paceman, pacemakers, pacemaker, paced, pace, 
pa, ozonefriendly, ozone, oysters, oyster, oxymoron, oxygenation, 
oxygenating, oxygenated, oxygen, oxtails, oxtail, oxidising, oxidiser, 
oxidised, oxidise, oxidisation, oxides, oxide, oxidation, oxidants, 
oxidant, oxford, oxen, oxcart, oxalic, oxalate, ox, owns, owning, 
ownerships, ownership, owners, owner, owned, own, owls, owlishly, owlish, 
owlets, owlet, owl, owing, owes, owed, owe, ow, ovum, ovulation, ovular, 
ovoid, oviduct, overwrought, overwrote, overwritten, overwriting, 
overwrites, overwrite, overworking, overworked, overwork, overwintering, 
overwintered, overwinter, overwhelms, overwhelmingly, overwhelming, 
overwhelmed, overwhelm, overweight, overweening, overviews, overview, 
overvalued, overvalue, overuses, overused, overuse, overturns, overturning, 
overturned, overturn, overtures, overture, overtops, overtook, overtones, 
overtone, overtness, overtly, overtime, overtightened, overthrows, 
overthrown, overthrowing, overthrow, overthrew, overthetop, overtax, 
overtaking, overtakes, overtakers, overtaker, overtaken, overtake, overt, 
oversupply, oversubscribed, overstuffed, overstrung, overstretched, 
overstretch, overstressed, overstress, overstocking, overstocked, 
oversteps, overstepping, overstepped, overstep, overstating, overstates, 
overstatement, overstated, overstate, overstaffed, overspill, overspent, 
overspending, overspend, overslept, oversleep, oversized, oversize, 
oversimplifying, oversimplify, oversimplifies, oversimplified, 
oversimplifications, oversimplification, oversights, oversight, overshot, 
overshoots, overshooting, overshoot, overshadows, overshadowing, 
overshadowed, overshadow, oversexed, oversensitivity, oversensitive, 
oversees, overseers, overseer, overseen, overseeing, oversee, overseas, 



oversaw, oversampling, oversampled, overs, overruns, overrunning, overrun, 
overruling, overruled, overrule, overrode, overripe, overriding, overrides, 
override, overridden, overrepresented, overreacts, overreaction, 
overreacting, overreacted, overreact, overreaching, overreached, overreach, 
overrated, overrate, overran, overqualified, overproduction, overproduced, 
overprints, overprinting, overprinted, overprint, overpriced, overpressure, 
overpowers, overpoweringly, overpowering, overpowered, overpower, 
overpopulous, overpopulation, overpopulated, overplaying, overplayed, 
overplay, overpayment, overpay, overpass, overpaid, overoptimistic, 
overnight, overmuch, overmatching, overmantel, overmanning, overlying, 
overly, overlords, overlord, overlooks, overlooking, overlooked, overlook, 
overlong, overloads, overloading, overloaded, overload, overlies, overlie, 
overleaf, overlays, overlaying, overlay, overlaps, overlapping, overlapped, 
overlap, overland, overlain, overlaid, overladen, overkill, overjoyed, 
overinflated, overindulgent, overindulgence, overincredulous, overhung, 
overheating, overheated, overheat, overhears, overhearing, overheard, 
overhear, overheads, overhead, overhauls, overhauling, overhauled, 
overhaul, overhasty, overhangs, overhanging, overhang, overhand, 
overgrowth, overgrown, overground, overgrazing, overgeneralising, 
overgeneralised, overfull, overflying, overfly, overflows, overflown, 
overflowing, overflowed, overflow, overfishing, overfill, overfeeding, 
overfeed, overfed, overfamiliarity, overextended, overexposure, 
overexposed, overestimation, overestimating, overestimates, overestimated, 
overestimate, overenthusiastic, overemphasised, overemphasise, 
overemphasis, overemotional, overeats, overeating, overeat, overdue, 
overdubbing, overdrive, overdressed, overdrawn, overdraw, overdramatic, 
overdrafts, overdraft, overdosing, overdoses, overdosed, overdose, 
overdone, overdoing, overdoes, overdo, overdid, overdetermined, 
overcrowding, overcrowded, overcrowd, overcooked, overcook, overconfident, 
overcomplicated, overcomplexity, overcompensate, overcommitments, 
overcommitment, overcoming, overcomes, overcome, overcoats, overcoat, 
overcharging, overcharged, overcharge, overcast, overcapacity, overcame, 
overburdened, overboard, overbearing, overate, overanxious, overambitious, 
overalls, overallocation, overall, overacts, overactive, overacting, 
overacted, overact, over, ovens, oven, ovations, ovation, ovate, ovary, 
ovaries, ovarian, ovals, oval, ova, outworking, outwork, outwitting, 
outwitted, outwits, outwith, outwit, outweighs, outweighing, outweighed, 
outweigh, outwards, outwardly, outward, outvoted, outstrips, outstripping, 
outstripped, outstrip, outstretched, outstep, outstayed, outstay, 
outstations, outstation, outstandingly, outstanding, outspread, 
outspokenness, outspokenly, outspoken, outspan, outsourcing, outsold, 
outsmart, outskirts, outsize, outsides, outsiders, outsider, outside, 
outshone, outshining, outshines, outshine, outsets, outset, outsell, outs, 
outruns, outrun, outright, outrigger, outriders, outrider, outride, 
outreach, outrank, outran, outraging, outrages, outrageously, outrageous, 
outraged, outrage, outputting, outputs, output, outpourings, outpouring, 
outposts, outpost, outpointing, outpointed, outplayed, outplay, 
outplacement, outperforms, outperforming, outperformed, outperform, 
outpatients, outpatient, outpacing, outpaced, outpace, outnumbers, 
outnumbering, outnumbered, outnumber, outmost, outmoded, outmanoeuvred, 
outmanoeuvre, outlying, outlooks, outlook, outliving, outlives, outlived, 
outlive, outlining, outlines, outlined, outline, outliers, outlier, 
outlets, outlet, outlays, outlay, outlaws, outlawry, outlawing, outlawed, 
outlaw, outlasts, outlasted, outlast, outlandish, outings, outing, 
outhouses, outhouse, outguess, outgrowths, outgrowth, outgrown, outgrowing, 
outgrow, outgrew, outgoings, outgoing, outgo, outfoxes, outfoxed, outfox, 
outflows, outflow, outflanked, outflank, outfitters, outfits, outfit, 
outfield, outfalls, outfall, outface, outermost, outer, outdoors, outdoor, 
outdone, outdoing, outdoes, outdo, outdid, outdated, outcry, outcrops, 



outcrop, outcries, outcomes, outcome, outclassed, outcasts, outcast, 
outcall, outbursts, outburst, outbuildings, outbuilding, outbred, 
outbreaks, outbreak, outbound, outboard, outbids, outbid, outback, outages, 
outage, out, ousts, ousting, ouster, ousted, oust, ourselves, ours, our, 
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otherness, other, ostriches, ostrich, ostracism, ostracised, ostracise, 
ostlers, ostler, osteoporosis, osteopathy, osteopaths, osteopath, 
osteoarthritis, ostentatiously, ostentatious, ostentation, ostensibly, 
ostensible, ossified, ossification, ospreys, osprey, osmotic, osmosis, 
osmium, oslo, osiris, oscilloscopes, oscilloscope, oscillatory, 
oscillators, oscillator, oscillations, oscillation, oscillating, 
oscillates, oscillated, oscillate, oscars, oscar, oryxes, orthorhombic, 
orthopaedics, orthopaedic, orthonormal, orthography, orthographically, 
orthographical, orthographic, orthogonally, orthogonality, orthogonal, 
orthodoxy, orthodoxies, orthodox, orthodontist, orpheus, orphans, orphaned, 
orphanages, orphanage, orphan, ornithology, ornithologists, ornithologist, 
ornithological, ornately, ornate, ornaments, ornamenting, ornamented, 
ornamentation, ornamental, ornament, orimulsion, origins, originators, 
originator, origination, originating, originates, originated, originate, 
originals, originally, originality, original, origin, origami, orifices, 
orifice, orienting, orienteering, oriented, orientations, orientation, 
orientates, orientated, orientate, orientals, orientalism, oriental, 
orientable, orient, orgy, orgies, organza, organs, organists, organist, 
organisms, organism, organising, organises, organisers, organiser, 
organised, organise, organisations, organisationally, organisational, 
organisation, organisable, organics, organically, organic, organelles, 
organ, ores, ore, ordure, ordnance, ordinations, ordination, ordinates, 
ordinate, ordinary, ordinariness, ordinarily, ordinands, ordinances, 
ordinance, ordinals, ordinal, orders, orderly, orderliness, orderlies, 
orderless, orderings, ordering, ordered, order, ordeals, ordeal, ordains, 
ordaining, ordained, ordain, orchids, orchid, orchestrator, orchestrations, 
orchestration, orchestrating, orchestrates, orchestrated, orchestrate, 
orchestras, orchestral, orchestra, orchards, orchard, orca, orbs, orbits, 
orbiting, orbiter, orbited, orbitals, orbital, orbit, orb, oratory, 
orators, oratorio, oratorical, orator, orations, oration, orating, orates, 
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lowlanders, lowland, lowkey, lowish, lowing, lowest, lowers, lowering, 
lowered, lowercase, lower, low, lovingly, loving, lovestruck, lovesick, 
loves, lovers, lover, lovemaking, lovely, lovelorn, loveliness, loveliest, 
lovelies, lovelier, loveless, loved, lovebirds, loveable, love, lovable, 
louvres, louvred, louvre, louvers, louver, louts, loutishness, loutish, 
lout, lousy, lousily, lousiest, louse, lounging, lounges, loungers, 
lounger, lounged, lounge, louis, loudspeakers, loudspeaker, loudness, 
loudmouthed, loudly, loudhailers, loudhailer, loudest, louder, loud, 
louche, lotus, lotto, lottery, lotteries, lots, lotions, lotion, loth, lot, 
lost, losses, loss, losings, losing, loses, losers, loser, lose, losable, 
lorryloads, lorryload, lorry, lorries, lorelei, lore, lordships, lordship, 
lords, lordly, lording, lord, loquacity, loquacious, lopsidedly, lopsided, 
lopping, loppers, lopper, lopped, loping, lopes, loped, lope, lop, loots, 
looting, looters, looter, looted, loot, loosing, loosest, looses, looser, 
loosens, loosening, looseness, loosened, loosen, loosely, loosed, loose, 
loopy, loops, looping, loopholes, loophole, looped, loop, loony, looney, 
loon, looms, looming, loomed, loom, looks, lookouts, lookout, 
lookingglasses, lookingglass, looking, lookers, looker, looked, lookalikes, 
lookalike, look, loo, longwindedness, longwinded, longsuffering, 
longstanding, longs, longlost, longlived, longlasting, longitudinally, 
longitudinal, longitudes, longitude, longish, longings, longingly, longing, 
longhand, longfaced, longevity, longest, longer, longed, longawaited, long, 
lonesomeness, lonesome, loners, loner, lonely, loneliness, loneliest, 
lonelier, lone, londoner, london, lolly, lollipops, lollipop, lolling, 
lollies, lolled, loll, loiters, loitering, loiterers, loiterer, loitered, 
loiter, loire, loins, loincloth, loin, logs, logos, logoff, logo, logjam, 
logistics, logistically, logistical, logistic, logics, logicians, logician, 
logically, logicality, logical, logic, logging, loggers, loggerheads, 
logger, logged, logbooks, logbook, logarithms, logarithmically, 
logarithmic, logarithm, loganberry, loganberries, log, lofty, lofts, 
loftiness, loftily, loftiest, loftier, lofted, loft, loess, lodgings, 
lodging, lodges, lodgers, lodger, lodgement, lodged, lodge, lodestone, 
lodestar, lode, locusts, locust, locus, locomotives, locomotive, 
locomotion, locomote, loco, locksmith, locks, lockouts, lockout, lockjaw, 
locking, locket, lockers, locker, locked, lockage, lockable, lock, loci, 
lochs, lochness, loch, locators, locator, locative, locations, locational, 
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lobes, lobelia, lobed, lobe, lobbyists, lobbyist, lobbying, lobby, lobbing, 
lobbies, lobbied, lobbed, lob, loaves, loathsomeness, loathsomely, 
loathsome, loathing, loathes, loathed, loathe, loath, loanwords, loanword, 
loans, loaning, loaner, loaned, loanable, loan, loamy, loams, loam, loafs, 
loafing, loafers, loafer, loafed, loaf, loads, loadings, loading, loaders, 
loader, loaded, loadable, load, lls, llamas, llama, lizards, lizard, 
livings, living, lividly, livid, livewire, livestock, lives, livery, 
liverworts, livers, liverish, liveries, liveried, liver, livens, livening, 
livened, liven, lively, liveliness, livelihoods, livelihood, liveliest, 
livelier, lived, liveable, live, livable, liturgy, liturgies, liturgical, 
littoral, littlest, littler, littleness, little, litters, littering, 
littered, litter, litres, litre, litotes, litmus, litigiousness, litigious, 
litigation, litigating, litigate, litigants, litigant, lithosphere, 
lithology, lithologies, lithological, lithography, lithographs, 
lithographic, lithograph, lithium, lithely, lithe, literatures, literature, 
literati, literate, literary, literals, literally, literalistic, 
literalism, literal, literacy, litchi, litany, litanies, lit, lists, 
listlessness, listlessly, listless, listings, listing, listeria, listens, 



listening, listeners, listener, listened, listen, listed, list, lissomness, 
lissomeness, lissome, lissom, lisps, lisping, lisped, lisp, lisbon, lire, 
lira, liquors, liquorish, liquorice, liquor, liquify, liquids, liquidity, 
liquidising, liquidiser, liquidised, liquidise, liquidators, liquidator, 
liquidations, liquidation, liquidating, liquidated, liquidate, liquid, 
liqueurs, liqueur, liquefy, liquefied, liquefaction, lipsticks, lipstick, 
lipservice, lips, lipreading, lipread, lipped, lipids, lipid, lipase, lip, 
lions, lionised, lionise, lionesses, lioness, lion, liny, lintels, lintel, 
lint, linseed, linoleum, lino, linnets, linnet, linkups, linkup, links, 
linking, linkers, linker, linked, linkages, linkage, linkable, link, 
linings, lining, liniments, liniment, linguists, linguistics, 
linguistically, linguistic, linguist, lingual, lingua, lingers, 
lingeringly, lingering, lingerie, lingerer, lingered, linger, lineups, 
lineup, linesmen, linesman, lines, liners, liner, lineouts, lineout, 
linens, linen, linemen, lineman, linefeed, lined, linearly, linearity, 
linearised, linear, lineaments, lineally, lineages, lineage, line, linden, 
lincoln, linchpin, linage, limps, limpopo, limply, limping, limpid, 
limpets, limpet, limped, limp, limousines, limousine, limousin, limo, 
limits, limitless, limiting, limiters, limiter, limited, limitations, 
limitation, limit, liming, liminal, limeys, limestones, limestone, limes, 
limericks, limerick, limelight, limekiln, lime, limbs, limbo, limbless, 
limbers, limbering, limber, limb, lima, lilywhite, lilylivered, lily, 
lilting, lilt, lilongwe, lilliputian, lilliput, lilies, lilacs, lilac, 
likings, liking, likewise, likes, likens, likening, likenesses, likeness, 
likened, liken, likeminded, likely, likelihood, likeliest, likelier, liked, 
likeable, likeability, like, likable, lignite, lightweights, lightweight, 
lightship, lights, lightning, lightness, lightly, lightless, lighting, 
lighthouses, lighthouse, lightheartedness, lightheartedly, lighthearted, 
lightheadedness, lightheaded, lightest, lighters, lighter, lightens, 
lightening, lightened, lighten, lighted, light, ligaturing, ligatures, 
ligatured, ligature, ligands, ligand, ligaments, ligament, lifts, liftoff, 
liftmen, liftman, lifting, lifters, lifter, lifted, lift, lifework, 
lifetimes, lifetime, lifethreatening, lifetaking, lifestyles, lifestyle, 
lifespans, lifespan, lifesized, lifesize, lifesaving, liferafts, liferaft, 
lifelong, lifelines, lifeline, lifelike, lifelessness, lifelessly, 
lifeless, lifeguards, lifeguard, lifegiving, lifeforms, lifeboats, 
lifeboatmen, lifeboat, lifeblood, lifebelt, lifeanddeath, life, 
lieutenants, lieutenant, lieutenancy, lieu, lies, liens, lien, lieder, 
lied, lie, lids, lido, lidless, lidded, lid, licorice, licks, licking, 
lickerish, licked, lick, lichis, lichi, lichens, lichened, lichen, lichee, 
licentiousness, licentious, licentiate, licensing, licenses, licensees, 
licensee, licensed, license, licences, licence, lice, libyans, libyan, 
libya, libretto, librettists, librettist, libretti, librates, librated, 
librate, library, libraries, librarianship, librarians, librarian, libido, 
libidinous, liberty, libertines, libertine, liberties, libertarians, 
libertarianism, libertarian, libero, liberia, liberators, liberator, 
liberationists, liberation, liberating, liberates, liberated, liberate, 
liberals, liberally, liberality, liberalism, liberalising, liberalised, 
liberalise, liberalisation, liberal, libels, libellous, libelling, 
libeller, libelled, libeler, libeled, libel, libations, libation, liars, 
liar, liaisons, liaison, liaising, liaises, liaised, liaise, liable, 
liability, liabilities, leyden, lexicons, lexicon, lexicography, 
lexicographically, lexicographical, lexicographic, lexicographers, 
lexicographer, lexically, lexical, lexemes, lexeme, lewdness, lewd, 
levying, levy, levity, levitation, levitating, levitates, levitated, 
levitate, levies, levied, leviathan, levi, levers, levering, levered, 
leveraged, leverage, lever, levels, levelly, levelling, leveller, levelled, 
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lettish, lettings, letting, letterwriter, letters, letterpress, lettering, 
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lessors, lessor, lessons, lesson, lesser, lessens, lessening, lessened, 
lessen, lessees, lessee, less, lesotho, lesions, lesion, lesbians, 
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leprechauns, leprechaun, lepers, leper, leotards, leotard, leopardskin, 
leopards, leopard, leone, leonardo, lento, lentils, lentil, lent, lensing, 
lenses, lens, lenin, leniently, lenient, leniency, lengthy, lengthwise, 
lengthways, lengths, lengthily, lengthiest, lengthier, lengthens, 
lengthening, lengthened, lengthen, length, lends, lending, lenders, lender, 
lend, lemurs, lemur, lemons, lemonade, lemon, lemmings, lemming, lemmas, 
lemma, leitmotivs, leitmotiv, leitmotifs, leitmotif, leisurewear, 
leisurely, leisured, leisure, leipzig, legwork, leguminous, legumes, 
legume, legs, legroom, legman, legless, legitimising, legitimised, 
legitimise, legitimisation, legitimation, legitimating, legitimately, 
legitimated, legitimate, legitimacy, legislatures, legislature, 
legislators, legislator, legislatively, legislative, legislation, 
legislating, legislated, legislate, legions, legionnaires, legionary, 
legionaries, legion, legibly, legible, legibility, leghorns, leghorn, 
leggy, leggings, legging, legged, legerdemain, legends, legendary, legend, 
legator, legato, legation, legates, legatees, legatee, legate, legally, 
legality, legalities, legalistic, legalism, legalising, legalised, 
legalise, legalisation, legalese, legal, legacy, legacies, leg, lefty, 
leftwards, leftward, lefts, leftovers, leftover, leftmost, leftists, 
leftist, leftish, lefties, lefthanders, lefthander, lefthandedness, 
lefthandedly, lefthanded, left, leeway, leeward, lees, leers, leeringly, 
leering, leered, leer, leeks, leek, leeds, leeching, leeches, leech, lee, 
ledges, ledgers, ledger, ledge, led, lecturing, lectureships, lectureship, 
lectures, lecturers, lecturer, lectured, lecture, lectors, lector, lectern, 
lechery, lecherousness, lecherous, lecher, lebensraum, lebanon, leavings, 
leaving, leaves, leavers, leaver, leavening, leavened, leaven, leaved, 
leave, leathery, leathers, leather, leat, least, leasing, leashing, 
leashes, leashed, leash, leases, leaseholders, leaseholder, leasehold, 
leased, lease, learnt, learns, learning, learners, learner, learnedly, 
learned, learnable, learn, leapyear, leapt, leaps, leaping, leapfrogging, 
leapfrog, leaper, leaped, leap, leant, leans, leanness, leanings, leaning, 
leanest, leaner, leaned, lean, leaky, leaks, leaking, leakiness, leakiest, 
leakier, leaked, leakages, leakage, leak, leagues, league, leafy, leaflets, 
leaflet, leafless, leafing, leafiness, leafiest, leafier, leafed, leaf, 
leads, leading, leadfree, leaderships, leadership, leaders, leaderless, 
leader, leaden, leaded, lead, leaching, leaches, leached, leach, lea, 
lazybones, lazy, lazuli, lazing, laziness, lazily, laziest, lazier, lazed, 
laze, lazarus, lazaret, lays, layperson, layouts, layout, layoffs, layoff, 
laymen, layman, laying, layers, layering, layered, layer, laybys, layby, 
layabouts, layabout, lay, laxness, laxity, laxer, laxatives, laxative, lax, 
lawyers, lawyer, lawsuits, lawsuit, laws, lawns, lawnmowers, lawnmower, 
lawn, lawmen, lawman, lawmakers, lawmaker, lawlessness, lawless, 
lawfulness, lawfully, lawful, lawbreaking, lawbreakers, lawbreaker, 
lawabiding, law, lavishness, lavishly, lavishing, lavishes, lavished, 
lavish, lavender, lavatory, lavatories, lavatorial, lavas, lava, laurels, 
laurel, laureate, laundry, laundries, laundrettes, laundrette, laundress, 
laundering, launderettes, launderette, laundered, launder, launching, 
launches, launchers, launcher, launched, launch, laughter, laughs, 
laughingly, laughing, laugher, laughed, laughably, laughable, laugh, lauds, 
lauding, lauders, lauded, laudatory, laudable, laud, latvian, latvia, 
lattices, latticed, lattice, latter, latrines, latrine, latitudinal, 
latitudes, latitude, latino, latin, latices, laths, lathes, lathers, 
lathered, lather, lathe, lath, latex, latest, laterals, laterally, 
lateralisation, lateral, later, latent, lateness, latency, latencies, 



lately, latecomers, latecomer, late, latching, latches, latched, latch, 
lasts, lastly, lasting, lasted, last, lassoing, lassoed, lasso, lassitude, 
lassies, lassie, lasses, lass, lasing, lashings, lashing, lashes, lashers, 
lashed, lash, lasers, laser, lase, lasciviousness, lasciviously, 
lascivious, lasagne, las, larynxes, larynx, laryngitis, laryngeal, larval, 
larvae, larva, larks, larking, lark, largo, largish, largest, larger, 
largeness, largely, large, lards, larders, larder, lard, larches, larch, 
larceny, lapwings, lapwing, laptops, laptop, lapsing, lapses, lapsed, 
lapse, laps, lapping, lapped, lapp, lapland, lapidary, lapful, lapels, 
lapel, lapdogs, lapdog, lap, laos, lanyard, lanterns, lantern, lanolin, 
lanky, lankiest, lankier, lank, languorously, languorous, languor, 
languishing, languishes, languished, languish, languidly, languid, 
languages, language, lanes, lane, landward, landslips, landslip, 
landslides, landslide, landside, landscaping, landscapes, landscaped, 
landscape, lands, landowning, landowners, landowner, landmine, landmass, 
landmarks, landmark, landman, landlords, landlord, landlocked, landlines, 
landless, landlady, landladies, landings, landing, landholdings, 
landholding, landholders, landforms, landform, landfill, landfall, lander, 
landed, land, lancing, lancets, lancet, lances, lancers, lancer, lancelot, 
lanced, lance, lampshades, lampshade, lamps, lampreys, lamprey, lampposts, 
lamppost, lampoons, lampooning, lampoonery, lampooned, lampoon, lamplit, 
lamplighter, lamplight, lamp, lamination, laminates, laminated, laminate, 
laminar, lamina, lamest, laments, lamenting, lamenter, lamented, 
lamentations, lamentation, lamentably, lamentable, lament, lameness, 
lamely, lamed, lame, lambswool, lambskin, lambs, lambing, lambent, lambda, 
lambasting, lambasted, lamb, lamas, lama, lam, lakeside, lakes, lake, 
laity, laissezfaire, lairs, lairds, laird, lair, lain, laid, lagune, lags, 
lagos, lagoons, lagoon, lagging, lagged, laggards, laggard, lagers, lager, 
lag, ladyships, ladyship, ladylike, ladybug, ladybirds, ladybird, lady, 
lads, ladling, ladles, ladled, ladle, lading, ladies, laden, lade, laddies, 
laddie, ladders, laddered, ladder, lad, lacy, lacunas, lacunae, lacuna, 
lactose, lactic, lacteal, lactation, lactate, lacs, lacrosse, lacquers, 
lacquered, lacquer, laconically, laconic, lacks, lacklustre, lacking, 
lackeys, lackey, lacked, lackadaisical, lack, lacings, lacing, lacier, 
lachrymose, lachrymal, laches, lacework, laces, lacerations, laceration, 
lacerating, lacerated, lacerate, laced, lace, labyrinths, labyrinthine, 
labyrinth, laburnum, labs, laboursaving, labours, labourintensive, 
labouring, labourers, labourer, laboured, labour, laboriousness, 
laboriously, laborious, laboratory, laboratories, labium, labile, labials, 
labial, labia, labels, labellings, labelling, labelled, label, lab, laager, 
kwachas, kwacha, kuwait, kungfu, kudus, kudu, krypton, krill, kriegspiel, 
kremlin, kraft, kraals, kraal, kosher, koreans, korean, korea, koran, 
kookaburra, kongo, koalas, koala, knuckling, knuckles, knuckledusters, 
knuckleduster, knuckled, knuckle, knows, known, knowledgeably, 
knowledgeable, knowledge, knowingly, knowing, knowhow, knowable, know, 
knotty, knotting, knottiest, knottier, knotted, knots, knot, knolls, knoll, 
knocks, knockout, knockings, knocking, knockers, knocker, knocked, knock, 
knobs, knobbly, knob, knives, knitwear, knitting, knitters, knitter, 
knitted, knits, knit, knights, knightly, knighthoods, knighthood, knighted, 
knight, knifing, knifes, knifepoint, knifed, knife, knickers, knew, 
knesset, knelt, knell, knees, kneels, kneeling, kneeler, kneeled, kneel, 
kneedeep, kneed, kneecaps, kneecap, knee, kneads, kneading, kneaded, knead, 
knavish, knaves, knavery, knave, knapsacks, knapsack, knacks, knackers, 
knacker, knack, kloof, klick, kleptomaniacs, kleptomaniac, kleptomania, 
klaxons, klaxon, kiwis, kiwi, kitty, kittiwakes, kitting, kittens, 
kittenish, kitten, kitted, kitsch, kits, kith, kites, kite, kitchenware, 
kitchens, kitchenette, kitchen, kitbags, kitbag, kit, kissing, kisses, 
kisser, kissed, kiss, kismet, kirk, kippers, kipper, kiosks, kiosk, 
kinswoman, kinsmen, kinsman, kinship, kinshasa, kinsfolk, kinky, kinks, 



kinked, kink, kingsized, kingsize, kingship, kings, kingpin, kingly, 
kingfishers, kingfisher, kingdoms, kingdom, king, kinfolk, kinetics, 
kinetically, kinetic, kinematics, kinematic, kinds, kindred, kindnesses, 
kindness, kindly, kindling, kindliness, kindliest, kindlier, kindles, 
kindled, kindle, kindheartedness, kindhearted, kindest, kindergartens, 
kindergarten, kinder, kind, kinase, kina, kin, kimono, kilts, kilter, 
kilted, kilt, kilowatts, kilowatt, kilovolt, kilotons, kiloton, kilometres, 
kilometre, kilojoules, kilohertz, kilobytes, kilobyte, kilobits, kilo, 
kilns, kiln, kills, killjoys, killjoy, killings, killing, killers, killer, 
killed, kill, kiev, kids, kidneyshaped, kidneys, kidney, kidnaps, 
kidnappings, kidnapping, kidnappers, kidnapper, kidnapped, kidnap, kidding, 
kiddie, kidded, kid, kickstarts, kickstarting, kickstarted, kickstart, 
kicks, kicking, kicker, kicked, kickback, kick, kibbutz, khoisan, khoikhoi, 
khans, khan, khalif, khaki, keywords, keyword, keystrokes, keystroke, 
keystones, keystone, keys, keyring, keypads, keypad, keynotes, keynote, 
keying, keyholes, keyhole, keyed, keyboards, keyboardist, keyboard, key, 
kettles, kettleful, kettle, ketchup, ketch, kestrels, kestrel, kerosene, 
kerning, kernels, kernel, kerned, kerchief, kerbside, kerbs, kerb, keratin, 
kept, kenyan, kenya, kentucky, kent, kennels, kennelled, kennel, kennedy, 
ken, kelvin, kelts, kelt, kelpers, kelp, kegs, keg, keepsakes, keepsake, 
keeps, keeping, keepers, keeper, keep, keenness, keenly, keening, keenest, 
keener, keen, keels, keeling, keelhaul, keeled, keel, kedgeree, kebabs, 
kebab, kayaks, kayak, katydid, karst, karma, karate, karaoke, karakul, 
kaolin, kangaroos, kangaroo, kampong, kampala, kamikaze, kalif, 
kaleidoscopic, kaleidoscope, kale, kalahari, kaiser, kaftans, kaftan, 
juxtapositions, juxtaposition, juxtaposing, juxtaposes, juxtaposed, 
juxtapose, juveniles, juvenile, jutting, jutted, juts, jute, jut, justness, 
justly, justifying, justify, justifies, justified, justificatory, 
justifications, justification, justifiably, justifiable, justifiability, 
justices, justice, just, jussive, jurymen, juryman, jury, jurors, juror, 
jurists, juristic, jurist, jurisprudential, jurisprudence, jurisdictions, 
jurisdictional, jurisdiction, juries, juridical, juridic, jurassic, 
jupiter, juntas, junta, juno, junkyard, junks, junkmail, junkies, junkie, 
junket, junker, junk, juniper, juniors, juniority, junior, jungles, jungle, 
june, juncture, junctions, junction, jumpy, jumpsuit, jumpstarting, 
jumpstart, jumps, jumping, jumpiness, jumpiest, jumpier, jumpers, jumper, 
jumped, jump, jumbo, jumbles, jumbled, jumble, july, juleps, julep, 
jukeboxes, jukebox, juicy, juiciness, juiciest, juicier, juices, juice, 
jugular, jugs, juggling, juggles, jugglers, juggler, juggled, juggle, 
juggernauts, juggernaut, jugged, jug, judo, judiciously, judicious, 
judiciary, judiciaries, judicially, judicial, judicature, judgments, 
judgmental, judgment, judging, judges, judgements, judgemental, judgement, 
judged, judge, judders, juddering, juddered, judder, judas, judaism, 
judaic, jubilees, jubilee, jubilation, jubilate, jubilantly, jubilant, 
joysticks, joystick, joys, joyriding, joyriders, joyrider, joyride, 
joyousness, joyously, joyous, joylessness, joyless, joyfulness, joyfully, 
joyful, joyed, joy, jowls, jowl, jovian, jovially, joviality, jovial, 
jousts, jousting, jouster, joust, journeys, journeyman, journeying, 
journeyer, journeyed, journey, journals, journalling, journalled, 
journalists, journalistic, journalist, journalism, journalese, journal, 
joules, joule, jottings, jotting, jotter, jotted, jots, jot, jostling, 
jostles, jostled, jostle, joshua, joseph, jonathan, jonah, jolts, jolting, 
jolted, jolt, jolly, jollity, jollily, jollify, jolliest, jollier, 
jokingly, joking, jokily, jokier, jokey, jokes, jokers, joker, joked, joke, 
joists, joist, jointures, joints, jointly, jointing, jointed, joint, joins, 
joining, joinery, joiners, joiner, joined, join, john, jogs, jogging, 
joggers, jogger, jogged, jog, joey, jocularly, jocularity, jocular, 
jockeys, jockeying, jockey, jock, jobs, joblessness, jobless, jobbing, job, 
jives, jived, jive, jiujitsu, jittery, jitters, jitter, jinxes, jinxed, 
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jingled, jingle, jimmy, jilts, jilting, jilted, jilt, jihad, jigsaws, 
jigsaw, jigs, jiggling, jiggle, jiffy, jezebel, jewsharp, jews, jewish, 
jewess, jewels, jewelry, jewellery, jewellers, jeweller, jewelled, jewel, 
jew, jetty, jettisoning, jettisoned, jettison, jetting, jetties, jetted, 
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jesuit, jests, jestingly, jesting, jesters, jester, jested, jest, jerseys, 
jersey, jerky, jerks, jerkins, jerkings, jerking, jerkin, jerkily, 
jerkiest, jerkier, jerked, jerk, jericho, jeremiah, jerboas, jeopardy, 
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jeers, jeerings, jeeringly, jeering, jeered, jeer, jeeps, jeep, jeans, 
jealousy, jealously, jealousies, jealous, jazzy, jazziest, jazzier, jazzed, 
jazz, jaywalking, jaywalker, jaywalk, jays, jay, jaws, jawline, jawing, 
jawed, jawbones, jawbone, jaw, javelins, javelin, java, jaunty, jaunts, 
jaunting, jauntily, jauntiest, jauntier, jaunted, jaunt, jaundiced, 
jaundice, jasmine, jars, jarring, jarred, jarl, jargons, jargon, jar, 
japonica, japes, jape, japan, jap, janus, january, janitors, janitor, 
jangly, jangling, jangled, jangle, jams, jamming, jammed, james, jambs, 
jamboree, jamb, jamaican, jamaica, jam, jalopy, jakarta, jails, jailing, 
jailers, jailer, jailed, jailbird, jail, jahweh, jaguars, jaguar, jaggedly, 
jagged, jag, jades, jadedness, jadedly, jaded, jade, jacuzzi, jacob, jacks, 
jackpots, jackpot, jackinthebox, jacking, jackets, jacket, jacked, 
jackdaws, jackdaw, jackboots, jackbooted, jackboot, jackasses, jackass, 
jackals, jackal, jack, jabs, jabbing, jabbers, jabbering, jabbered, jabber, 
jabbed, jab, ivy, ivory, ivories, ivies, ive, itself, its, itll, itinerary, 
itineraries, itinerants, itinerant, iterators, iteratively, iterative, 
iterations, iteration, iterating, iterates, iterated, iterate, items, 
itemising, itemises, itemised, itemise, item, itchy, itching, itchiest, 
itchier, itches, itched, itch, italy, italics, italicised, italicise, 
italicisation, italic, italians, italian, it, isthmus, istanbul, issuing, 
issues, issuers, issuer, issued, issue, issuance, issuable, israelis, 
israeli, israel, isotropy, isotropically, isotropic, isotopic, isotopes, 
isotope, isotonic, isothermally, isothermal, isostatic, isosceles, 
isoperimetrical, isomorphisms, isomorphism, isomorphic, isomorph, isometry, 
isometrically, isometric, isomers, isomeric, isomer, isolators, isolator, 
isolationist, isolationism, isolation, isolating, isolates, isolated, 
isolate, isogram, isobars, isobar, isnt, isms, islets, islet, isles, isle, 
islands, islanders, islander, island, islamic, islam, isis, is, irruption, 
irrupted, irritations, irritation, irritatingly, irritating, irritates, 
irritatedly, irritated, irritate, irritants, irritant, irritably, 
irritable, irritability, irrigation, irrigating, irrigated, irrigate, 
irrevocably, irrevocable, irreversibly, irreversible, irreversibility, 
irreverently, irreverent, irreverence, irretrievably, irretrievable, 
irresponsibly, irresponsible, irresponsibility, irrespectively, 
irrespective, irresolvable, irresolution, irresolutely, irresolute, 
irresistibly, irresistible, irreproachably, irreproachable, irrepressibly, 
irrepressible, irreplaceable, irreparably, irreparable, irremovable, 
irremediable, irreligious, irrelevantly, irrelevant, irrelevancy, 
irrelevances, irrelevance, irregulars, irregularly, irregularity, 
irregularities, irregular, irrefutable, irreducibly, irreducible, 
irreducibility, irredeemably, irredeemable, irrecoverably, irrecoverable, 
irreconcilable, irrationally, irrationality, irrationalities, irrational, 
irradiation, irradiating, irradiated, irradiate, irony, ironworks, 
ironwork, ironstone, irons, ironmongery, ironmongers, ironmonger, ironlady, 
ironing, ironies, ironically, ironical, ironic, ironed, ironage, iron, 
irksomeness, irksome, irks, irking, irked, irk, irishmen, irishman, irish, 
irises, iris, iridium, iridescent, iridescence, ireland, ire, irate, 
irascibly, irascible, irascibility, iraqis, iraqi, iraq, iranians, iranian, 



iran, iotas, iota, ions, ionospheric, ionosphere, ionising, ionised, 
ionise, ionisation, ionic, ionian, ion, iodine, iodide, inwards, 
inwardness, inwardly, inward, invulnerable, invulnerability, involving, 
involves, involvements, involvement, involved, involve, involutions, 
involution, involute, involuntary, involuntarily, invoking, invokes, 
invokers, invoker, invoked, invoke, invokable, invoicing, invoices, 
invoiced, invoice, invocations, invocation, invitingly, inviting, invites, 
invited, invite, invitations, invitation, invisibly, invisibles, invisible, 
invisibility, invisibilities, inviscid, inviolate, inviolable, 
inviolability, invincible, invincibility, invigoratingly, invigorating, 
invigorated, invigorate, invigilators, invigilator, invigilating, 
invigilated, invigilate, invidious, inveterate, invests, investors, 
investor, investments, investment, investiture, investing, investigatory, 
investigators, investigator, investigative, investigations, investigation, 
investigating, investigates, investigated, investigate, invested, invest, 
inverts, inverting, invertible, inverters, inverter, inverted, 
invertebrates, invertebrate, invert, inversions, inversion, inverses, 
inversely, inverse, invents, inventory, inventors, inventories, inventor, 
inventiveness, inventively, inventive, inventions, invention, inventing, 
invented, invent, inveigling, inveiglers, inveigler, inveigled, inveigle, 
inveighing, inveigh, invectives, invective, invasive, invasions, invasion, 
invariants, invariant, invariance, invariably, invariable, invaluable, 
invalids, invalidity, invalided, invalidation, invalidating, invalidates, 
invalidated, invalidate, invalid, invading, invades, invaders, invader, 
invaded, invade, inured, inure, inundation, inundated, inundate, inuits, 
inuit, intuitiveness, intuitively, intuitive, intuitions, intuitionist, 
intuition, intuited, intrusiveness, intrusive, intrusions, intrusion, 
intruding, intrudes, intruders, intruder, intruded, intrude, introverts, 
introverted, introvert, introversion, introspectively, introspective, 
introspection, introductory, introductions, introduction, introducing, 
introduces, introduced, introduce, intro, intrinsically, intrinsic, 
intriguingly, intriguing, intrigues, intrigued, intrigue, intricately, 
intricate, intricacy, intricacies, intrepidly, intrepid, intravenously, 
intravenous, intrauterine, intransitive, intransigent, intransigence, 
intramuscular, intramural, intractably, intractable, intractability, 
intracellular, intoxication, intoxicating, intoxicated, intoxicate, 
intoxicants, intoxicant, intoning, intones, intoned, intone, intonations, 
intonational, intonation, intolerant, intolerance, intolerably, 
intolerable, into, intimidatory, intimidation, intimidating, intimidates, 
intimidated, intimidate, intimations, intimation, intimating, intimates, 
intimately, intimated, intimate, intimacy, intimacies, intifada, 
intestines, intestine, intestinal, intestate, intestacy, interwoven, 
interweaving, interviews, interviewing, interviewers, interviewer, 
interviewees, interviewee, interviewed, interview, interventions, 
interventionist, interventionism, intervention, intervening, intervenes, 
intervened, intervene, intervals, interval, intertwining, intertwined, 
intertwine, intertidal, interstitially, interstitial, interstices, 
interstellar, interspersing, intersperses, interspersed, intersperse, 
intersects, intersections, intersection, intersecting, intersected, 
intersect, interrupts, interruptions, interruption, interrupting, 
interruptibility, interrupted, interrupt, interrogatory, interrogators, 
interrogator, interrogatives, interrogatively, interrogative, 
interrogations, interrogation, interrogating, interrogates, interrogated, 
interrogate, interrelationships, interrelationship, interrelations, 
interrelation, interrelatedness, interrelated, interrelate, interregnum, 
interred, interracial, interprets, interpretively, interpretive, 
interpreting, interpreters, interpreter, interpreted, interpretative, 
interpretations, interpretational, interpretation, interpretable, 
interpret, interposition, interposing, interposes, interposed, interpose, 



interpolations, interpolation, interpolating, interpolates, interpolated, 
interpolate, interpolatable, interplays, interplay, interplanetary, 
interpersonal, interpenetration, interpellation, interoperable, 
interoperability, interocular, internuclear, interns, internments, 
internment, interning, internet, internees, interned, internationals, 
internationally, internationalists, internationalist, internationalism, 
internationalised, internationalisation, international, internals, 
internally, internalising, internalises, internalised, internalise, 
internalisation, internal, intern, intermolecular, intermixing, intermixed, 
intermix, intermittently, intermittent, intermissions, intermission, 
intermingling, intermingled, interminably, interminable, interments, 
interment, intermediates, intermediate, intermediary, intermediaries, 
intermarriages, intermarriage, interludes, interlude, interlopers, 
interloper, interlocutory, interlocutors, interlocutor, interlocks, 
interlocking, interlocked, interlock, interlinked, interlingual, 
interleaving, interleaves, interleaved, interleave, interlap, interlacing, 
interlaced, interlace, interjects, interjections, interjectional, 
interjection, interjecting, interjected, interject, interiors, interior, 
interims, interim, intergovernmental, interglacial, intergalactic, 
interferon, interferometry, interferometric, interferometers, 
interferometer, interfering, interferes, interferer, interferences, 
interference, interfered, interfere, interfacing, interfaces, interfaced, 
interface, interests, interestingly, interesting, interestedly, interested, 
interest, interdisciplinary, interdicted, interdict, interdependent, 
interdependency, interdependence, interdepartmental, interdenominational, 
intercut, intercourse, intercountry, interconversion, intercontinental, 
interconnects, interconnections, interconnection, interconnecting, 
interconnectedness, interconnected, interconnect, intercommunication, 
intercommunicate, intercom, intercollegiate, intercity, interchanging, 
interchanges, interchanged, interchangeably, interchangeable, 
interchangeability, interchange, intercessions, intercession, intercepts, 
interceptors, interceptor, interceptions, interception, intercepting, 
intercepted, intercept, interceding, interceded, intercede, interbreeding, 
interbreed, interbred, interbank, interatomic, interacts, interactiveness, 
interactively, interactive, interactions, interactional, interaction, 
interacting, interacted, interact, inter, intents, intentness, intently, 
intentions, intentioned, intentionally, intentionality, intentional, 
intention, intent, intensively, intensive, intensity, intensities, 
intensifying, intensify, intensifies, intensified, intensification, 
intensely, intense, intends, intending, intended, intend, intemperate, 
intemperance, intelligibly, intelligible, intelligibility, intelligentsia, 
intelligently, intelligent, intelligences, intelligence, intellectuals, 
intellectually, intellectuality, intellectualism, intellectual, intellects, 
intellect, integrity, integrators, integrator, integrative, integrations, 
integrationist, integration, integrating, integrates, integrated, 
integrate, integrands, integrand, integrals, integrally, integral, 
integrable, integrability, integers, integer, intangibles, intangible, 
intakes, intake, intaglio, intact, insurrections, insurrectionary, 
insurrection, insurmountably, insurmountable, insuring, insurgents, 
insurgent, insurgency, insures, insurers, insurer, insured, insure, 
insurances, insurance, insupportable, insuperable, insults, insultingly, 
insulting, insulter, insulted, insult, insulin, insulators, insulator, 
insulation, insulating, insulates, insulated, insulate, insularity, 
insular, insulant, insufficiently, insufficient, insufficiency, 
insufferably, insufferable, insubstantial, insubordination, insubordinate, 
instruments, instrumented, instrumentation, instrumentals, instrumentally, 
instrumentality, instrumentalists, instrumentalist, instrumental, 
instrument, instructs, instructors, instructor, instructive, instructions, 
instructional, instruction, instructing, instructed, instruct, 



institutions, institutionally, institutionalism, institutionalising, 
institutionalised, institutionalise, institutionalisation, institutional, 
institution, instituting, institutes, instituted, institute, instinctual, 
instincts, instinctively, instinctive, instinct, instils, instills, 
instilling, instilled, instillation, instil, instigators, instigator, 
instigation, instigating, instigates, instigated, instigate, insteps, 
instep, instead, instated, instants, instantly, instantiations, 
instantiation, instantiating, instantiates, instantiated, instantiate, 
instantaneously, instantaneous, instant, instancy, instances, instanced, 
instance, instalments, instalment, installs, installing, installers, 
installer, installed, installations, installation, installable, install, 
instability, instabilities, inspiring, inspires, inspired, inspire, 
inspirations, inspirational, inspiration, inspects, inspectors, 
inspectorates, inspectorate, inspector, inspections, inspection, 
inspecting, inspected, inspect, insouciant, insouciance, insomniacs, 
insomniac, insomnia, insolvent, insolvency, insolvencies, insoluble, 
insolubility, insolently, insolent, insolence, insole, insofar, insists, 
insisting, insistently, insistent, insistence, insisted, insist, insipid, 
insinuations, insinuation, insinuatingly, insinuating, insinuated, 
insinuate, insincerity, insincerely, insincere, insignificantly, 
insignificant, insignificance, insignia, insights, insightful, insight, 
insidiously, insidious, insides, insiders, insider, insideout, inside, 
inshore, insets, inset, inserts, insertions, insertion, inserting, 
inserted, insert, inseparably, inseparable, insensitivity, insensitively, 
insensitive, insensibly, insensible, insensibility, insemination, 
insecurity, insecurities, insecurely, insecure, insects, insectivorous, 
insectivores, insecticides, insecticide, insecticidal, insect, inscrutably, 
inscrutable, inscrutability, inscriptions, inscription, inscribing, 
inscribed, inscribe, insatiably, insatiable, insanity, insanities, 
insanitary, insanely, insane, insalubrious, ins, inrush, inroads, inroad, 
inquorate, inquisitors, inquisitorially, inquisitorial, inquisitor, 
inquisitiveness, inquisitively, inquisitive, inquisitions, inquisitional, 
inquisition, inquiry, inquiringly, inquiring, inquiries, inquires, 
inquirers, inquirer, inquired, inquire, inquests, inquest, inputting, 
inputs, input, inorganic, inordinately, inordinate, inopportune, 
inoperative, inoperable, inoffensive, inoculations, inoculation, 
inoculating, inoculates, inoculated, inoculate, innumerate, innumeracy, 
innumerably, innumerable, innuendo, inns, innovatory, innovators, 
innovator, innovatively, innovative, innovations, innovation, innovating, 
innovated, innovate, innocuousness, innocuous, innocents, innocently, 
innocent, innocence, innkeepers, innkeeper, innings, innervation, 
innermost, inner, innately, innate, innards, inn, inmost, inmates, inmate, 
inlets, inlet, inlays, inlay, inlaws, inlaw, inland, inlaid, inky, 
inkwells, inkwell, inkstands, inkstand, inks, inkpots, inkpot, inkpad, 
inklings, inkling, inking, inkiest, inkier, inked, ink, injustices, 
injustice, injury, injuriously, injurious, injuring, injuries, injures, 
injured, injure, injunctions, injunction, injudiciously, injudicious, 
injokes, injoke, injects, injector, injections, injection, injecting, 
injected, injectable, inject, initiators, initiator, initiatives, 
initiative, initiations, initiation, initiating, initiates, initiated, 
initiate, initials, initially, initialled, initialising, initialises, 
initialised, initialise, initialisations, initialisation, initial, 
iniquity, iniquitously, iniquitous, iniquities, inimitably, inimitable, 
inimical, inhumanly, inhumanity, inhumanities, inhumanely, inhumane, 
inhuman, inhouse, inhospitable, inhomogeneous, inhomogeneity, 
inhomogeneities, inhibits, inhibitory, inhibitors, inhibitor, inhibitions, 
inhibition, inhibiting, inhibited, inhibit, inherits, inheritors, 
inheritor, inheriting, inherited, inheritances, inheritance, inheritable, 
inherit, inherently, inherent, inhaling, inhales, inhalers, inhaler, 



inhaled, inhale, inhalations, inhalation, inhalant, inhabits, inhabiting, 
inhabited, inhabitants, inhabitant, inhabitable, inhabit, ingrown, 
ingression, ingress, ingredients, ingredient, ingratitude, ingratiatingly, 
ingratiating, ingratiated, ingratiate, ingrate, ingrained, ingots, ingot, 
ingoing, inglorious, ingestion, ingesting, ingested, ingest, ingenuousness, 
ingenuously, ingenuous, ingenuity, ingeniously, ingenious, ingathered, 
infusions, infusion, infusing, infuses, infused, infuse, infuriatingly, 
infuriating, infuriates, infuriated, infuriate, infringing, infringes, 
infringements, infringement, infringed, infringe, infrequently, infrequent, 
infrequency, infrastructures, infrastructure, infrastructural, infrared, 
infractions, infraction, infra, informs, informing, informers, informer, 
informed, informatory, informativeness, informatively, informative, 
informational, information, informatics, informants, informant, informally, 
informality, informal, inform, info, influxes, influx, influenza, 
influential, influencing, influences, influenced, influence, inflows, 
inflowing, inflow, inflicts, inflictions, infliction, inflicting, 
inflicter, inflicted, inflict, inflexions, inflexion, inflexibly, 
inflexible, inflexibility, inflects, inflections, inflectional, inflection, 
inflecting, inflected, inflect, inflationary, inflation, inflating, 
inflates, inflated, inflate, inflatable, inflammatory, inflammation, 
inflammable, inflaming, inflames, inflamed, inflame, infix, infirmity, 
infirmities, infirmary, infirmaries, infirm, infinity, infinitude, 
infinitives, infinitive, infinities, infinitesimals, infinitesimally, 
infinitesimal, infinitely, infinite, infiltrators, infiltrator, 
infiltrations, infiltration, infiltrating, infiltrates, infiltrated, 
infiltrate, infilling, infill, infighting, infield, infidels, infidelity, 
infidelities, infidel, infests, infesting, infested, infestations, 
infestation, infest, infertility, infertile, infers, inferring, inferred, 
inferno, infernally, infernal, inferiors, inferiority, inferior, 
inferentially, inferential, inferences, inference, infer, infelicity, 
infelicitously, infelicitous, infelicities, infects, infective, 
infectiously, infectious, infections, infection, infecting, infected, 
infect, infeasible, infeasibility, infatuations, infatuation, infatuated, 
infatuate, infarctions, infarction, infarct, infants, infantrymen, 
infantryman, infantry, infantile, infanticide, infante, infanta, infant, 
infancy, infamy, infamously, infamous, infallibly, infallible, 
infallibility, inextricably, inextricable, inextinguishable, inextensible, 
inexpressibly, inexpressible, inexpressibility, inexplicably, inexplicable, 
inexpertly, inexpert, inexperienced, inexperience, inexpensively, 
inexpensive, inexpedient, inexorably, inexorable, inexorability, 
inexhaustibly, inexhaustible, inexcusably, inexcusable, inexactitudes, 
inexactitude, inexact, inevitably, inevitable, inevitability, inestimably, 
inestimable, inessential, inescapably, inescapable, inertness, inertial, 
inertia, inert, ineradicably, ineradicable, inequity, inequities, 
inequitable, inequality, inequalities, ineptness, ineptly, ineptitude, 
inept, ineluctably, ineluctable, ineligible, ineligibility, inelegantly, 
inelegant, inelegance, inelastic, inefficiently, inefficient, inefficiency, 
inefficiencies, ineffectualness, ineffectually, ineffectual, 
ineffectiveness, ineffectively, ineffective, ineffable, inedible, 
inebriation, inebriated, inebriate, industry, industriousness, 
industriously, industrious, industries, industrially, industrialists, 
industrialist, industrialism, industrialising, industrialised, 
industrialise, industrialisation, industrial, induna, indulging, indulges, 
indulger, indulgently, indulgent, indulgences, indulgence, indulged, 
indulge, inducts, inductors, inductor, inductively, inductive, inductions, 
induction, inducted, inductance, induct, inducing, inducible, induces, 
inducements, inducement, induced, induce, indubitably, indubitable, 
indrawn, indorses, indorsed, indoors, indoor, indomitable, indolently, 
indolent, indolence, indole, indoctrinators, indoctrinator, 



indoctrinations, indoctrination, indoctrinating, indoctrinates, 
indoctrinated, indoctrinate, indivisibly, indivisible, indivisibility, 
individuation, individuals, individually, individuality, individualists, 
individualistic, individualist, individualism, individualised, individual, 
indite, indistinguishably, indistinguishable, indistinctness, indistinctly, 
indistinct, indissolubly, indissoluble, indisputably, indisputable, 
indisposition, indisposed, indispose, indispensably, indispensable, 
indispensability, indiscriminately, indiscriminate, indiscretions, 
indiscretion, indiscreetly, indiscreet, indiscipline, indirectness, 
indirectly, indirections, indirection, indirect, indigo, indignity, 
indignities, indignation, indignantly, indignant, indigestion, 
indigestible, indigenous, indifferently, indifferent, indifference, 
indicts, indictments, indictment, indicting, indicted, indictable, indict, 
indices, indicators, indicator, indicative, indications, indication, 
indicating, indicates, indicated, indicate, indicants, indicant, indians, 
indiana, indian, india, indexing, indexes, indexers, indexer, indexed, 
indexation, index, indeterminate, indeterminacy, indeterminable, 
indestructible, indestructibility, indescribably, indescribable, indepth, 
independents, independently, independent, independence, indentures, 
indents, indenting, indented, indentations, indentation, indent, indemnity, 
indemnities, indemnify, indemnified, indelicate, indelicacy, indelibly, 
indelible, indefinitely, indefinite, indefinably, indefinable, 
indefensible, indefeasible, indefatigable, indeed, indecorous, 
indeclinable, indecisiveness, indecisively, indecisive, indecision, 
indecipherable, indecently, indecent, indecency, indebtedness, indebted, 
indaba, incursions, incursion, incurs, incurring, incurred, incuriously, 
incurably, incurable, incur, incumbents, incumbent, incumbency, 
inculcation, inculcating, inculcated, inculcate, incubators, incubator, 
incubations, incubation, incubating, incubated, incubate, incrimination, 
incriminating, incriminates, incriminated, incriminate, increments, 
incrementing, incremented, incrementation, incrementally, incremental, 
increment, incredulously, incredulous, incredulity, incredibly, incredible, 
increasingly, increasing, increases, increased, increase, incorruptible, 
incorrigibly, incorrigible, incorrectness, incorrectly, incorrect, 
incorporation, incorporating, incorporates, incorporated, incorporate, 
incorporable, inconveniently, inconvenient, inconveniencing, 
inconveniences, inconvenienced, inconvenience, incontrovertibly, 
incontrovertible, incontinently, incontinent, incontinence, incontestably, 
incontestable, inconstant, inconstancy, inconspicuousness, inconspicuously, 
inconspicuous, inconsolably, inconsolable, inconsistently, inconsistent, 
inconsistency, inconsistencies, inconsiderateness, inconsiderately, 
inconsiderate, inconsiderable, inconsequentially, inconsequential, 
incongruously, incongruous, incongruity, incongruities, inconclusively, 
inconclusive, inconceivably, inconceivable, incompressible, 
incomprehension, incomprehensibly, incomprehensible, incomprehensibility, 
incompleteness, incompletely, incomplete, incompetents, incompetently, 
incompetent, incompetence, incompatibly, incompatible, incompatibility, 
incompatibilities, incomparably, incomparable, incommunicado, 
incommunicable, incommoding, incommensurable, incoming, incomes, incomers, 
incomer, income, incombustible, incoherently, incoherent, incoherency, 
incoherence, incognito, inclusiveness, inclusively, inclusive, inclusions, 
inclusion, including, includes, included, include, inclining, inclines, 
inclined, incline, inclinations, inclination, inclement, inclemency, 
inciting, incites, inciters, inciter, incitements, incitement, incited, 
incite, incisors, incisor, incisiveness, incisively, incisive, incisions, 
incision, incised, incipient, incinerators, incinerator, incineration, 
incinerating, incinerates, incinerated, incinerate, incidents, 
incidentally, incidental, incident, incidences, incidence, inchoate, 
inching, inches, inched, inch, incestuousness, incestuous, incests, incest, 



incessantly, incessant, inception, incentives, incentive, incensing, 
incenses, incensed, incense, incendiary, incendiaries, incautiously, 
incautious, incased, incas, incarnations, incarnation, incarnated, 
incarnate, incarceration, incarcerating, incarcerated, incapacity, 
incapacitation, incapacitating, incapacitates, incapacitated, incapacitate, 
incapable, incapability, incantatory, incantations, incantation, incant, 
incandescently, incandescent, incandescence, incalculably, incalculable, 
inca, inbuilt, inbreeding, inbred, inbound, inborn, inboard, 
inauthenticity, inauspiciously, inauspicious, inauguration, inaugurating, 
inaugurates, inaugurated, inaugurate, inaugural, inaudibly, inaudible, 
inaudibility, inattentively, inattentive, inattention, inasmuch, 
inarticulateness, inarticulate, inarticulacy, inaptly, inappropriateness, 
inappropriately, inappropriate, inapplicable, inapplicability, inanity, 
inanities, inanimate, inanely, inane, inalienable, inadvisedly, 
inadvisable, inadvisability, inadvertently, inadvertent, inadvertence, 
inadmissible, inadequately, inadequate, inadequacy, inadequacies, 
inactivity, inactive, inactivation, inactivating, inactivated, inaction, 
inaccurately, inaccurate, inaccuracy, inaccuracies, inaccessible, 
inaccessibility, inability, inabilities, in, imputing, imputed, impute, 
imputations, imputation, impurity, impurities, impure, impunity, 
impulsiveness, impulsively, impulsive, impulsion, impulses, impulse, 
impugning, impugned, impugnable, impugn, impudently, impudent, impudence, 
imps, imprudently, imprudent, imprudence, improvising, improvises, 
improvised, improvise, improvisatory, improvisations, improvisational, 
improvisation, improving, improvident, improvidence, improves, improver, 
improvements, improvement, improved, improve, improvable, impropriety, 
improprieties, improperly, improper, impromptu, improbably, improbable, 
improbability, improbabilities, imprisons, imprisonments, imprisonment, 
imprisoning, imprisoned, imprison, imprints, imprinting, imprinted, 
imprint, imprimatur, impressiveness, impressively, impressive, impressions, 
impressionists, impressionistic, impressionist, impressionism, 
impressionable, impression, impressing, impresses, impressed, impress, 
impresario, impregnation, impregnating, impregnated, impregnate, 
impregnably, impregnable, imprecision, impreciseness, imprecisely, 
imprecise, imprecations, imprecation, impractically, impracticality, 
impracticalities, impractical, impracticable, impracticability, 
impoverishment, impoverishing, impoverished, impoverish, impounding, 
impounded, impound, impotently, impotent, impotency, impotence, impostors, 
impostor, imposters, imposter, impossibly, impossible, impossibility, 
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hangglider, hangglided, hangglide, hangers, hanger, hanged, hangdog, 
hangars, hangar, hang, handymen, handyman, handy, handwritten, handwriting, 
handstands, handstand, handsomest, handsomer, handsomeness, handsomely, 
handsome, handshaking, handshakes, handshake, handsets, handset, hands, 
handrails, handrail, handpicked, handovers, handover, handouts, handout, 
handmaidens, handmaiden, handmade, handling, handles, handlers, handler, 
handled, handlebars, handlebar, handle, handkerchiefs, handkerchief, 
handiwork, handing, handily, handiest, handier, handicrafts, handicraft, 
handicaps, handicapping, handicapped, handicap, handholds, handhold, 
handguns, handgun, handfuls, handful, handel, handedness, handed, 
handcuffs, handcuffing, handcuffed, handcuff, handcart, handcar, 
handbrakes, handbrake, handbooks, handbook, handbills, handbill, handbell, 
handbasin, handball, handbags, handbag, hand, hamstrung, hamstrings, 
hamstring, hamsters, hamster, hams, hampers, hampering, hampered, hamper, 
hammocks, hammock, hammers, hammering, hammerhead, hammered, hammer, 
hamlets, hamlet, hamitic, hamburgers, hamburger, hamburg, ham, halving, 
halves, halved, halve, halts, haltingly, halting, halters, haltered, 
halter, halted, halt, halons, halon, halogens, halogenated, halogen, 
haloed, halo, hallways, hallway, hallucinatory, hallucinations, 
hallucination, hallucinating, hallucinated, hallucinate, halls, hallows, 
hallowed, hallow, hallo, hallmarks, hallmark, hallelujah, hall, halitosis, 
halite, halifax, halibut, halfway, halftruths, halftruth, halfsister, 
halfhours, halfhourly, halfhour, halfheartedness, halfheartedly, 
halfhearted, half, hale, hakea, hake, haitian, haiti, hairy, hairstyling, 
hairstyles, hairstyle, hairsprays, hairspray, hairsplitting, hairs, 
hairraising, hairpins, hairpin, hairpiece, hairnet, hairline, hairless, 
hairiness, hairiest, hairier, haired, hairdressing, hairdressers, 
hairdresser, hairdo, haircuts, haircut, haircare, hairbrush, hair, 
hailstorms, hailstorm, hailstones, hailstone, hails, hailing, hailed, hail, 
haiku, haha, hags, hagiography, haggling, haggler, haggled, haggle, haggis, 
haggardness, haggard, hag, hafts, haft, haemorrhoids, haemorrhoid, 
haemorrhaging, haemorrhagic, haemorrhages, haemorrhage, haemophiliacs, 
haemophiliac, haemophilia, haemolytic, haemoglobin, haematuria, haematoma, 
haematology, haematologist, haematological, hadrons, hadron, hadnt, hades, 
haddocks, haddock, had, hacksaw, hacks, hackneyed, hackney, hackling, 
hackles, hackle, hacking, hackers, hacker, hacked, hackable, hack, 
hacienda, habituation, habituated, habituate, habitually, habitual, habits, 
habitforming, habitats, habitations, habitation, habitat, habitable, 
habitability, habit, haberdashery, haberdashers, haberdasher, ha, 
gyroscopic, gyroscopes, gyroscope, gyromagnetic, gyro, gyrations, gyration, 
gyrating, gyrates, gyrated, gyrate, gypsy, gypsum, gypsies, gynaecology, 
gynaecologists, gynaecologist, gynaecological, gyms, gymnasts, gymnastics, 



gymnastic, gymnast, gymnasiums, gymnasium, gymnasia, gymkhana, gym, 
guzzling, guzzlers, guzzler, guzzled, guzzle, guys, guy, gutturally, 
guttural, gutting, guttersnipes, guttersnipe, gutters, guttering, guttered, 
gutter, gutted, gutsy, gutsier, guts, gutless, gut, gusty, gusts, gusto, 
gusting, gustiest, gustier, gusted, gust, gusset, gushing, gushes, gusher, 
gushed, gush, gurus, guru, gurgling, gurgles, gurgled, gurgle, guppy, 
guppies, gunwales, gunwale, gunsmiths, gunsmith, gunsight, gunshots, 
gunshot, gunships, gunship, guns, gunpowder, gunpoint, gunning, gunnery, 
gunners, gunner, gunned, gunmetal, gunmen, gunman, gunk, gunite, gunfires, 
gunfire, gunfight, gunboats, gunboat, gun, gumtrees, gumtree, gumshoe, 
gums, gumming, gummed, gumdrops, gumdrop, gumboots, gumboils, gumboil, gum, 
gulps, gulping, gulped, gulp, gully, gulls, gullies, gullible, gullibility, 
gulleys, gulley, gullets, gullet, gull, gulfwar, gulfs, gulf, guitars, 
guitarists, guitarist, guitar, guises, guise, guineas, guinea, guilty, 
guilts, guiltless, guiltiness, guiltily, guiltiest, guiltier, guilt, 
guillotining, guillotines, guillotined, guillotine, guillemots, guillemot, 
guilelessness, guileless, guile, guilds, guilders, guilder, guild, 
guidings, guiding, guides, guiders, guider, guidelines, guideline, guided, 
guidebooks, guidebook, guide, guidance, guffaws, guffawed, guffaw, guests, 
guesting, guest, guesswork, guessing, guesses, guessed, guessable, guess, 
guerrillas, guerrilla, guerillas, guerilla, gudgeon, gubernatorial, guavas, 
guava, guardsmen, guardsman, guards, guardroom, guarding, guardianship, 
guardians, guardian, guardhouse, guardedness, guardedly, guarded, guard, 
guarantors, guarantor, guarantees, guaranteeing, guaranteed, guarantee, 
guano, guanine, guanaco, guacamole, grunts, grunting, grunter, grunted, 
grunt, grunge, grumpy, grumps, grumpily, grumpiest, grumpier, grumblings, 
grumbling, grumbles, grumbler, grumbled, grumble, gruffness, gruffly, 
gruff, gruesomeness, gruesomely, gruesome, gruelling, grueling, gruel, 
grudgingly, grudging, grudges, grudge, grubs, grubby, grubbing, grubbiest, 
grubbier, grubbed, grub, growths, growth, grows, grownups, grownup, grown, 
growls, growling, growler, growled, growl, growing, growers, grower, grow, 
groves, grovels, grovelling, groveller, grovelled, grovel, grove, grouting, 
grout, grouses, grouse, groups, groupings, grouping, groupies, groupie, 
grouper, grouped, group, groundwork, groundwater, groundswell, groundsman, 
groundsheet, grounds, groundnuts, groundnut, groundless, grounding, 
grounded, ground, grouchy, grouch, grotto, grotesqueness, grotesquely, 
grotesque, grossness, grossly, grossest, grosser, grossed, gross, gropings, 
gropingly, groping, gropes, gropers, groper, groped, grope, groovy, 
grooving, groovier, grooves, grooved, groove, grooms, grooming, groomers, 
groomer, groomed, groom, grommets, grommet, groins, groin, groggy, 
groggily, groggiest, grog, grocery, grocers, groceries, grocer, groats, 
groat, groans, groaning, groaners, groaner, groaned, groan, grizzly, 
grizzliest, grizzlier, grizzled, gritty, gritting, grittiest, grittier, 
gritted, grits, grit, gristle, grist, grisly, grisliest, grislier, grips, 
gripping, grippers, gripper, gripped, griping, gripes, griped, gripe, grip, 
grins, grinning, grinner, grinned, grindstone, grinds, grinding, grinders, 
grinder, grinded, grind, grin, grimy, grimness, grimmest, grimmer, grimm, 
grimly, grimiest, grime, grimacing, grimaces, grimaced, grimace, grim, 
grills, grilling, grilles, grilled, grille, grill, griffon, griffins, 
griffin, grievously, grievous, grieving, grieves, grievers, griever, 
grieved, grieve, grievances, grievance, griefs, grief, grids, gridlock, 
gridiron, gridded, grid, greys, greyness, greyish, greying, greyhounds, 
greyhound, greyest, greyer, greyed, greybeard, grey, grew, grenadiers, 
grenadier, grenades, grenade, gremlins, gremlin, gregariousness, 
gregariously, gregarious, greets, greetings, greeting, greeted, greet, 
greenwich, greensward, greenstone, greens, greenness, greenly, greenish, 
greening, greenie, greenhouses, greenhouse, greenhorns, greenhorn, 
greengrocery, greengrocers, greengrocer, greengages, greenfly, greenfield, 
greeneyed, greenest, greenery, greener, greened, green, greeks, greek, 



greedy, greeds, greediness, greedily, greediest, greedier, greed, greece, 
grecian, greatness, greatly, greatgrandson, greatgrandmothers, 
greatgrandmother, greatgrandfather, greatgranddaughter, greatgrandchildren, 
greatest, greater, greatcoats, greatcoat, greataunts, greataunt, great, 
greasy, greasing, greasiest, greasier, greases, greasers, greaseproof, 
greasepaint, greased, grease, grazing, grazes, grazer, grazed, graze, 
gravy, gravures, gravity, gravitons, graviton, gravities, gravitationally, 
gravitational, gravitation, gravitating, gravitated, gravitate, gravitas, 
gravies, graveyards, graveyard, gravestones, gravestone, gravest, 
graveside, graves, graver, graven, gravely, gravels, gravelly, gravelled, 
gravel, gravediggers, gravedigger, grave, gratuity, gratuitousness, 
gratuitously, gratuitous, gratuities, gratitude, gratis, gratings, grating, 
gratifyingly, gratifying, gratify, gratifies, gratified, gratifications, 
gratification, graticule, grates, graters, grater, gratefully, grateful, 
grated, grate, grassy, grassroots, grasslands, grassland, grassiest, 
grassier, grasshoppers, grasshopper, grasses, grassed, grass, grasps, 
grasping, grasper, grasped, grasp, graptolites, grappling, grapples, 
grappled, grapple, grapnel, graphs, graphology, graphologists, 
graphologist, graphite, graphics, graphically, graphical, graphic, graphed, 
graph, grapevine, grapeshot, grapes, grapefruit, grape, granulocyte, 
granules, granule, granulation, granulated, granularity, granular, grants, 
granting, grantee, granted, grant, granny, grannies, grannie, granitic, 
granites, granite, grange, grandstand, grandsons, grandson, grands, 
grandpas, grandparents, grandparent, grandpa, grandmothers, grandmother, 
grandmasters, grandmaster, grandmas, grandma, grandly, grandiosity, 
grandiose, grandiloquent, grandfathers, grandfather, grandeur, grandest, 
grander, grandees, grandee, granddaughters, granddaughter, granddad, 
grandchildren, grandchild, grandads, grand, granary, granaries, grams, 
gramophones, gramophone, grammes, gramme, grammatically, grammatical, 
grammars, grammarians, grammarian, grammar, gram, grainy, grains, 
graininess, grainiest, grainier, grained, grain, grails, grail, graham, 
grafts, grafting, grafted, graft, graffito, graffiti, graduations, 
graduation, graduating, graduates, graduated, graduate, graduands, 
graduand, gradually, gradualist, gradualism, gradual, gradings, grading, 
gradients, gradient, grades, graders, grader, graded, grade, gradations, 
gradation, graciousness, graciously, gracious, gracing, graces, 
gracelessly, graceless, gracefulness, gracefully, graceful, graced, grace, 
grabs, grabbing, grabbers, grabber, grabbed, grab, gowns, gowned, gown, 
governs, governorships, governorship, governors, governor, governments, 
governmental, government, governing, governesses, governess, governed, 
governance, govern, gout, gourmets, gourmet, gourmand, gourds, gourd, 
goulash, gouging, gouges, gouged, gouge, gouda, gotten, goths, gothic, 
goth, got, gossipy, gossips, gossiping, gossiped, gossip, gossamer, 
gospels, gospel, goslows, goslow, goslings, gosling, gosh, gory, gorse, 
gormless, goring, gorillas, gorilla, goriest, gorier, gorgons, gorgon, 
gorging, gorges, gorgeousness, gorgeously, gorgeous, gorged, gorge, gores, 
gored, gore, gordian, gophers, gopher, goosestepping, goosestep, 
gooseberry, gooseberries, goose, goons, goon, googly, googlies, goofy, 
goofs, goofing, goofed, goof, gooey, goody, goodwill, goodtempered, goods, 
goodnight, goodness, goodnaturedly, goodnatured, goodly, goodlooking, 
goodish, goodies, goodhumouredly, goodhumoured, goodhope, goodfornothings, 
goodfornothing, goodbyes, goodbye, good, goo, gonorrhoea, gongs, gong, 
gone, gondoliers, gondolier, gondolas, gondola, gonads, gonad, golly, 
golliwog, goliath, golgotha, golfing, golfers, golfer, golf, goldsmiths, 
goldsmith, golds, goldfish, golden, gold, goitres, goitre, goings, going, 
goggling, goggles, goggled, gofer, goethe, goes, goers, goer, godsons, 
godson, godsend, gods, godparents, godmothers, godmother, godly, godliness, 
godlike, godlier, godlessness, godless, godhead, godforsaken, godfathers, 
godfather, goddesses, goddess, godchild, god, goblins, goblin, goblets, 



goblet, gobies, gobi, gobetween, gobbling, gobbles, gobbler, gobbledygook, 
gobbledegook, gobbled, gobble, gobbets, gobbet, goatskin, goats, goatees, 
goatee, goat, goalscoring, goalscorers, goalscorer, goals, goalposts, 
goalpost, goalmouth, goalless, goalkeeping, goalkeepers, goalkeeper, 
goalies, goal, goahead, goads, goading, goaded, goad, go, gnus, gnu, 
gnosticism, gnostic, gnomic, gnomes, gnome, gneiss, gnaws, gnawing, 
gnawers, gnawer, gnawed, gnaw, gnats, gnat, gnashing, gnashes, gnashed, 
gnash, gnarls, gnarling, gnarled, gnarl, glyphs, glyph, glycol, glycine, 
glycerol, glycerine, gluttony, gluttons, gluttonous, glutton, glutted, 
glutinous, gluten, glutamate, glut, gluon, glumly, glum, gluing, gluey, 
glues, glueing, glued, glue, glucose, glowworms, glowworm, glows, 
glowingly, glowing, glowers, glowering, glowered, glower, glowed, glow, 
gloves, gloved, glove, glottal, glossy, glossing, glossily, glossiest, 
glossier, glosses, glossed, glossary, glossaries, gloss, glorying, glory, 
gloriously, glorious, glorifying, glorify, glorifies, glorified, 
glorification, glories, gloried, gloomy, glooms, gloominess, gloomily, 
gloomiest, gloomier, gloomful, gloom, globules, globule, globular, globose, 
globetrotting, globetrotters, globes, globed, globe, globally, 
globalisation, global, glob, gloating, gloated, gloat, gloaming, glitzy, 
glittery, glitters, glittering, glittered, glitter, glistens, glistening, 
glistened, glisten, glints, glinting, glinted, glint, glimpsing, glimpses, 
glimpsed, glimpse, glimmers, glimmerings, glimmering, glimmered, glimmer, 
glim, gliding, glides, gliders, glider, glided, glide, glibness, glibly, 
glib, glia, glens, glenn, glen, gleefulness, gleefully, gleeful, glee, 
glebe, gleans, gleanings, gleaning, gleaned, glean, gleams, gleaming, 
gleamed, gleam, glazing, glaziers, glazier, glazes, glazer, glazed, glaze, 
glaucous, glaucoma, glassy, glassware, glassless, glassiest, glassier, 
glasshouses, glasshouse, glassful, glasses, glassed, glass, glasnost, 
glasgow, glaringly, glaring, glares, glared, glare, glans, glandular, 
glands, gland, glancing, glances, glanced, glance, glamour, glamorous, 
gladness, gladly, gladiolus, gladioli, gladiators, gladiatorial, gladiator, 
glades, glade, gladdest, gladder, gladdens, gladdening, gladdened, gladden, 
glad, glaciology, glaciologists, glaciologist, glaciological, glaciers, 
glacier, glaciations, glaciation, glaciated, glacially, glacial, glace, 
gizzard, givings, giving, gives, givers, giver, given, giveaway, give, 
gist, girths, girth, girt, giro, girls, girlishness, girlishly, girlish, 
girlie, girlhood, girlfriends, girlfriend, girl, girdling, girdles, 
girdled, girdle, girding, girders, girder, girded, gird, giraffes, giraffe, 
gipsy, gipsies, ginseng, gins, gingivitis, gingham, gingery, gingers, 
gingerly, gingerbread, ginger, gin, gimmicky, gimmicks, gimmickry, gimmick, 
gimlets, gimlet, gimcrack, gilts, giltedged, gilt, gills, gillie, gill, 
gilds, gilding, gilders, gilded, gigolo, giggly, giggling, giggles, 
giggled, giggle, gigavolt, gigantically, gigantic, gigabytes, gig, 
giftware, gifts, gifting, gifted, gift, giddy, giddiness, giddily, 
giddiest, giddier, giblets, gibes, gibed, gibbous, gibbons, gibbon, 
gibbets, gibbet, gibberish, gibbering, gibbered, gibber, giants, 
giantkillers, giantkiller, giantism, giantess, giant, ghouls, ghoulish, 
ghoul, ghosts, ghostly, ghostlike, ghostliest, ghostlier, ghosting, 
ghosted, ghost, ghetto, gherkins, gherkin, ghastly, ghastliness, 
ghastliest, ghastlier, ghanian, ghana, geysers, geyser, getting, getter, 
gettable, gets, getrichquick, getaway, getable, get, gesturing, gestures, 
gestured, gesture, gestural, gesticulations, gesticulation, gesticulating, 
gesticulated, gesticulate, gestational, gestation, gestating, gestate, 
gestapo, gestalt, gerundive, gerund, gerrymandered, gerrymander, 
gerontology, gerontologist, gerontocracy, germs, germination, germinating, 
germinated, germinate, germinal, germicides, germicidal, germany, germans, 
germanium, germanic, germane, german, germ, geriatrics, geriatric, gerbils, 
gerbil, geraniums, geranium, geothermal, geosynchronous, geostationary, 
geoscientific, georgia, george, geopolitical, geophysics, geophysicists, 



geophysicist, geophysical, geomorphology, geomorphologists, 
geomorphological, geometry, geometries, geometrically, geometrical, 
geometric, geometers, geometer, geomagnetism, geomagnetically, geomagnetic, 
geology, geologists, geologist, geologically, geological, geologic, 
geography, geographically, geographical, geographic, geographers, 
geographer, geodesics, geodesic, geochemistry, geochemical, geocentric, 
genus, genuineness, genuinely, genuine, genuflections, genuflect, gents, 
gentry, gentrifying, gentrified, gentrification, gently, gentling, 
gentlest, gentler, gentleness, gentlemen, gentlemanly, gentleman, 
gentlefolk, gentle, gentility, gentiles, gentile, gentians, genteelly, 
genteelest, genteel, gent, genres, genre, genotypes, genotype, genomic, 
genomes, genome, genocide, genocidal, genoa, geniuses, genius, genitives, 
genitive, genitals, genitalia, genital, genii, genie, genially, geniality, 
genial, geneva, genets, genetics, geneticists, geneticist, genetically, 
genetic, genesis, genes, generously, generous, generosity, generosities, 
generically, generic, generators, generator, generative, generations, 
generational, generation, generating, generates, generated, generate, 
generalship, generals, generally, generality, generalities, generalists, 
generalist, generalising, generalises, generalised, generalise, 
generalisations, generalisation, generalisable, general, genera, genealogy, 
genealogist, genealogies, genealogical, gene, genders, genderless, 
gendered, gender, gen, gemstones, gemstone, gemsbok, gems, gemmed, gemini, 
gem, gels, gelled, gelignite, geldings, gelding, gelatinous, gelatine, 
gelatin, gel, geishas, geisha, geiger, geezer, geese, geeks, geek, gecko, 
gearstick, gears, gearing, geared, gearboxes, gearbox, gear, gdansk, 
gazing, gazettes, gazetteer, gazette, gazes, gazelles, gazelle, gazed, 
gazebo, gaze, gays, gayest, gay, gawpin, gawky, gawking, gawk, gavotte, 
gavials, gavial, gavel, gave, gauze, gauntly, gauntlets, gauntlet, gaunter, 
gaunt, gauls, gaul, gauging, gauges, gauged, gauge, gaudy, gaudiness, 
gaudily, gaudiest, gaud, gaucherie, gaucheness, gauche, gating, gathers, 
gatherings, gathering, gatherers, gatherer, gathered, gather, gateways, 
gateway, gates, gateposts, gatepost, gatekeepers, gatekeeper, gatehouses, 
gatehouse, gated, gatecrashing, gatecrashers, gatecrasher, gatecrashed, 
gatecrash, gateaux, gateaus, gateau, gate, gasworks, gastropods, gastropod, 
gastronomy, gastronomic, gastrointestinal, gastroenteritis, gastritis, 
gastric, gastrectomy, gassy, gassing, gassiest, gassier, gasses, gassed, 
gasps, gasping, gasper, gasped, gasp, gasometer, gaslight, gaskets, gasket, 
gasify, gasholder, gashing, gashes, gashed, gash, gases, gaseous, gas, 
garters, garter, garrulous, garrotting, garrottes, garrotted, garrotte, 
garrisons, garrisoned, garrison, garrets, garret, garotting, garottes, 
garotted, garotte, garnishing, garnished, garnish, garnets, garnet, 
garnering, garnered, garner, garments, garment, garlic, garlands, 
garlanded, garland, garishly, garish, gargoyles, gargoyle, gargling, 
gargles, gargled, gargle, gargantuan, gardens, gardening, gardeners, 
gardener, garden, garbs, garbling, garbles, garbled, garble, garbed, 
garbage, garb, garages, garaged, garage, gaps, gapingly, gaping, gapes, 
gaped, gape, gap, gaols, gaolers, gaoler, gaoled, gaol, gantry, gantries, 
gannets, gannet, gangways, gangway, gangsters, gangsterism, gangster, 
gangs, gangrenous, gangrene, gangplank, gangly, ganglionic, ganglion, 
gangling, ganglia, gangland, ganging, ganges, gangers, ganger, ganged, 
gang, gandhi, ganders, gander, gamy, gamut, gammon, gamma, gaming, gametes, 
gamete, gamesmen, gamesmanship, games, gamers, gamely, gamekeepers, 
gamekeeper, gamed, game, gambols, gambolling, gambol, gambling, gambles, 
gamblers, gambler, gambled, gamble, gambits, gambit, gambian, gambia, 
galvanometric, galvanometer, galvanising, galvanised, galvanise, galvanic, 
gals, galoshes, galore, galop, gallstones, galls, gallows, gallops, 
galloping, galloped, gallop, gallons, gallon, gallivanting, gallivanted, 
gallium, galling, gallic, galleys, galley, gallery, galleries, galleried, 
galleons, galleon, galled, gallants, gallantry, gallantries, gallantly, 



gallant, gall, galileo, galilean, gales, galena, gale, galaxy, galaxies, 
galas, galactic, gala, gal, gaits, gaiters, gaiter, gait, gainsaying, 
gainsay, gains, gainly, gaining, gainfully, gainful, gainers, gainer, 
gained, gain, gaily, gaijin, gaiety, gagster, gags, gaging, gaggled, 
gaggle, gagging, gagged, gage, gaga, gag, gaffes, gaffe, gaff, gadgets, 
gadgetry, gadget, gadfly, gadding, gadded, gad, gabon, gables, gabled, 
gable, gaberdine, gabbling, gabbles, gabbled, gabble, gab, fuzzy, 
fuzziness, fuzzily, fuzziest, fuzzier, fuzzes, fuzzed, fuzz, futurologists, 
futurity, futurists, futuristic, futurist, futurism, futures, future, 
futon, futility, futilely, futile, fusty, fustian, fussy, fussing, 
fussiness, fussily, fussiest, fussier, fusses, fussed, fuss, fusions, 
fusion, fusing, fusillade, fusiliers, fusilier, fusible, fuses, fuselage, 
fused, fuse, furze, fury, furtiveness, furtively, furtive, furthest, 
furthers, furthermore, furthering, furthered, furtherance, further, furs, 
furry, furrows, furrowed, furrow, furring, furriness, furriest, furriers, 
furrier, furred, furores, furore, furniture, furnishings, furnishing, 
furnishes, furnishers, furnished, furnish, furnaces, furnace, furls, 
furlough, furlongs, furlong, furling, furled, furiously, furious, furies, 
furbishing, furbished, fur, funny, funnily, funniest, funnies, funnier, 
funnels, funnelling, funnelled, funnel, funky, funkier, funked, funk, 
funicular, funguses, fungus, fungous, fungoid, fungicides, fungicide, 
fungicidal, fungi, fungal, funfair, funereal, funerary, funerals, funeral, 
funds, fundraising, fundraisers, fundraiser, fundings, funding, 
fundholding, fundholders, funded, fundamentals, fundamentally, 
fundamentalists, fundamentalist, fundamentalism, fundamental, fund, 
functions, functionless, functioning, functioned, functionary, 
functionaries, functionally, functionality, functionalities, functionalist, 
functionalism, functional, function, fun, fumingly, fuming, fumigation, 
fumigating, fumigate, fumes, fumed, fume, fumbling, fumbles, fumbled, 
fumble, fumaroles, fumarole, fulsomely, fulsome, fulminations, fulmination, 
fulminating, fulminate, fulminant, fully, fulltimers, fulltimer, fulltime, 
fullstops, fullstop, fullscale, fullpage, fullness, fullmoon, fulllength, 
fullish, fulling, fullgrown, fullest, fuller, fullcolour, fullbodied, 
fullblown, fullblooded, fullbacks, fullback, full, fulfils, fulfilment, 
fulfilling, fulfilled, fulfil, fulcrum, fuhrer, fugues, fugue, fugitives, 
fugitive, fugal, fug, fuels, fuelling, fuelled, fuel, fudging, fudges, 
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freckled, freckle, freaky, freaks, freakish, freaked, freak, frazzled, 
frazzle, frays, fraying, frayed, fray, fraught, fraudulently, fraudulent, 
fraudsters, fraudster, frauds, fraud, fratricide, fratricidal, fraternity, 
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forfeits, forfeiting, forfeited, forfeit, forewords, foreword, forewarning, 
forewarned, forewarn, forever, foretold, forethought, foretelling, 
foretell, foretastes, foretaste, forests, forestry, foresters, forester, 
forested, forestalls, forestalling, forestalled, forestall, forest, 
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footway, footstools, footstool, footsteps, footstep, footsore, footsie, 
foots, footrest, footprints, footprint, footplate, footpaths, footpath, 
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flick, flexor, flexion, flexing, flexile, flexibly, flexible, flexibility, 
flexibilities, flexes, flexed, flex, flew, fleshy, fleshpots, fleshly, 
fleshless, fleshing, fleshiest, fleshier, fleshes, flesher, fleshed, flesh, 
flemish, fleets, fleetly, fleetingly, fleeting, fleeter, fleeted, fleet, 
flees, fleeing, fleecy, fleecing, fleeces, fleeced, fleece, flee, 
fledglings, fledgling, fledges, fledgeling, fledged, fledge, fled, flecks, 
flecked, fleck, fleas, fleabites, flea, flaying, flayers, flayer, flayed, 
flay, flaxen, flax, flaws, flawlessly, flawless, flawed, flaw, flavours, 
flavourings, flavouring, flavoured, flavour, flautist, flaunts, flaunting, 
flaunted, flaunt, flatworms, flatus, flatulent, flatulence, flattish, 
flattest, flattery, flatters, flatteringly, flattering, flatterers, 
flatterer, flattered, flatter, flattens, flattening, flattened, flatten, 
flats, flatness, flatmates, flatmate, flatly, flatfish, flat, flasks, 
flask, flashy, flashpoints, flashpoint, flashlights, flashlight, flashing, 
flashily, flashiest, flashier, flashes, flasher, flashed, flashbulb, 
flashbacks, flashback, flash, flaring, flareups, flareup, flares, flared, 
flare, flaps, flapping, flappers, flapper, flapped, flapjack, flap, flans, 
flannels, flannelette, flannel, flanks, flanking, flanker, flanked, flank, 
flanges, flanged, flange, flan, flammable, flammability, flamingo, flaming, 
flames, flameproof, flamenco, flamed, flame, flamboyantly, flamboyant, 
flamboyance, flaky, flaking, flakiest, flakes, flaked, flake, flak, flair, 
flagships, flagship, flags, flagrantly, flagrant, flagpole, flagons, 
flagon, flagging, flagged, flagellation, flagellate, flagella, flag, flack, 
flaccidity, flaccid, flabs, flabby, flabbiest, flabbier, flabbergasted, 
flab, fjords, fjord, fizzy, fizzles, fizzled, fizzle, fizzing, fizziest, 
fizzier, fizzes, fizzed, fizz, fixtures, fixture, fixings, fixing, fixes, 
fixers, fixer, fixedly, fixed, fixative, fixations, fixation, fixates, 
fixated, fixate, fixable, fix, fives, fivers, fiver, fivefold, five, 
fittings, fittingly, fitting, fittest, fitters, fitter, fitted, fits, 
fitness, fitments, fitment, fitly, fitfulness, fitfully, fitful, fit, 
fistula, fists, fisticuffs, fistful, fisted, fist, fissures, fissured, 
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filters, filtering, filtered, filter, filmy, filmset, films, filmmakers, 
filming, filmic, filmed, film, filly, fills, fillip, fillings, filling, 
fillies, fillets, fillet, fillers, filler, filled, fill, filings, filing, 
filigree, filibuster, filial, filet, files, filers, filer, filed, file, 
filched, filch, filaments, filamentous, filamentary, filament, fijians, 
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fickleness, fickle, fiches, fiche, fibula, fibs, fibrous, fibrosis, 
fibroblasts, fibroblast, fibrillation, fibrillating, fibres, fibreglass, 
fibred, fibreboard, fibre, fibers, fibbing, fibbers, fibber, fibbed, fib, 
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fad, faculty, faculties, factually, factual, facts, factotum, factory, 
factors, factorising, factorises, factorised, factorise, factorisations, 
factorisation, factorisable, factoring, factories, factorials, factorial, 
factored, factor, factitious, factious, factions, factionalism, factional, 
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edify, edifies, edified, edifices, edifice, edification, edicts, edict, 
edibles, edible, edibility, edgy, edgings, edging, edginess, edgily, 
edgier, edgewise, edgeways, edges, edgeless, edged, edge, eden, edema, 
eddying, eddy, eddies, eddied, eczema, ecumenism, ecumenically, ecumenical, 
ecuador, ectoplasm, ectopic, ecstatically, ecstatic, ecstasy, ecstasies, 
ecosystems, ecosystem, economy, economists, economist, economising, 
economises, economised, economise, economisation, economies, economics, 
economically, economical, economic, econometrics, econometric, ecology, 
ecologists, ecologist, ecologically, ecological, ecliptic, eclipsing, 
eclipses, eclipsed, eclipse, eclecticism, eclectic, eclairs, eclair, 
echoing, echoic, echoed, echo, echinoderms, echinoderm, echidnas, echidna, 
echelons, echelon, ecclesiastically, ecclesiastical, ecclesiastic, 
eccentrics, eccentricity, eccentricities, eccentrically, eccentric, 
ebullient, ebullience, ebony, ebbtide, ebbs, ebbing, ebbed, ebb, 
eavesdrops, eavesdropping, eavesdroppers, eavesdropper, eavesdropped, 
eavesdrop, eaves, eats, eatings, eating, eatery, eaters, eater, eaten, 
eatage, eatable, eat, easygoing, easy, eastwards, eastward, easting, 
easternmost, easterners, eastern, easterly, easter, eastbound, east, 
easing, easiness, easily, easiest, easier, eases, easements, easement, 
easels, easel, eased, ease, earwigs, earwig, earwax, earthy, earthworms, 
earthworm, earthworks, earthwork, earthwards, earthshattering, 
earthshaking, earths, earthquakes, earthquake, earthly, earthlings, 
earthling, earthing, earthiness, earthenware, earthen, earthed, earthbound, 
earth, earsplitting, earshot, ears, earrings, earring, earplugs, earplug, 
earpieces, earpiece, earphones, earphone, earns, earnings, earning, 
earnestness, earnestly, earnest, earners, earner, earned, earn, earmarking, 
earmarked, earmark, early, earls, earlobes, earlobe, earliest, earlier, 
earldoms, earldom, earl, earholes, earful, eared, eardrums, eardrum, 
eardrops, eardrop, earaches, earache, ear, eaglets, eaglet, eagles, eagle, 
eagerness, eagerly, eager, each, dystrophy, dyspeptic, dyspepsia, 
dyslexics, dyslexically, dyslexic, dyslexia, dysfunctions, dysfunctional, 
dysfunction, dysentery, dyne, dynasty, dynasts, dynasties, dynastic, 
dynast, dynamo, dynamited, dynamite, dynamism, dynamics, dynamically, 
dynamical, dynamic, dykes, dyke, dying, dyestuffs, dyestuff, dyes, dyers, 
dyer, dyeings, dyeing, dyed, dye, dyadic, dyad, dwindling, dwindles, 
dwindled, dwindle, dwelt, dwells, dwellings, dwelling, dwellers, dweller, 
dwelled, dwell, dwarves, dwarfs, dwarfish, dwarfing, dwarfed, dwarf, dux, 
duvets, duvet, dutyfree, duty, dutifulness, dutifully, dutiful, duties, 
dutchmen, dutchman, dutch, dusty, dusts, dustpan, dustmen, dustman, 
dusting, dustily, dustier, dusters, duster, dusted, dustcart, dustbins, 
dustbin, dust, dusky, duskier, dusk, during, duress, durban, durations, 
duration, durance, durables, durable, durability, duplicity, duplicitous, 
duplicities, duplicators, duplicator, duplications, duplication, 
duplicating, duplicates, duplicated, duplicate, duplicability, duplex, 
dupes, duped, dupe, duopoly, duomo, duologue, duodenum, duodenal, duo, 
dunkirk, dunking, dunked, dunghill, dungeons, dungeon, dungbeetle, 



dungarees, dung, dunes, dune, dunces, dunce, dun, dumpy, dumps, dumplings, 
dumpling, dumping, dumper, dumped, dump, dummy, dummies, dummied, 
dumfounds, dumfounding, dumfounded, dumfound, dumbstruck, dumbness, dumbly, 
dumbfounds, dumbfounding, dumbfounded, dumbfound, dumbest, dumber, 
dumbbell, dumb, duly, dulness, dully, dulls, dullness, dulling, dullest, 
duller, dulled, dullards, dullard, dull, dulcimer, dulcet, dukes, dukedoms, 
dukedom, duke, duiker, dugouts, dugout, dug, duffel, duff, duets, duet, 
dues, duels, duellist, duelling, duellers, dueller, duelled, duel, due, 
duds, dudgeon, dudes, dude, dud, ducts, ducting, ductile, ducted, duct, 
ducks, duckpond, ducklings, duckling, duckings, ducking, ducked, 
duckboards, duckbilled, duckbill, duck, duchy, duchies, duchesses, duchess, 
duce, dubs, dublin, dubiousness, dubiously, dubious, dubbing, dubbed, dub, 
duals, dually, duality, dualities, dualistic, dualist, dualisms, dualism, 
dual, drystone, dryness, dryly, dryish, drying, dryeyed, dryers, dryer, 
drycleaning, drycleaned, dry, drunks, drunker, drunkenness, drunkenly, 
drunken, drunkards, drunkard, drunk, drumsticks, drums, drumming, drummers, 
drummer, drummed, drumbeats, drumbeat, drum, druids, druid, drugs, 
druggist, drugging, drugged, drug, drudges, drudgery, drudge, drubbing, 
drubbed, drub, drowsy, drowsiness, drowsily, drowsiest, drowsier, drowses, 
drowsed, drowse, drowns, drownings, drowning, drowned, drown, droving, 
droves, drovers, drover, drove, droughts, drought, dross, dropsy, drops, 
droppings, dropping, dropper, dropped, dropouts, dropout, droplets, 
droplet, drop, droopy, droops, droopingly, drooping, droopiest, droopier, 
drooped, droop, drools, drooling, drooled, drool, droning, drones, droned, 
drone, dromedary, dromedaries, drollest, drollery, droller, droll, drizzly, 
drizzling, drizzles, drizzled, drizzle, driving, driveways, driveway, 
drives, drivers, driverless, driver, driven, drivels, drivelling, 
drivelled, drivel, driveins, drivein, drive, drivable, drips, drippy, 
dripping, dripped, dripdry, drip, drinks, drinking, drinkers, drinker, 
drinkable, drink, drily, drills, drilling, driller, drilled, drill, 
driftwood, drifts, drifting, drifters, drifter, drifted, drift, driest, 
dries, driers, drier, dried, dribbling, dribbles, dribbler, dribbled, 
dribble, drew, dressy, dressmaking, dressmakers, dressmaker, dressings, 
dressing, dresses, dressers, dresser, dressed, dressage, dress, drenching, 
drenches, drenched, drench, dregs, dredging, dredges, dredger, dredged, 
dredge, dreary, dreariness, drearily, dreariest, drearier, drear, dreamy, 
dreamt, dreams, dreamlike, dreamless, dreamland, dreaming, dreamily, 
dreamiest, dreamier, dreamers, dreamer, dreamed, dream, dreads, 
dreadnought, dreadlocks, dreading, dreadfulness, dreadfully, dreadful, 
dreaded, dread, drays, dray, draws, drawn, drawls, drawling, drawled, 
drawl, drawings, drawing, drawers, drawer, drawees, drawcord, drawbridges, 
drawbridge, drawbacks, drawback, drawable, draw, draughty, draughtsmen, 
draughtsmanship, draughtsman, draughts, draughtiest, draughtier, draught, 
drat, drastically, drastic, draping, drapes, drapery, drapers, draperies, 
draper, draped, drape, drank, dramaturgical, dramatists, dramatist, 
dramatising, dramatised, dramatise, dramatisations, dramatisation, 
dramatics, dramatically, dramatic, dramas, drama, dram, drakes, drake, 
drains, drainpipes, drainpipe, draining, drainer, drained, drainage, drain, 
drags, dragoons, dragooned, dragoon, dragons, dragonfly, dragonflies, 
dragon, dragnet, dragging, dragged, drag, drafty, draftsman, drafts, 
drafting, draftier, drafters, drafter, draftees, draftee, drafted, draft, 
dracula, draconian, dracone, drachmas, drachma, drachm, drabness, drab, dr, 
dozy, dozing, dozier, dozes, dozens, dozen, dozed, doze, doyens, doyenne, 
doyen, dowsing, dowsers, dowser, dowse, dowry, dowries, downy, downwind, 
downwards, downwardly, downward, downturns, downturn, downtrodden, 
downtoearth, downswing, downstream, downstairs, downstage, downsizing, 
downsized, downsize, downside, downs, downright, downpours, downpour, 
downplayed, downplay, downpipes, downpipe, downloads, downloading, 
downloaded, download, downlands, downland, downing, downhill, downhearted, 



downgrading, downgrades, downgraded, downgrade, downfall, downed, downcast, 
downbeat, down, dowels, dowelling, dowel, dowdy, dowdiest, dowdier, 
dowagers, dowager, dovetails, dovetail, doves, dover, dovecote, dovecot, 
dove, dousing, doused, douse, dourness, dourly, dour, doughty, doughs, 
doughnuts, doughnut, dough, douching, douche, doubts, doubtlessly, 
doubtless, doubtingly, doubting, doubtfully, doubtful, doubters, doubter, 
doubted, doubt, doubly, doubling, doublets, doubletalk, doublet, doubles, 
doubledeckers, doubledecker, doubledealing, doubled, doublecrossing, 
doublecross, doublebarrelled, double, dotty, dotting, dottiness, dotted, 
dots, doting, dotes, doted, dote, dotage, dot, dossiers, dossier, dosing, 
doses, dosed, dose, dosages, dosage, dorsally, dorsal, dormouse, dormitory, 
dormitories, dormice, dormers, dormer, dormant, dormancy, dorado, dor, 
dopy, doping, dopier, dopey, dopes, doped, dope, dopamine, doorways, 
doorway, doorstops, doorstop, doorsteps, doorstep, doors, doorpost, 
doornail, doormen, doormats, doormat, doorman, doorknobs, doorknob, 
doorkeepers, doorkeeper, doorhandles, doorbells, doorbell, door, doomsday, 
dooms, dooming, doomed, doom, doodling, doodles, doodled, doodle, donut, 
dont, dons, donors, donor, donning, donned, donkeys, donkey, donjuan, 
donga, dong, done, donations, donation, donating, donates, donated, donate, 
don, domino, dominions, dominion, domineering, domineered, domineer, 
domination, dominating, dominates, dominated, dominate, dominantly, 
dominant, dominance, domiciliary, domiciled, domicile, domestics, 
domesticity, domestication, domesticated, domestically, domestic, domes, 
domed, dome, domains, domain, dolt, dolphins, dolphinarium, dolphin, 
dolorous, dolomite, dolmen, dolman, dolly, dolls, dollop, dollies, dolled, 
dollars, dollar, doll, doling, doles, dolerite, dolefully, doleful, doled, 
dole, doldrums, doityourself, doings, doing, doily, dohs, doh, dogy, 
dogtag, dogsbody, dogs, dogooders, dogooder, dogood, dogmatists, dogmatist, 
dogmatism, dogmatically, dogmatic, dogmas, dogma, doglike, doggy, dogging, 
doggerel, doggedness, doggedly, dogged, dogfish, dogfights, dogfight, 
doges, dogeared, doge, dogdays, dog, doffing, doffed, doesnt, does, doers, 
doer, doe, dodo, dodgy, dodging, dodgier, dodges, dodgers, dodger, dodgems, 
dodgem, dodged, dodge, dodecahedron, dodecahedral, dodecahedra, documents, 
documenting, documented, documentation, documentary, documentaries, 
document, doctrines, doctrine, doctrinally, doctrinal, doctrinaire, 
doctors, doctoring, doctored, doctorates, doctorate, doctoral, doctor, 
docs, dockyards, dockyard, dockside, docks, docklands, dockland, docking, 
dockets, docket, dockers, docker, docked, dockage, dock, docility, 
docilely, docile, doc, doberman, do, dizzyingly, dizzying, dizzy, 
dizziness, dizzily, dizziest, dizzier, divulging, divulges, divulged, 
divulge, divots, divot, divorcing, divorces, divorcees, divorcee, divorced, 
divorce, divisors, divisor, divisiveness, divisive, divisions, divisional, 
division, divisible, divisibility, divinity, divinities, divining, diving, 
divinest, divines, diviner, divinely, divined, divine, divination, 
dividing, divides, dividers, divider, dividends, dividend, divided, divide, 
divesting, divested, divest, dives, diverts, diverting, diverticular, 
diverted, divert, diversity, diversities, diversions, diversionary, 
diversion, diversifying, diversify, diversifies, diversified, 
diversification, diversely, diverse, divers, diverging, diverges, 
divergent, divergences, divergence, diverged, diverge, diver, dived, 
divebombing, dive, divas, divans, divan, diva, diurnal, diuretics, 
diuretic, diuresis, ditty, ditto, ditties, dithers, dithering, dithered, 
dither, ditching, ditches, ditched, ditch, disyllable, disyllabic, disused, 
disuse, disunity, disunite, disunion, disulphide, disturbs, disturbingly, 
disturbing, disturbed, disturbances, disturbance, disturb, distrusts, 
distrusting, distrustfully, distrustful, distrusted, distrust, districts, 
district, distributors, distributor, distributivity, distributive, 
distributions, distributional, distribution, distributing, distributes, 
distributed, distribute, distributable, distressingly, distressing, 



distresses, distressed, distress, distraught, distracts, distractions, 
distraction, distractingly, distracting, distractedness, distractedly, 
distracted, distract, distorts, distortions, distortion, distorting, 
distorter, distorted, distort, distinguishing, distinguishes, 
distinguished, distinguishably, distinguishable, distinguish, distinctness, 
distinctly, distinctiveness, distinctively, distinctive, distinctions, 
distinction, distinct, distils, distilling, distillery, distillers, 
distilleries, distiller, distilled, distillations, distillation, 
distillate, distil, distension, distended, distempers, distempered, 
distemper, distastefully, distasteful, distaste, distantly, distant, 
distancing, distances, distanced, distance, distally, distal, distaff, 
dissuading, dissuades, dissuaded, dissuade, dissonant, dissonances, 
dissonance, dissolving, dissolves, dissolved, dissolve, dissolution, 
dissolute, dissociatively, dissociative, dissociation, dissociating, 
dissociated, dissociate, dissipative, dissipation, dissipating, dissipates, 
dissipated, dissipate, dissimulation, dissimilarity, dissimilarities, 
dissimilar, dissidents, dissident, dissidence, disservice, dissertations, 
dissertation, dissenting, dissenters, dissenter, dissented, dissent, 
dissensions, dissension, dissemination, disseminating, disseminated, 
disseminate, dissembling, dissembled, dissemble, dissects, dissector, 
dissections, dissection, dissecting, dissected, dissect, dissatisfying, 
dissatisfy, dissatisfies, dissatisfied, dissatisfactions, dissatisfaction, 
disrupts, disruptor, disruptively, disruptive, disruptions, disruption, 
disrupting, disrupted, disrupt, disrobing, disrobe, disrespects, 
disrespectfully, disrespectful, disrespect, disrepute, disreputable, 
disrepair, disregards, disregarding, disregarded, disregard, disquisitions, 
disquisition, disquietude, disquieting, disquiet, disqualifying, 
disqualify, disqualifies, disqualified, disqualifications, 
disqualification, disputing, disputes, disputed, dispute, disputatious, 
disputation, disputants, disputant, disputable, disproving, disproves, 
disproved, disprove, disprovable, disproportionately, disproportionate, 
disproportionally, disproportional, disproofs, disproof, dispossession, 
dispossessed, dispossess, dispositions, disposition, disposing, disposes, 
disposers, disposer, disposed, dispose, disposals, disposal, disposables, 
disposable, disporting, displeasure, displeasing, displeased, displease, 
displays, displaying, displayed, displayable, display, displacing, 
displaces, displacer, displacements, displacement, displaced, displace, 
dispiriting, dispiritedly, dispirited, dispersively, dispersive, 
dispersions, dispersion, dispersing, disperses, dispersers, disperser, 
dispersed, disperse, dispersant, dispersal, dispensing, dispenses, 
dispensers, dispenser, dispensed, dispense, dispensations, dispensation, 
dispensary, dispensaries, dispensable, dispels, dispelling, dispelled, 
dispel, dispatching, dispatches, dispatchers, dispatcher, dispatched, 
dispatch, dispassionately, dispassionate, disparity, disparities, 
disparate, disparagingly, disparaging, disparagement, disparaged, 
disparage, disowns, disowning, disowned, disown, disoriented, 
disorientation, disorientating, disorientated, disorient, disorganising, 
disorganised, disorganise, disorganisation, disorders, disorderly, 
disordered, disorder, disobeys, disobeying, disobeyed, disobey, 
disobedient, disobedience, dismounts, dismounting, dismounted, dismount, 
dismissively, dismissive, dismissing, dismissible, dismisses, dismissed, 
dismissals, dismissal, dismiss, dismembers, dismemberment, dismembering, 
dismembered, dismember, dismays, dismaying, dismayed, dismay, dismantling, 
dismantles, dismantled, dismantle, dismally, dismal, disloyalty, disloyal, 
dislodging, dislodges, dislodged, dislodge, dislocations, dislocation, 
dislocating, dislocates, dislocated, dislocate, disliking, dislikes, 
disliked, dislike, diskettes, diskette, disjunctive, disjunctions, 
disjunction, disjunct, disjointness, disjointedly, disjointed, disjoint, 
disjoin, disinvestment, disinvest, disinterred, disinterestedness, 



disinterestedly, disinterested, disinterest, disinter, disintegration, 
disintegrating, disintegrates, disintegrated, disintegrate, disinherited, 
disinherit, disingenuously, disingenuous, disinformation, disinfection, 
disinfecting, disinfected, disinfectants, disinfectant, disinfect, 
disinclined, disinclination, disincentives, disincentive, disillusionment, 
disillusioning, disillusioned, disillusion, dishy, dishwater, dishwashers, 
dishwasher, dishpan, dishonoured, dishonourably, dishonourable, dishonour, 
dishonesty, dishonestly, dishonest, dishing, dishier, dishevelled, dishes, 
dished, disheartening, disheartened, dishcloth, disharmony, disharmonious, 
dish, disgusts, disgustingly, disgusting, disgustedly, disgusted, disgust, 
disguising, disguises, disguised, disguise, disgruntlement, disgruntled, 
disgracing, disgraces, disgracefully, disgraceful, disgraced, disgrace, 
disgorging, disgorged, disgorge, disfranchise, disfiguring, disfigures, 
disfigurements, disfigurement, disfigured, disfigure, disfavour, 
disestablishment, disestablishing, disestablished, disestablish, 
disequilibrium, disentangling, disentangles, disentangled, disentangle, 
disengaging, disengagement, disengaged, disengage, disenfranchising, 
disenfranchises, disenfranchisement, disenfranchised, disenfranchise, 
disenchantment, disenchanted, disembowels, disembowelment, disembowelled, 
disembowel, disembodiment, disembodied, disembarking, disembarked, 
disembarkation, disembark, diseases, diseased, disease, disdaining, 
disdainfully, disdainful, disdained, disdain, discussions, discussion, 
discussing, discusses, discussed, discussable, discuss, discus, 
discursively, discursive, discs, discriminatory, discriminators, 
discriminator, discriminative, discrimination, discriminating, 
discriminates, discriminated, discriminate, discriminants, discriminant, 
discretionary, discretion, discretely, discrete, discrepant, discrepancy, 
discrepancies, discreetness, discreetly, discreet, discredits, 
discrediting, discredited, discreditable, discredit, discovery, discovers, 
discovering, discoveries, discoverers, discoverer, discovered, 
discoverable, discover, discourtesy, discourteously, discourteous, 
discoursing, discourses, discoursed, discourse, discouragingly, 
discouraging, discourages, discouragements, discouragement, discouraged, 
discourage, discounts, discounting, discounted, discountable, 
discountability, discount, discotheques, discotheque, discords, discordant, 
discordance, discord, discontinuously, discontinuous, discontinuity, 
discontinuities, discontinuing, discontinues, discontinued, discontinue, 
discontinuation, discontinuance, discontents, discontentedly, discontented, 
discontent, disconsolation, disconsolately, disconsolate, disconnects, 
disconnections, disconnection, disconnecting, disconnected, disconnect, 
disconcertingly, disconcerting, disconcerted, disconcert, discomforts, 
discomforting, discomfort, discomfiture, discomfited, discomfit, 
discolours, discoloured, discolouration, discolour, discography, disco, 
disclosures, disclosure, disclosing, discloses, disclosed, disclose, 
disclaims, disclaiming, disclaimers, disclaimer, disclaimed, disclaim, 
disciplining, disciplines, disciplined, discipline, disciplinary, 
disciplinarians, disciplinarian, discipleship, disciples, disciple, 
discharging, discharges, discharged, discharge, discerns, discernment, 
discerning, discernibly, discernible, discerned, discern, discards, 
discarding, discarded, discard, discant, disc, disbursements, disbursement, 
disbursed, disburse, disbelievingly, disbelieving, disbelievers, 
disbeliever, disbelieved, disbelieve, disbelief, disbars, disbands, 
disbandment, disbanding, disbanded, disband, disavowing, disavowed, 
disavowal, disavow, disastrously, disastrous, disasters, disaster, 
disassociation, disassociating, disassociated, disassociate, disassembly, 
disassembling, disassembles, disassembler, disassembled, disassemble, 
disarrayed, disarray, disarranging, disarms, disarmingly, disarming, 
disarmer, disarmed, disarmament, disarm, disapprovingly, disapproving, 
disapproves, disapproved, disapprove, disapproval, disapprobation, 



disappoints, disappointments, disappointment, disappointingly, 
disappointing, disappointed, disappoint, disappears, disappearing, 
disappeared, disappearances, disappearance, disappear, disambiguation, 
disambiguating, disambiguated, disambiguate, disallows, disallowing, 
disallowed, disallow, disagrees, disagreements, disagreement, disagreeing, 
disagreed, disagreeably, disagreeable, disagree, disaggregation, 
disaggregated, disaggregate, disaffiliation, disaffiliating, disaffiliated, 
disaffiliate, disaffection, disaffected, disadvantages, disadvantageously, 
disadvantageous, disadvantaged, disadvantage, disabused, disabuse, 
disabling, disables, disablement, disabled, disable, disability, 
disabilities, dirtying, dirty, dirts, dirtiness, dirtily, dirtiest, 
dirties, dirtier, dirtied, dirt, dirigiste, dirigible, dirges, dirge, 
direst, direness, direly, directs, directory, directorships, directorship, 
directors, directories, directorial, directorates, directorate, director, 
directness, directly, directives, directive, directions, directionless, 
directionally, directionality, directional, direction, directing, directed, 
direct, dire, dipsticks, dipstick, dipsomaniacs, dipsomaniac, dipsomania, 
dips, dipping, dipper, dipped, dipoles, dipole, dipolar, diplomats, 
diplomatically, diplomatic, diplomat, diplomas, diplomacy, diploma, 
diploid, diplexers, diphthongs, diphthong, diphtheria, dip, dioxins, 
dioxin, dioxides, dioxide, dioptres, dioptre, diodes, diode, diocese, 
diocesan, dints, dint, dinosaurs, dinosaur, dinners, dinner, dinky, dining, 
dingy, dingo, dingle, dinginess, dingiest, dingier, dinghy, dinghies, 
dinged, dingdong, ding, dines, diners, diner, dined, dine, dinars, dinar, 
din, dimwit, dims, dimples, dimpled, dimple, dimorphism, dimorphic, 
dimness, dimming, dimmest, dimmers, dimmer, dimmed, dimly, diminutives, 
diminutive, diminution, diminuendo, diminishing, diminishes, diminished, 
diminishable, diminish, dimes, dimers, dimer, dimensions, dimensionless, 
dimensioning, dimensioned, dimensionally, dimensionality, dimensional, 
dimension, dime, dim, dilutions, dilution, diluting, dilutes, diluter, 
diluted, dilute, diluent, dilly, dill, diligently, diligent, diligence, 
dilettantes, dilettante, dilemmas, dilemma, dildo, dilatory, dilator, 
dilation, dilating, dilates, dilated, dilate, dilatation, dilapidation, 
dilapidated, diktats, diktat, dikes, dihedral, digs, digressions, 
digression, digressing, digressed, digress, digraphs, dignity, dignities, 
dignitary, dignitaries, dignifying, dignify, dignified, digits, digitising, 
digitisers, digitiser, digitised, digitise, digitisation, digitally, 
digitalis, digital, digit, diggings, digging, diggers, digger, digests, 
digestives, digestive, digestions, digestion, digesting, digestible, 
digester, digested, digest, dig, diffusivity, diffusive, diffusional, 
diffusion, diffusing, diffuses, diffusers, diffuser, diffused, diffuse, 
diffracts, diffraction, diffracting, diffracted, diffract, diffidently, 
diffident, diffidence, difficulty, difficulties, difficult, differs, 
differing, differently, differentiators, differentiations, differentiation, 
differentiating, differentiates, differentiated, differentiate, 
differentials, differentially, differential, differentiable, 
differentiability, different, differencing, differences, difference, 
differed, differ, diets, dietitians, dietitian, dieting, dieticians, 
dietician, dietetic, dieter, dieted, dietary, diet, diesels, 
dieselelectric, diesel, dies, dielectrics, dielectric, diehards, diehard, 
died, die, didnt, didactic, did, dictum, dictions, dictionary, 
dictionaries, diction, dictatorships, dictatorship, dictators, 
dictatorially, dictatorial, dictator, dictation, dictating, dictates, 
dictated, dictate, dickens, dicing, diciest, dichotomy, dichotomous, 
dichotomies, dichloride, dicey, dices, diced, dice, diatribes, diatribe, 
diatonic, diatoms, diatomic, diatom, diathermy, diastolic, diaspora, diary, 
diarrhoeal, diarrhoea, diarrhea, diarist, diaries, diaphragms, 
diaphragmatic, diaphragm, diaphanous, diapers, diaper, diapason, diana, 
diamonds, diamond, diametrically, diametric, diameters, diameter, diamante, 



dialysis, dials, dialogues, dialogue, dialog, dialling, dialler, dialled, 
dialing, dialects, dialectics, dialectically, dialectical, dialectic, 
dialectal, dialect, dial, diagrams, diagrammatically, diagrammatic, 
diagram, diagonals, diagonally, diagonalising, diagonalises, diagonalised, 
diagonalise, diagonal, diagnostics, diagnostician, diagnostically, 
diagnostic, diagnosis, diagnosing, diagnoses, diagnosed, diagnose, 
diagnosable, diadems, diadem, diacritics, diacriticals, diacritical, 
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denouncements, denounced, denounce, denouement, denoting, denotes, denoted, 
denote, denotations, denotational, denotation, denominators, denominator, 
denominations, denominational, denomination, denominated, denmark, 
denizens, denizen, denims, denim, denigrations, denigration, denigrating, 
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delicacies, delible, deliberative, deliberations, deliberation, 
deliberating, deliberately, deliberated, deliberate, deli, delhi, 
deletions, deletion, deleting, deletes, deleteriously, deleterious, 
deleter, deleted, delete, deletable, delegations, delegation, delegating, 
delegates, delegated, delegate, delectation, delectable, delays, delaying, 
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deeprooted, deepness, deeply, deepish, deepfrozen, deepfried, deepfreezing, 
deepfreeze, deepest, deeper, deepens, deepening, deepened, deepen, deep, 
deems, deeming, deemed, deem, deejay, deeds, deed, dee, deducts, 
deductively, deductive, deductions, deduction, deducting, deductible, 
deducted, deduct, deducing, deducible, deduces, deduced, deduce, 
dedications, dedication, dedicating, dedicates, dedicated, dedicate, 



decustomised, decrypts, decryption, decrypting, decrypted, decrypt, 
decrying, decry, decriminalising, decriminalised, decriminalise, 
decriminalisation, decries, decried, decrepitude, decrepit, decrements, 
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crested, crest, cress, crescents, crescent, crescendo, crepuscular, crept, 
crepe, creosote, creoles, creole, crenellations, crenellation, crenellated, 



creme, crematorium, crematoria, cremations, cremation, cremates, cremated, 
cremate, creepy, creeps, creeping, creepers, creeper, creep, creel, creeks, 
creek, creeds, creed, credulous, credulity, credo, creditworthy, 
creditworthiness, credits, creditors, creditor, crediting, credited, 
creditably, creditable, creditability, credit, credibly, credible, 
credibility, credentials, credence, creches, creche, creatures, creature, 
creators, creator, creativity, creativeness, creatively, creative, 
creations, creationists, creationist, creationism, creation, creating, 
creates, created, create, creatable, creasing, creases, creased, crease, 
creamy, creams, creaming, creamiest, creamier, creamery, creamer, creamed, 
cream, creaky, creaks, creaking, creakiest, creakier, creaked, creak, 
crazy, craziness, crazily, craziest, crazier, crazes, crazed, craze, 
crayons, crayoned, crayon, crayfish, craws, crawls, crawling, crawlers, 
crawler, crawled, crawl, cravings, craving, craves, cravenly, craven, 
craved, crave, cravats, cravat, crates, craters, cratered, crater, 
crateful, crate, crassness, crassly, crasser, crass, crashlanding, 
crashlanded, crashland, crashingly, crashing, crashes, crashers, crasher, 
crashed, crash, crap, cranny, crannies, cranky, crankshaft, cranks, 
cranking, cranked, crank, cranium, craning, cranial, cranes, craned, crane, 
cranberry, cranberries, cran, crams, cramps, crampons, crampon, cramping, 
cramped, cramp, cramming, crammer, crammed, cram, crags, craggy, crag, 
crafty, craftspeople, craftsmen, craftsmanship, craftsman, crafts, 
crafting, craftily, craftiest, craftier, crafter, crafted, craft, cradling, 
cradles, cradled, cradle, cracks, crackpots, crackpot, crackly, crackling, 
crackles, crackled, crackle, cracking, crackers, cracker, cracked, 
crackdowns, crackdown, crackable, crack, crabs, crabby, crab, cozier, 
coyotes, coyote, coyness, coyly, coy, coxswain, coxing, coxes, coxed, 
coxcombs, coxcomb, cox, cowslips, cowslip, cowsheds, cowshed, cows, 
cowritten, cowriter, coworkers, coworker, cowling, cowled, cowl, cowing, 
cowherd, cowhand, cowgirls, cowgirl, cowers, cowering, cowered, cower, 
cowed, cowboys, cowboy, cowards, cowardly, cowardice, coward, cow, covets, 
covetousness, covetous, coveting, coveted, covet, coves, coverups, coverup, 
coverts, covertly, covert, coversheet, covers, coverlets, coverlet, 
coverings, covering, covered, coveralls, coverages, coverage, cover, 
covens, covenants, covenanters, covenanted, covenant, coven, cove, 
covariances, covariance, covalently, covalent, couturiers, couturier, 
couture, couther, cousins, cousinly, cousin, couscous, courtyards, 
courtyard, courtships, courtship, courts, courtrooms, courtroom, 
courtmartial, courtly, courting, courtiers, courtier, courthouse, courtesy, 
courtesies, courtesans, courtesan, courteously, courteous, courted, court, 
coursing, coursework, courses, coursed, coursebook, course, couriers, 
courier, courgettes, courgette, courageously, courageous, courage, coups, 
coupons, coupon, couplings, coupling, couplets, couplet, couples, couplers, 
coupler, coupled, couple, coupes, coupe, coup, county, counts, countrywide, 
countryside, countrymen, countryman, country, countries, countless, 
counting, counties, countesses, countess, countersigns, countersigned, 
countersign, counters, counterrevolutionary, counterrevolutionaries, 
counterrevolution, counterproductive, counterpoise, counterpoints, 
counterpointed, counterpoint, counterparts, counterpart, counterpane, 
counteroffensive, countermeasures, countermanded, counterintuitive, 
counterintelligence, countering, counterfoils, counterfoil, counterfeits, 
counterfeiting, counterfeiters, counterfeited, counterfeit, countered, 
counterbalancing, counterbalanced, counterbalance, counterattacks, 
counterattacked, counterattack, counteracts, counteracting, counteracted, 
counteract, counter, countenancing, countenances, countenanced, 
countenance, counted, countdown, countably, countable, countability, count, 
counsels, counsellors, counsellor, counselling, counselled, counsel, 
councils, councillors, councillor, council, coulombs, coulomb, couloir, 
could, coughs, coughing, coughed, cough, cougars, cougar, couching, 



couches, couched, couch, cottons, cottoned, cotton, cottages, cottage, 
cots, coterminous, coterie, cot, cosy, costumes, costumed, costume, costs, 
costly, costliness, costliest, costlier, costless, costive, costings, 
costing, costefficient, costeffectiveness, costeffective, costed, 
costcutting, costars, costarring, costarred, costar, cost, cossets, 
cosseted, cosset, cossacks, cosmos, cosmopolitans, cosmopolitan, 
cosmonauts, cosmonaut, cosmology, cosmologists, cosmologist, cosmologies, 
cosmologically, cosmological, cosmically, cosmical, cosmic, cosmetics, 
cosmetically, cosmetic, cosiness, cosines, cosine, cosily, cosiest, cosier, 
corvettes, corvette, coruscates, cortisone, cortisol, corticosteroids, 
corticosteroid, cortical, cortex, cortege, corslet, corsica, corsets, 
corset, corse, corsage, corrupts, corruptly, corruptions, corruption, 
corrupting, corruptible, corrupted, corrupt, corrugations, corrugated, 
corrosive, corrosion, corroding, corrodes, corroded, corrode, 
corroboratory, corroborative, corroboration, corroborating, corroborates, 
corroborated, corroborate, corrigenda, corridors, corridor, corresponds, 
correspondingly, corresponding, correspondents, correspondent, 
correspondences, correspondence, corresponded, correspond, correlative, 
correlations, correlation, correlating, correlates, correlated, correlate, 
corrects, correctors, corrector, correctness, correctly, corrective, 
corrections, correctional, correction, correcting, corrected, correctable, 
correct, corrals, corralled, corral, corpuscular, corpuscles, corpuscle, 
corpus, corpulent, corpses, corpse, corps, corporeally, corporeal, 
corporatist, corporatism, corporations, corporation, corporates, 
corporately, corporate, corporals, corporal, corpora, coronets, coronet, 
coroners, coroner, coronations, coronation, coronas, coronary, coronaries, 
coronal, corona, corollary, corollaries, corny, cornucopia, corns, 
cornmeal, cornish, cornices, cornice, cornflowers, cornflower, cornflour, 
cornflakes, cornflake, cornfields, cornfield, cornets, cornet, 
cornerstones, cornerstone, corners, cornering, cornered, corner, corned, 
corneas, corneal, cornea, corncrake, corn, cormorants, cormorant, corky, 
corkscrews, corkscrew, corks, corked, corkage, cork, corinth, coriander, 
corgis, corgi, corespondent, cores, core, corduroys, corduroy, cords, 
cordons, cordoned, cordon, cordless, cordite, cordillera, cordials, 
cordially, cordiality, cordial, corded, cordate, cordage, cord, corals, 
coralline, coral, coracle, cor, coquettishly, coquettish, coquettes, 
coquette, copywriter, copyrights, copyrighting, copyrighted, copyrightable, 
copyright, copyists, copyist, copying, copycats, copycat, copyable, copy, 
copulatory, copulations, copulation, copulating, copulate, copses, copse, 
cops, coprophagous, coprolite, coproduced, coprocessors, coprocessor, 
copra, coppicing, coppices, coppiced, coppice, coppery, coppers, 
copperplate, copper, copouts, copout, coplanar, copiously, copious, coping, 
copilot, copies, copiers, copier, copied, copes, coped, cope, cop, coos, 
coordinators, coordinator, coordination, coordinating, coordinates, 
coordinated, coordinate, coops, coopers, cooperatives, cooperatively, 
cooperative, cooperation, cooperating, cooperates, cooperated, cooperate, 
cooper, cooped, coop, coons, coon, cools, coolness, cooling, coolest, 
coolers, cooler, cooled, coolants, coolant, cool, cookware, cooks, cooking, 
cookies, cookery, cookers, cooker, cooked, cookbooks, cookbook, cook, 
cooing, cooed, coo, cony, convulsively, convulsive, convulsions, 
convulsion, convulsing, convulses, convulsed, convulse, convoys, convoy, 
convolved, convolve, convolutions, convolution, convoluted, convocations, 
convocation, conviviality, convivial, convincingly, convincing, convinces, 
convinced, convince, convicts, convictions, conviction, convicting, 
convicted, convict, conveys, conveyors, conveyor, conveying, conveyed, 
conveyancing, conveyance, convey, convexity, convex, converts, convertors, 
convertor, converting, convertibles, convertible, convertibility, 
converters, converter, converted, convert, conversions, conversion, 
conversing, converses, conversely, conversed, converse, conversazione, 



conversations, conversationally, conversationalists, conversationalist, 
conversational, conversation, conversant, converging, converges, 
convergent, convergences, convergence, converged, converge, convents, 
conventions, conventionally, conventionality, conventionalist, 
conventionalism, conventional, convention, conventicle, convent, convenors, 
convenor, convening, conveniently, convenient, conveniences, convenience, 
convenes, convener, convened, convene, convects, convector, convective, 
convectional, convection, convecting, convected, convect, convalescing, 
convalescent, convalescence, convalesce, conurbations, conurbation, 
conundrums, conundrum, contusions, contusion, contuse, contumely, 
controverted, controvert, controversy, controversies, controversially, 
controversial, controls, controlling, controllers, controller, controlled, 
controllable, control, contriving, contrives, contrived, contrive, 
contrivances, contrivance, contrition, contritely, contrite, contributory, 
contributors, contributor, contributions, contribution, contributing, 
contributes, contributed, contribute, contretemps, contraventions, 
contravention, contravening, contravenes, contravened, contravene, 
contrasty, contrasts, contrastive, contrastingly, contrasting, contrasted, 
contrast, contras, contrary, contrariwise, contrariness, contrarily, 
contrapuntal, contraptions, contraption, contralto, contraindications, 
contraindication, contraflows, contraflow, contradistinction, contradicts, 
contradictory, contradictorily, contradictions, contradiction, 
contradicting, contradicted, contradict, contractually, contractual, 
contracts, contractors, contractor, contractions, contraction, contracting, 
contractile, contractible, contracted, contract, contraceptives, 
contraceptive, contraception, contraband, contra, contours, contouring, 
contoured, contour, contorts, contortions, contortionist, contortion, 
contorting, contorted, contort, continuum, continuously, continuous, 
continuity, continuities, continuing, continues, continued, continue, 
continuations, continuation, continuance, continually, continual, 
continuable, continua, contingents, contingently, contingent, contingency, 
contingencies, continents, continentals, continental, continent, 
continence, contiguously, contiguous, contiguity, contextually, 
contextualisation, contextual, contexts, context, contests, contesting, 
contested, contestants, contestant, contestable, contest, contents, 
contentment, contentiously, contentious, contentions, contention, 
contenting, contentedly, contented, content, contends, contending, 
contenders, contender, contended, contend, contemptuously, contemptuous, 
contemptibly, contemptible, contempt, contemporary, contemporaries, 
contemporaneously, contemporaneous, contemporaneity, contemplative, 
contemplations, contemplation, contemplating, contemplates, contemplated, 
contemplate, contamination, contaminating, contaminates, contaminated, 
contaminate, contaminants, contaminant, contains, containment, containing, 
containers, container, contained, containable, contain, contagious, 
contagion, contacts, contacting, contacted, contactable, contact, 
consumptive, consumptions, consumption, consummation, consummately, 
consummated, consummate, consuming, consumes, consumers, consumerist, 
consumerism, consumer, consumed, consume, consumables, consumable, 
consults, consulting, consulted, consultative, consultations, consultation, 
consultants, consultant, consultancy, consultancies, consult, consuls, 
consulates, consulate, consular, consul, construing, construes, construed, 
construe, constructs, constructors, constructor, constructivist, 
constructivism, constructively, constructive, constructions, 
constructional, construction, constructing, constructed, constructable, 
construct, constricts, constrictors, constrictor, constrictive, 
constrictions, constriction, constricting, constricted, constrict, 
constraints, constraint, constrains, constraining, constrained, constrain, 
constitutively, constitutive, constitutions, constitutionally, 
constitutionality, constitutionalists, constitutionalism, constitutional, 



constitution, constituting, constitutes, constituted, constitute, 
constituents, constituent, constituency, constituencies, constipation, 
constipated, consternation, consternating, constellations, constellation, 
constants, constantly, constant, constancy, constabulary, constabularies, 
constables, constable, conspiring, conspires, conspired, conspire, 
conspirators, conspiratorially, conspiratorial, conspirator, conspiracy, 
conspiracies, conspicuousness, conspicuously, conspicuous, conspecific, 
consorts, consortium, consorting, consortia, consorted, consort, 
consonants, consonantal, consonant, consonance, consolingly, consoling, 
consolidations, consolidation, consolidating, consolidates, consolidated, 
consolidate, consoles, consoled, console, consolations, consolation, 
consists, consisting, consistently, consistent, consistency, consistencies, 
consisted, consist, consigns, consignments, consignment, consigning, 
consignee, consigned, consign, considers, considering, considered, 
considerations, consideration, considerately, considerate, considerably, 
considerable, consider, conserving, conserves, conserved, conserve, 
conservatory, conservators, conservatories, conservator, conservatoire, 
conservatives, conservativeness, conservatively, conservative, 
conservatism, conservations, conservationists, conservationist, 
conservation, consequently, consequentially, consequential, consequent, 
consequences, consequence, consents, consenting, consented, consent, 
consensus, consensually, consensual, consecutively, consecutive, 
consecration, consecrating, consecrated, consecrate, conscripts, 
conscription, conscripting, conscripted, conscript, consciousnesses, 
consciousness, consciously, conscious, conscionable, conscientiousness, 
conscientiously, conscientious, consciencestricken, consciences, 
conscience, consanguinity, consanguineous, cons, conquistadores, 
conquistador, conquests, conquest, conquers, conquerors, conqueror, 
conquering, conquered, conquerable, conquer, connoting, connotes, connoted, 
connote, connotations, connotation, connoisseurship, connoisseurs, 
connoisseur, conniving, connived, connive, connivance, connexions, 
connexion, conned, connects, connectors, connector, connectivity, 
connectives, connective, connections, connectionless, connection, 
connecting, connectedness, connected, connect, conmen, conman, conkers, 
conker, conk, conjury, conjurors, conjuror, conjuring, conjures, conjurers, 
conjurer, conjured, conjure, conjunctures, conjunctivitis, conjunctive, 
conjunctions, conjunction, conjunct, conjugations, conjugation, 
conjugating, conjugates, conjugated, conjugate, conjugal, conjugacy, 
conjoint, conjoining, conjoined, conjoin, conjecturing, conjectures, 
conjectured, conjecture, conjectural, conifers, coniferous, conifer, 
conics, conical, conic, congruity, congruential, congruent, congruency, 
congruences, congruence, congressmen, congressman, congressional, 
congresses, congress, congregations, congregational, congregation, 
congregating, congregated, congregate, congratulatory, congratulations, 
congratulation, congratulating, congratulates, congratulated, congratulate, 
congo, conglomeration, conglomerates, conglomerated, conglomerate, 
congestive, congestion, congesting, congested, congest, conger, 
congenitally, congenital, congeniality, congenial, congeals, congealing, 
congealed, congeal, conga, confusions, confusion, confusingly, confusing, 
confuses, confuser, confusedly, confused, confuse, confusable, confronts, 
confronting, confronted, confrontations, confrontational, confrontation, 
confront, confounds, confounding, confoundedly, confounded, confound, 
conforms, conformity, conformists, conformist, conformism, conforming, 
conformed, conformational, conformation, conformance, conformal, 
conformable, conform, confocal, confluent, confluence, conflictual, 
conflicts, conflictingly, conflicting, conflicted, conflict, conflation, 
conflating, conflates, conflated, conflagrations, conflagration, 
confiscatory, confiscations, confiscation, confiscating, confiscates, 
confiscated, confiscate, confirms, confirming, confirmed, confirmatory, 



confirmations, confirmation, confirm, confining, confines, confinements, 
confinement, confined, confine, configuring, configures, configured, 
configure, configurations, configuration, configurable, confidingly, 
confiding, confides, confidently, confidentially, confidentiality, 
confidential, confident, confidences, confidence, confided, confide, 
confidants, confidantes, confidante, confidant, confetti, confessors, 
confessor, confessions, confessionals, confessional, confession, 
confessing, confesses, confessed, confess, confers, conferring, conferred, 
conferment, conferencing, conferences, conference, confer, confederations, 
confederation, confederates, confederate, confederacy, confections, 
confectionist, confectionery, confectioners, confectioner, confection, 
confabulate, cones, coned, cone, conduits, conduit, conducts, conductress, 
conductors, conductor, conductivity, conductivities, conductive, 
conduction, conducting, conducted, conductance, conduct, conducive, 
condors, condor, condoning, condones, condoned, condone, condonable, 
condoles, condolences, condolence, condoled, condole, conditions, 
conditioning, conditioners, conditioner, conditioned, conditionals, 
conditionally, conditionality, conditional, condition, condiments, 
condiment, condescension, condescends, condescendingly, condescending, 
condescended, condescend, condensing, condenses, condensers, condenser, 
condensed, condense, condensations, condensation, condensate, condemns, 
condemning, condemned, condemnatory, condemnations, condemnation, 
condemnable, condemn, concussion, concussed, concuss, concurs, concurring, 
concurrently, concurrent, concurrency, concurrence, concurred, concur, 
concubines, concubine, concretions, concreting, concretes, concreteness, 
concretely, concreted, concrete, concourses, concourse, concords, 
concordat, concordant, concordances, concordance, concord, concomitantly, 
concomitant, concocts, concoctions, concoction, concocting, concocted, 
concoct, conclusively, conclusive, conclusions, conclusion, concluding, 
concludes, concluded, conclude, conclaves, conclave, conciseness, 
concisely, concise, conciliatory, conciliator, conciliation, conciliating, 
conciliate, conciliar, concierge, concessions, concessionary, concessional, 
concession, concerts, concerto, concertina, concerti, concertgoers, 
concerted, concert, concerns, concerning, concernedly, concerned, concern, 
conceptually, conceptualising, conceptualised, conceptualise, 
conceptualisations, conceptualisation, conceptual, concepts, conceptions, 
conception, concept, concentric, concentrators, concentrator, 
concentrations, concentration, concentrating, concentrates, concentrated, 
concentrate, conceiving, conceives, conceived, conceive, conceivably, 
conceivable, conceivability, conceits, conceited, conceit, conceding, 
concedes, conceded, concede, conceals, concealment, concealing, concealed, 
conceal, concavity, concave, concatenations, concatenation, concatenating, 
concatenates, concatenated, concatenate, conakry, con, comradeship, 
comrades, comradely, comradeinarms, comrade, computing, computes, 
computers, computerliterate, computerising, computerised, computerise, 
computerisation, computer, computed, compute, computations, 
computationally, computational, computation, computably, computable, 
computability, compunction, compulsory, compulsorily, compulsively, 
compulsive, compulsions, compulsion, comptroller, compromising, 
compromises, compromised, compromise, comprising, comprises, comprised, 
comprise, compressors, compressor, compressive, compressions, 
compressional, compression, compressing, compressible, compressibility, 
compresses, compressed, compress, comprehensives, comprehensiveness, 
comprehensively, comprehensive, comprehension, comprehensibly, 
comprehensible, comprehensibility, comprehends, comprehending, 
comprehended, comprehend, compounds, compounding, compounded, compound, 
composure, composts, compost, compositors, compositor, compositions, 
compositional, composition, composites, composite, composing, composes, 
composers, composer, composedly, composed, compose, comport, components, 



component, complying, comply, complot, compliments, complimenting, 
complimented, complimentary, compliment, complies, complied, complicity, 
complicit, complications, complication, complicating, complicates, 
complicated, complicate, compliant, compliance, complexly, complexity, 
complexities, complexions, complexioned, complexion, complexes, complex, 
completions, completion, completing, completes, completeness, completely, 
completed, complete, completable, complements, complementing, complemented, 
complementary, complementarity, complement, complaisant, complaints, 
complaint, complains, complainingly, complaining, complainer, complained, 
complainants, complainant, complain, complacently, complacent, complacency, 
compiling, compiles, compilers, compiler, compiled, compile, compilations, 
compilation, compilable, competitors, competitor, competitiveness, 
competitively, competitive, competitions, competition, competing, competes, 
competently, competent, competency, competencies, competences, competence, 
competed, compete, compere, compensatory, compensator, compensations, 
compensation, compensating, compensates, compensated, compensate, 
compendiums, compendium, compendia, compels, compellingly, compelling, 
compelled, compel, compatriots, compatriot, compatibly, compatibles, 
compatible, compatibility, compatibilities, compassionately, compassionate, 
c o m p a s s i o n , c o m p a s s e s , c o m p a s s e d , c o m p a s s , c o m p a r t m e n t s , 
compartmentalising, compartmentalised, compartmentalisation, compartment, 
comparisons, comparison, comparing, compares, compared, compare, 
comparators, comparator, comparatives, comparatively, comparative, 
comparably, comparable, comparability, company, companionship, companions, 
companionably, companionable, companion, companies, compacts, compactness, 
compactly, compactions, compaction, compacting, compacted, compact, 
commuting, commutes, commuters, commuter, commuted, commute, commutator, 
commutativity, commutative, commutation, community, communities, 
communitarian, communists, communist, communism, communiques, communique, 
communions, communion, communing, communicators, communicator, 
communicativeness, communicative, communications, communication, 
communicating, communicates, communicated, communicate, communicants, 
communicant, communicable, communes, communed, commune, communally, 
communality, communal, commotions, commotion, commonwealth, commonsensical, 
commonsense, commons, commonplaces, commonplace, commonness, commonly, 
commonlaw, commonest, commoners, commoner, commonality, commonalities, 
common, commodores, commodore, commodity, commodities, commodious, 
commodes, commode, committing, committees, committee, committed, committal, 
commits, commitments, commitment, commit, commissions, commissioning, 
commissioners, commissioner, commissioned, commissionaire, commission, 
commissars, commissariat, commissar, commiserations, commiseration, 
commiserating, commiserated, commiserate, commercials, commercially, 
commercialism, commercialised, commercialise, commercialisation, 
commercial, commerce, comments, commenting, commenter, commented, 
commentators, commentator, commentating, commentate, commentary, 
commentaries, comment, commensurately, commensurate, commends, commending, 
commended, commendations, commendation, commendably, commendable, commend, 
commencing, commences, commencement, commenced, commence, commemorative, 
commemorations, commemoration, commemorating, commemorates, commemorated, 
commemorate, commas, commands, commando, commandments, commandment, 
commandingly, commanding, commanders, commander, commandeering, 
commandeered, commandeer, commanded, commandant, command, comma, comity, 
comings, coming, comics, comically, comical, comic, comfy, comforts, 
comfortingly, comforting, comforters, comforter, comforted, comfortably, 
comfortable, comfort, comets, cometary, comet, comestibles, comestible, 
comes, comers, comer, comely, comeliness, comedy, comedown, comedies, 
comedians, comedian, comeback, come, combusts, combustion, combustibles, 
combustible, combusted, combs, combining, combing, combines, combined, 
combine, combinatorial, combinations, combination, comber, combed, combats, 



combativeness, combative, combating, combated, combatants, combatant, 
combat, comb, comatose, comas, coma, columns, columnists, columnist, 
columned, columnar, column, columbus, colts, colt, cols, coloury, colours, 
colourless, colourising, colourised, colourise, colourisation, colourings, 
colouring, colourfully, colourful, coloure, colourblind, colouration, 
colourants, colourant, colour, colostomy, colostomies, colossus, 
colossally, colossal, colony, colons, colonnades, colonnaded, colonnade, 
colonists, colonist, colonising, colonisers, colonised, colonise, 
colonisations, colonisation, colonies, colonic, colonials, colonialists, 
colonialist, colonialism, colonial, colonels, colonel, colon, cologne, 
colobus, collusion, colluding, colluded, collude, colloquium, colloquially, 
colloquialisms, colloquialism, colloquial, colloquia, colloids, colloidal, 
colloid, collocations, collocational, collocation, collocated, collisions, 
collisional, collision, collins, collinear, collimator, collimation, 
collies, colliery, colliers, collieries, collier, collie, colliding, 
collides, collided, collide, collegiate, collegial, colleges, college, 
collects, collectors, collector, collectivity, collectivist, collectivism, 
collectivisation, collectives, collectively, collective, collections, 
collection, collecting, collected, collectables, collectable, 
collectability, collect, colleagues, colleague, collation, collating, 
collates, collaterally, collateral, collated, collate, collars, collarless, 
collaring, collared, collarbone, collar, collapsing, collapsible, 
collapses, collapsed, collapse, collages, collagen, collage, collaborators, 
collaborator, collaboratively, collaborative, collaborations, 
collaborationist, collaboration, collaborating, collaborates, collaborated, 
collaborate, colitis, coleslaw, cole, coldwar, colds, coldness, coldly, 
coldish, coldhearted, coldest, colder, coldbloodedly, coldblooded, cold, 
colas, colander, cola, col, coke, coitus, coital, coins, coining, coiners, 
coiner, coined, coinciding, coincides, coincidentally, coincidental, 
coincident, coincidences, coincidence, coincided, coincide, coinages, 
coinage, coin, coils, coiling, coiled, coil, coiffure, cohorts, cohort, 
cohesiveness, cohesively, cohesive, cohesion, coheres, coherently, 
coherent, coherency, coherence, cohered, cohere, cohabiting, cohabitees, 
cohabitation, cohabit, cogs, cognoscenti, cognizant, cognizance, 
cognitively, cognitive, cognition, cognisant, cognisance, cognates, 
cognate, cognacs, cognac, cogitative, cogitations, cogitation, cogitating, 
cogitated, cogitate, cogently, cogent, cogency, cog, coffins, coffin, 
coffers, cofferdams, cofferdam, coffer, coffees, coffee, coextensive, 
coexists, coexisting, coexistent, coexistence, coexisted, coexist, coeval, 
coercively, coercive, coercions, coercion, coercing, coercible, coerces, 
coercer, coerced, coerce, coelenterates, coefficients, coefficient, cods, 
codpiece, codling, coding, codifying, codify, codifies, codified, 
codifications, codification, codicils, codicil, codices, codfish, codex, 
codewords, codeword, codes, coders, coder, codenamed, codename, codeine, 
coded, codebreaker, code, coddling, coddle, coda, cod, cocoons, cocooned, 
cocoon, coconuts, coconut, cocoa, cocky, cocktails, cocktail, cocksure, 
cockshies, cocks, cockroaches, cockroach, cockpits, cockpit, cockneys, 
cockney, cockles, cockle, cocking, cockiness, cockiest, cockier, cockeyed, 
cockerels, cockerel, cocked, cockcrow, cockatrices, cockatrice, cockatoos, 
cockatoo, cock, cochlear, cochlea, cocaine, cocain, coca, cobwebs, 
cobwebby, cobwebbed, cobweb, cobs, cobras, cobra, coble, cobbling, 
cobblestones, cobbles, cobblers, cobbler, cobbled, cobble, cobalt, cob, 
coaxingly, coaxing, coaxial, coaxes, coaxed, coax, coauthors, coauthoring, 
coauthored, coauthor, coats, coatings, coating, coathanger, coated, coat, 
coasts, coastlines, coastline, coastlands, coasting, coastguards, 
coastguard, coasters, coaster, coasted, coastal, coast, coarsest, coarser, 
coarsens, coarseness, coarsely, coarse, coapts, coals, coalminers, 
coalitions, coalition, coalfields, coalfield, coalface, coalescing, 
coalesces, coalescence, coalesced, coalesce, coalblack, coal, coagulation, 



coagulated, coagulate, coacts, coaction, coacted, coachwork, coachmen, 
coachman, coachloads, coachload, coaching, coaches, coached, coach, 
clutters, cluttering, cluttered, clutter, clutching, clutches, clutched, 
clutch, clusters, clustering, clustered, cluster, clung, clumsy, 
clumsiness, clumsily, clumsiest, clumsier, clumpy, clumps, clumping, 
clumped, clump, clumber, clues, clueless, cluedup, clued, clue, clucks, 
clucking, clucked, cluck, clubs, clubroom, clubman, clubhouse, clubfooted, 
clubbing, clubbed, club, cloyingly, cloying, clowns, clownish, clowning, 
clowned, clown, cloves, clover, cloven, clove, clouts, clouted, clout, 
cloudy, cloudscapes, cloudscape, clouds, cloudless, clouding, cloudiness, 
cloudiest, cloudier, clouded, cloudbursts, cloudburst, cloud, clotting, 
clotted, clots, cloths, clothing, clothiers, clothier, clothespegs, 
clothespeg, clothes, clothed, clothe, cloth, clot, closures, closure, 
closings, closing, closeups, closeup, closets, closeted, closet, closest, 
closes, closers, closer, closeness, closely, closeknit, closedcircuit, 
closed, close, closable, cloning, clones, cloned, clone, clonal, cloisters, 
cloistered, cloister, clogs, clogging, clogged, clog, clods, clod, 
clockwork, clockwise, clocks, clockmaker, clocking, clocked, clock, 
clobber, cloaks, cloakrooms, cloakroom, cloaking, cloaked, cloakanddagger, 
cloak, cloaca, clitoris, clitoral, cliquey, cliques, clique, clips, 
clippings, clipping, clippers, clipper, clipped, clipboards, clipboard, 
clip, clinking, clinker, clinked, clink, clinics, clinicians, clinician, 
clinically, clinical, clinic, clings, clinging, clingers, cling, clinching, 
clinches, clinched, clinch, climes, climbs, climbing, climbers, climber, 
climbed, climbdown, climbable, climb, climaxing, climaxes, climaxed, 
climax, climatology, climatologists, climatological, climatically, 
climatic, climates, climate, climactic, cliffs, cliffhanger, cliff, 
clients, clientele, client, clicks, clicking, clicked, click, cliches, 
cliche, cleverness, cleverly, cleverest, cleverer, clever, clerks, clerk, 
clerics, clerically, clerical, cleric, clergymen, clergyman, clergy, 
clergies, clenching, clenches, clenched, clench, clement, clemency, 
clematis, cleg, clefts, cleft, clef, cleaving, cleaves, cleavers, cleaver, 
cleaved, cleave, cleavages, cleavage, cleat, clearway, clearups, clearup, 
clearsighted, clears, clearness, clearly, clearings, clearing, clearheaded, 
clearest, clearer, cleared, clearcut, clearances, clearance, clear, 
cleanup, cleansing, cleanshaven, cleanses, cleanser, cleansed, cleanse, 
cleans, cleanness, cleanly, cleanliving, cleanliness, cleaning, cleanest, 
cleaners, cleaner, cleaned, cleancut, clean, clays, claymores, claymore, 
clayey, clay, claws, clawing, clawed, claw, clavicle, clavichord, 
claustrophobic, claustrophobia, clauses, clause, clausal, clatters, 
clattering, clattered, clatter, classy, classrooms, classroom, classmates, 
classmate, classlessness, classless, classing, classifying, classify, 
classifies, classifiers, classifier, classified, classificatory, 
classifications, classification, classifiable, classiest, classier, 
classics, classicists, classicist, classicism, classically, classical, 
classic, classes, classed, class, clasps, clasping, clasper, clasped, 
clasp, clashing, clashes, clashed, clash, clarity, clarion, clarinettist, 
clarinets, clarinet, clarifying, clarify, clarifies, clarified, 
clarifications, clarification, clarets, claret, claptrap, claps, clapping, 
clappers, clapper, clapped, clap, clansmen, clans, clannish, clanking, 
clanked, clank, clanging, clangers, clanged, clang, clandestinely, 
clandestine, clan, clams, clamps, clamping, clamped, clampdown, clamp, 
clamours, clamouring, clamoured, clamour, clamorously, clamorous, clammy, 
clamming, clammed, clambers, clambering, clambered, clamber, clam, 
clairvoyants, clairvoyant, clairvoyance, claims, claiming, claimed, 
claimants, claimant, claimable, claim, cladding, clad, clacking, civilly, 
civility, civilities, civilising, civilised, civilise, civilisations, 
civilisation, civilians, civilian, civil, civies, civics, civic, cityscape, 
city, cittern, citruses, citrus, citrons, citron, citric, citrates, 



citrate, citizenship, citizens, citizenry, citizen, citing, cities, 
cithers, cites, cited, cite, citations, citation, citadels, citadel, 
cisterns, cistern, cist, cirrus, cirrhotic, cirrhosis, circuses, circus, 
circumvents, circumventions, circumvention, circumventing, circumvented, 
circumventable, circumvent, circumstantially, circumstantial, 
circumstances, circumstance, circumspectly, circumspection, circumspect, 
circumscribing, circumscribed, circumscribe, circumnavigational, 
circumnavigation, circumnavigates, circumnavigated, circumnavigate, 
circumlocutory, circumlocutions, circumlocution, circumflexes, circumflex, 
circumferential, circumferences, circumference, circumcision, circumcised, 
circumcise, circulatory, circulations, circulation, circulating, 
circulates, circulated, circulate, circulars, circularly, circularity, 
circularised, circularise, circular, circulant, circuits, circuitry, 
circuitous, circuit, circling, circlets, circlet, circles, circled, circle, 
circadian, circa, ciphers, ciphered, cipher, cinnamon, cinematography, 
cinematographer, cinematic, cinemas, cinema, cine, cinders, cinder, cinch, 
cilium, cilia, cigars, cigarettes, cigarette, cigaret, cigar, ciders, 
cider, cicero, cicadas, cicada, chutzpah, chutney, chutes, chute, churns, 
churning, churned, churn, churlishness, churlishly, churlish, churchyards, 
churchyard, churchwardens, churchwarden, churchmen, churchman, churchgoers, 
churchgoer, churches, church, chuntering, chunnel, chunky, chunks, 
chunkier, chunk, chums, chump, chum, chugs, chugging, chugged, chug, 
chuffed, chuff, chucks, chuckling, chuckles, chuckled, chuckle, chucking, 
chucked, chuck, chubby, chubbiness, chrysanthemums, chrysanthemum, 
chrysalis, chronometric, chronometer, chronology, chronologies, 
chronologically, chronological, chronograph, chronicling, chronicles, 
chroniclers, chronicler, chronicled, chronicle, chronically, chronic, 
chromosomes, chromosome, chromosomal, chromium, chromite, chromed, chrome, 
chromatography, chromatographic, chromatograph, chromaticism, chromatic, 
chroma, christian, christenings, christening, christened, christen, christ, 
chow, choughs, chosen, chose, choruses, chorused, chorus, chortling, 
chortles, chortled, chortle, choristers, chorister, chores, choreography, 
choreographing, choreographic, choreographers, choreographer, 
choreographed, chorea, chore, chords, chordal, chord, chorals, chorales, 
chorale, choral, chopsticks, chops, choppy, chopping, choppiest, choppier, 
choppers, chopper, chopped, chopin, chop, choosy, choosing, choosier, 
choosey, chooses, choosers, chooser, choose, chomps, chomping, chomped, 
chomp, choline, cholesterol, cholera, choking, chokes, choker, choked, 
choke, choirs, choirmaster, choirboys, choirboy, choir, choicest, choices, 
choice, chocolates, chocolate, chocks, chockfull, chockablock, chock, 
chloroquine, chlorophyll, chloroforming, chloroformed, chloroform, 
chlorofluorocarbons, chlorofluorocarbon, chlorine, chlorination, 
chlorinated, chloride, chlorate, chlamydia, chivvying, chivvy, chivvied, 
chives, chivalry, chivalrously, chivalrous, chivalric, chits, chit, 
chisels, chiselling, chiselled, chiseled, chisel, chirruped, chirpy, 
chirps, chirping, chirped, chirp, chiropractors, chiropractor, 
chiropractic, chiropody, chiropodist, chiral, chips, chippings, chipping, 
chipped, chipmunk, chipboard, chip, chintzy, chintz, chins, chinoiserie, 
chinless, chinks, chinking, chinked, chink, chinese, china, chin, chimps, 
chimpanzees, chimpanzee, chimp, chimneys, chimney, chiming, chimes, 
chimerical, chimeras, chimera, chimed, chime, chimaerical, chimaera, 
chilly, chills, chillingly, chilling, chilliness, chilliest, chillies, 
chillier, chilli, chillers, chiller, chilled, chill, chili, chilean, 
children, childproof, childminders, childly, childlike, childlessness, 
childless, childishness, childishly, childish, childhoods, childhood, 
childcare, childbirth, childbearing, child, chilblains, chilblain, 
chihuahuas, chihuahua, chiffon, chieftains, chieftain, chiefs, chiefly, 
chief, chiding, chides, chided, chide, chicory, chicks, chickens, chicken, 
chick, chicanery, chicane, chicago, chic, chewy, chews, chewing, chewiest, 



chewier, chewer, chewed, chewable, chew, chevrons, chevron, chevalier, 
chesty, chests, chestnuts, chestnut, chesterfield, chester, chested, chest, 
chessmen, chessboards, chessboard, chess, cherubs, cherubim, cherubic, 
cherub, cherryred, cherry, cherries, cheroots, cheroot, cherishing, 
cherishes, cherished, cherish, cheques, chequers, chequering, chequered, 
chequerboard, chequer, chequebooks, chequebook, cheque, chemotherapy, 
chemotherapeutic, chemosynthesis, chemists, chemistry, chemist, chemise, 
chemiluminescent, chemiluminescence, chemicals, chemically, chemical, 
chemic, chekov, chefs, chef, cheetahs, cheetah, cheesy, cheeses, 
cheesemaking, cheesecloth, cheesecake, cheeseburgers, cheeseburger, 
cheeseboard, cheese, cheery, cheers, cheerlessness, cheerless, 
cheerleaders, cheerleader, cheerio, cheering, cheerily, cheeriest, 
cheerier, cheerfulness, cheerfully, cheerful, cheered, cheer, cheeping, 
cheep, cheeky, cheeks, cheeking, cheekily, cheekiest, cheekier, cheeked, 
cheekbones, cheekbone, cheek, cheddar, checkups, checkup, checks, 
checkpoints, checkpoint, checkouts, checkout, checkmate, checklists, 
checklist, checking, checkin, checkers, checkering, checkered, checker, 
checked, check, cheats, cheating, cheaters, cheater, cheated, cheat, 
cheapskates, cheapness, cheaply, cheapish, cheapest, cheaper, cheapens, 
cheapening, cheapened, cheapen, cheap, chauvinists, chauvinistic, 
chauvinist, chauvinism, chauffeurs, chauffeured, chauffeur, chatty, 
chatting, chattily, chatters, chattering, chatterer, chattered, chatterbox, 
chatter, chattels, chattel, chatted, chats, chateau, chat, chastity, 
chastising, chastises, chastisement, chastised, chastise, chastening, 
chastened, chastely, chaste, chassis, chasms, chasm, chasing, chases, 
chasers, chaser, chased, chase, chary, charwoman, charts, chartists, 
charting, charters, chartering, chartered, charter, charted, chart, chars, 
charring, charred, charon, charms, charmless, charmingly, charming, 
charmers, charmer, charmed, charm, charlie, charles, charlatans, charlatan, 
charlady, charity, charities, charitably, charitable, charismatics, 
charismatically, charismatic, charismas, charisma, chariots, charioteers, 
charioteer, chariot, charging, charges, chargers, charger, charged, 
chargeable, charge, chared, charcuterie, charcoal, charades, charade, 
characters, characterless, characteristics, characteristically, 
characteristic, characterising, characterises, characterised, characterise, 
characterisations, characterisation, characterful, character, charabanc, 
char, chapters, chapter, chaps, chapping, chapped, chapman, chaplain, 
chaplains, chaplaincy, chaplain, chaperones, chaperoned, chaperone, 
chaperon, chapels, chapel, chap, chaotically, chaotic, chaos, chants, 
chantry, chantries, chantings, chanting, chanteuse, chanter, chanted, 
chant, channels, channelling, channelled, channel, changing, changes, 
changers, changer, changeovers, changeover, changeling, changeless, 
changed, changeable, changeability, change, chandler, chandeliers, 
chandelier, chancy, chancing, chanciest, chancier, chances, chancery, 
chancer, chancellorship, chancellors, chancellor, chancellery, chancel, 
chanced, chance, champs, championships, championship, champions, 
championing, championed, champion, champing, champagnes, champagne, champ, 
chamomile, chamois, chamfered, chamfer, chameleons, chameleon, chambers, 
chamberpots, chamberpot, chambermaids, chambermaid, chamberlains, 
chamberlain, chambered, chamber, challengingly, challenging, challenges, 
challengers, challenger, challenged, challenge, chalky, chalks, chalking, 
chalked, chalk, chalices, chalice, chalets, chalet, chaldron, chairwomen, 
chairwoman, chairs, chairpersons, chairperson, chairmen, chairmanships, 
chairmanship, chairman, chairlift, chairing, chaired, chair, chainsmoking, 
chainsmoked, chainsmoke, chainsaws, chainsaw, chains, chaining, chained, 
chain, chagrined, chagrin, chafing, chaffing, chaffinches, chaffinch, 
chaffed, chaff, chafes, chafed, chafe, chad, chacha, ceylon, cetacean, 
cesspools, cesspool, cesspit, cession, cessations, cessation, cess, cervix, 
cervical, certitudes, certitude, certifying, certify, certifies, certified, 



certification, certificates, certificated, certificate, certifiably, 
certifiable, certainty, certainties, certainly, certain, cerise, ceres, 
ceremony, ceremoniously, ceremonious, ceremonies, ceremonials, 
ceremonially, ceremonial, cerebrum, cerebral, cerebellum, cereals, cereal, 
ceramist, ceramics, ceramic, cephalopods, century, centurions, centurion, 
centuries, cents, centroids, centroid, centrists, centrist, centripetal, 
centring, centrifuging, centrifuges, centrifuged, centrifuge, 
centrifugation, centrifugally, centrifugal, centric, centres, centrepieces, 
centrepiece, centreing, centrefolds, centrefold, centred, centre, 
centrally, centrality, centralist, centralism, centralising, centralises, 
centralisers, centraliser, centralised, centralise, centralisation, 
central, centipedes, centipede, centimetres, centimetre, centimes, centime, 
centigrade, centennial, centenary, centenarians, centaurs, centaur, cent, 
censuses, census, censuring, censures, censured, censure, censorship, 
censors, censoriousness, censorious, censoring, censorial, censored, 
censor, censer, cenotaph, cemetery, cemeteries, cements, cementing, 
cemented, cement, celtic, celsius, cellulose, celluloid, cellulite, 
cellular, cells, cellophane, cello, cellists, cellist, cellars, cellar, 
cell, celibate, celibacy, celestially, celestial, celery, celeriac, 
celebrity, celebrities, celebratory, celebrations, celebration, 
celebrating, celebrates, celebrated, celebrate, celebrants, celebrant, 
celeb, celandine, ceilings, ceiling, ceilidhs, ceilidh, ceding, cedilla, 
ceded, cede, cedarwood, cedars, cedar, ceasing, ceases, ceaselessly, 
ceaseless, ceasefires, ceasefire, ceased, cease, caymans, cayman, cawing, 
caw, cavorts, cavorting, cavorted, cavort, cavity, cavities, cavitation, 
caving, caviars, caviare, caviar, caves, cavers, caverns, cavernous, 
cavern, caver, cavemen, caveman, cavein, caved, caveats, caveat, cave, 
cavalrymen, cavalryman, cavalry, cavaliers, cavalierly, cavalier, 
cavalcade, cautiousness, cautiously, cautious, cautions, cautioning, 
cautioned, cautionary, caution, cauterising, cauterise, caustics, 
caustically, caustic, causing, causeways, causeway, causes, caused, cause, 
causative, causation, causally, causality, causal, caulking, cauliflowers, 
cauliflower, cauldrons, cauldron, caught, caudal, caucuses, caucus, 
catwalks, catwalk, cattle, cattery, catsuit, cats, catnip, catnap, catlike, 
cations, cationic, cation, catholic, cathodes, cathode, catheters, 
catheterisation, catheter, cathedrals, cathedral, cathartic, catharsis, 
catguts, catgut, catfish, caterwauls, caterwaul, caters, caterpillars, 
caterpillar, catering, caterers, caterer, catered, cater, category, 
categorising, categorises, categorised, categorise, categorisations, 
categorisation, categories, categorically, categorical, catechists, 
catechist, catechisms, catechism, catchy, catchwords, catchword, 
catchphrases, catchphrase, catchment, catching, catchiest, catchier, 
catches, catchers, catcher, catched, catch, catcalls, catatonic, 
catastrophically, catastrophic, catastrophes, catastrophe, catarrh, 
cataracts, cataract, catapults, catapulting, catapulted, catapult, 
catanddog, catamarans, catamaran, catalytic, catalysts, catalyst, 
catalysis, catalysing, catalyses, catalysed, catalyse, cataloguing, 
catalogues, cataloguers, cataloguer, catalogued, catalogue, catalepsy, 
catacombs, catacomb, cataclysmic, cataclysm, cat, casuistry, casualty, 
casualties, casuals, casualness, casually, casual, casts, castrato, 
castration, castrating, castrated, castrate, castors, castor, castoffs, 
castoff, castling, castles, castled, castle, castiron, castings, casting, 
castigating, castigates, castigated, castigate, castes, casters, caster, 
castellated, caste, castaways, castaway, castanets, castanet, cast, 
cassowary, cassocks, cassock, cassettes, cassette, casseroles, casserole, 
cassava, casks, caskets, casket, cask, casino, casings, casing, cashmere, 
cashless, cashing, cashiers, cashier, cashew, cashes, cashed, cashbox, 
cash, casework, cases, casements, casement, caseloads, caseload, cased, 
casebook, case, cascara, cascading, cascades, cascaded, cascade, casanova, 



caryatids, carvings, carving, carves, carvery, carvers, carver, carved, 
carve, cartwheels, cartwheel, carts, cartridges, cartridge, cartouche, 
cartoons, cartoonists, cartoonist, cartoon, cartons, carton, cartography, 
cartographic, cartographers, cartographer, cartloads, cartload, carting, 
cartilage, carthorses, carter, cartels, cartel, carted, cart, carsick, 
cars, carrying, carrycot, carry, carroty, carrots, carrot, carrion, 
carries, carriers, carrier, carried, carriageways, carriageway, carriages, 
carriage, carrel, carps, carports, carport, carping, carpets, carpeting, 
carpeted, carpet, carpentry, carpenters, carpenter, carpal, carp, 
carousing, carousel, carouse, carotin, carotid, carotene, carols, carol, 
carnivorousness, carnivorous, carnivores, carnivore, carnivals, carnival, 
carnations, carnation, carnally, carnality, carnal, carnages, carnage, 
carmine, caring, caries, caricaturisation, caricatures, caricatured, 
caricature, caribou, cargo, careworn, carets, caretakers, caretaker, 
caressingly, caressing, caresses, caressed, caress, cares, carers, carer, 
carelessness, carelessly, careless, carefulness, carefully, careful, 
carefree, careers, careerists, careerist, careerism, careering, careered, 
career, cared, care, cards, cardiovascular, cardiopulmonary, cardiology, 
cardiologist, cardioid, carding, cardinals, cardinality, cardinal, 
cardigans, cardigan, cardiff, cardiac, cardholders, carded, cardboard, 
card, carcinomas, carcinoma, carcinogens, carcinogenic, carcinogenesis, 
carcinogen, carcasses, carcass, carcases, carcase, carburettors, 
carburettor, carbuncles, carbuncle, carboxyl, carborundum, carbonyl, 
carbons, carbonise, carboniferous, carbonic, carbonates, carbonated, 
carbonate, carbonaceous, carbon, carbolic, carbohydrates, carbohydrate, 
carbines, carbine, carbide, caraway, caravel, caravans, caravanning, 
caravan, carats, carat, carapace, caramels, caramelised, caramel, carafe, 
caracals, caracal, carabinieri, car, capybara, capturing, captures, 
captured, capture, captors, captor, captivity, captives, captive, 
captivation, captivating, captivated, captivate, captious, captions, 
captioned, caption, captains, captaining, captained, captaincy, captain, 
capsules, capsule, capstans, capstan, capsizing, capsizes, capsized, 
capsize, caps, capris, capriole, capriciousness, capriciously, capricious, 
caprices, caprice, capri, cappuccino, capping, capped, capitulation, 
capitulating, capitulates, capitulated, capitulate, capitol, capitation, 
capitate, capitals, capitally, capitalists, capitalistic, capitalist, 
capitalism, capitalising, capitalises, capitalised, capitalise, 
capitalisation, capital, capita, capillary, capillaries, capetown, capes, 
capers, capering, capered, caper, caped, cape, caparisoned, capacity, 
capacitors, capacitor, capacitive, capacities, capacitance, capacious, 
capably, capable, capability, capabilities, cap, canyons, canyon, 
canvassing, canvasses, canvassers, canvasser, canvassed, canvass, canvases, 
canvased, canvas, cantor, cantons, canton, cantilevered, cantilever, 
canticles, canticle, canters, cantering, cantered, canter, canteens, 
canteen, canted, cantatas, cantata, cantankerous, cantaloupe, cant, cans, 
canopy, canopies, canopied, canopener, canons, canonry, canonised, 
canonise, canonisation, canonically, canonical, canonic, canon, canoes, 
canoeists, canoeist, canoeing, canoed, canoe, canny, cannula, cannot, 
cannons, cannoning, cannoned, cannonballs, cannonball, cannon, canning, 
cannily, cannibals, cannibalistic, cannibalism, cannibalising, 
cannibalised, cannibalise, cannibal, cannes, cannery, cannel, canned, 
cannabis, canisters, canister, canings, caning, canines, canine, canes, 
caned, cane, candy, candour, candlesticks, candlestick, candles, 
candlepower, candlelit, candlelight, candle, candies, candidly, 
candidatures, candidature, candidates, candidate, candidacy, candid, 
candelas, candelabra, cancers, cancerous, cancer, cancels, cancelling, 
cancelled, cancellations, cancellation, cancel, cancan, canberra, canary, 
canaries, canard, canapes, canape, canals, canalisation, canal, canadian, 
canada, canaan, can, camshaft, cams, campuses, campus, campsites, campsite, 



camps, camping, camphor, campfires, campfire, campers, camper, camped, 
campanology, campanologist, campanological, campanile, campaigns, 
campaigning, campaigners, campaigner, campaigned, campaign, camp, 
camouflaging, camouflages, camouflaged, camouflage, camomile, camisole, 
camerawork, cameras, cameramen, cameraman, camera, cameo, camels, camelot, 
camelhair, camel, came, camcorders, camcorder, cambodia, camber, 
camaraderie, cam, calypso, calving, calvin, calves, calve, calvary, 
calumny, calumnies, calumniate, calory, calorimetry, calorimeters, 
calorimeter, calorific, calories, calorie, calms, calmness, calmly, 
calming, calmest, calmer, calmed, calm, callus, callup, calls, callowness, 
callow, callousness, callously, calloused, callous, callisthenics, 
callipers, calliper, callings, calling, calligraphy, calligraphic, 
calligrapher, callgirls, callgirl, callers, caller, called, callable, call, 
caliph, calipers, caliper, california, calif, calico, calibre, calibrators, 
calibrator, calibrations, calibration, calibrating, calibrates, calibrated, 
calibrate, calf, calendars, calendar, caldrons, caldron, caldera, calcutta, 
calculus, calculators, calculator, calculative, calculations, calculation, 
calculating, calculates, calculatedly, calculated, calculate, calculable, 
calcium, calcite, calcify, calcified, calcification, calcareous, calamity, 
calamitously, calamitous, calamities, caking, cakes, caked, cake, cajoling, 
cajoled, cajole, cairo, cairns, cairn, cain, caimans, caiman, cahoots, 
cagy, cagoules, cagoule, caging, cagiest, cagey, cages, caged, cage, 
caftans, caftan, cafeterias, cafeteria, cafes, cafe, caesar, cads, cadmium, 
cadges, cadger, cadged, cadge, cadets, cadet, cadenzas, cadenza, cadences, 
cadence, cade, caddying, caddy, caddies, caddied, caddie, cadavers, 
cadaverous, cadaver, cad, cactuses, cactus, cacti, cacophony, cacophonous, 
cackling, cackles, cackled, cackle, caching, cachet, caches, cached, cache, 
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bowling, bowlines, bowlers, bowler, bowled, bowlder, bowl, bowing, bowie, 
bowers, bower, bowels, bowel, bowed, bowdlerising, bowdlerised, 
bowdlerisation, bow, bovine, bouts, boutiques, boutique, bout, bourgeoisie, 
bourgeois, bourbons, bourbon, bouquets, bouquet, bounty, bountifully, 
bountiful, bounties, bounteous, bounds, boundless, bounding, bounders, 
bounder, boundedness, bounded, boundary, boundaries, bound, bouncy, 
bouncing, bounciest, bouncier, bounces, bouncers, bouncer, bounced, bounce, 
boulevards, boulevard, boulders, boulder, bought, boughs, bough, 
bougainvillea, bouffant, boudoirs, boudoir, botulism, bottoms, bottommost, 
bottomless, bottoming, bottomed, bottom, bottling, bottles, bottler, 
bottlenecks, bottleneck, bottlefeed, bottlefed, bottled, bottle, botswana, 
bothy, bothersome, bothers, bothering, bothered, bother, both, botched, 
botch, botany, botanists, botanist, botanically, botanical, botanic, bosun, 
boston, bossy, bossing, bossiness, bossiest, bossier, bosses, bossed, boss, 
bosons, boson, bosoms, bosom, bosnia, borstals, borstal, borrows, 
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